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THE CHATRMAN: We are stl1ll short three
members from the West, but Mr. Burke says those western
trains have & way of belng anyvhere from three to elght
hours 1late; so I think we had better go ahead. Doesa
anybody have a different 1dea?

(N~ response.)

THE CHATRMAN: VWell, I would suggest that we
start with Rule 1 and give everybody a chance to maike
any comment that they want on it; and as soon as we have
exhausted that rule we will move on tothe next one.

Does anybody desire to be heard on Rule 1?

MR. HOLTZNFF: Mr. Chairman, I move we adopt
Rule 1 in its n»nresent form as it stands in the Reporter's
draft.

MR. WECHSLER: I would 1like to 88k a question
about it, Mr. Chairman: How about the problem of
proceedings before State magistrates now provided by the
Executive Code? I would like to know what the status is.
That jurisdiction is preserved, T helieve.

MR. HOLTZ0FF: It seems to me that in view of
the fact that the rules are silent on this point,
therefore these proceedings do not apply to State
maglstrates, 1Isn't that a necessary dizfépeéce?

MR. DESSION: Wasn't this our thought, Mr.

Reporter, that we d1d not want to encoursge the use of
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State magistrates? We were not clear that we could
abolish their existing pover, and so the thought was that
the rules would be drawn without reference to them until
wve came to & last definitlion section somevhere, and where
there could be an indication notewise that, of course,
there is the statute.

MR. ROBINSON: fThat 1s right. And then you
find that 1is done in Rule 52 (a) too. I suppose vhile ve
are thinking of 52 it should be understood that that blank
in Rule 1 is to be filled inwith"52," because that 1s the
rule that takes care of 1t.

MR. WECHSLER: 1In other wvords, we preserve that
section of the Code that deals with that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: That is right.

MR. WECHSLER: That answers my qQuestion.

THE CHAIRMAN: Are there any other questions
or comments on Rule 1 before the motion 18 put?

(No response.)

THE CHAIRMAN: If not, are you ready for the
motion? All those in favor of adopting Rule 1 as printed
and inserting the figures "52" in line 4, say "aye.”
(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those opposed say "No.'

(No response. )

THE CHAIRMAN: Unanimously carried.
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I take it if there are any comments on the notes
as to & particular rule thet we should dispose of them at
the same time.

Are there any comments on the notes to Rule 1?

(No response.)

THE CHATIRMAN: If not, we will pass to Rale 2.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Chairman, I would llke to
move that we adopt the corresponding rule of Tentatlve
Draft 5, which reads: "These rules shall be construed
to secure the just, speedy and ilnexpensive disposition
of criminal cases.” It seemed to me that that was simpler
and briefer then either the present Rule 2 or the
alternative Rule 2.

MR. ROBINSON: In other worés, those are the
vords of the Civil Rules, Alex. You think they should
be carrled over here &s they are there?

MR. HOIMZOFF: Yes. VWe adonted them 1ln Tentatlve
Draft 5, and T thought they were pretty good.

MR. ROBINSON: There was some objectlion to the
word "speed7." It was thought in criminal matters, as I
remember the discussion, as the transcript shows - it wvas
felt thet the talk ebout speedy fustice might lead some
people to s&y that we are fixing up & streamline rallroad
to the penitentiary, and that would not be & fortunate

word to use in this ccnnection, although 1t might be all
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right for Civll Rules.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But the Sixth Amendment to the
Constitution uses the word "speedy.” It states that the
defendant shall be entitled to 8 speedy trial; so 1t seems
to me that would answver that objection.

THE CHAIRMAN: Does the language you suggest
parailel the language of the Civil Rule?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CRANE: Wwhat is particularly vrong about
this one?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Well, I would 1ike to 38y thisa
with respect to the other wvording wve adopted at our
meet ing the last time: My thought was that 1t had two
advantages; firat, it had the advantage of being brlefer
than this one, and it also had the advantage of paralleling
the Civil Rules. Now, it seems to me that the aim of the
administration of justice should be the same on the civlil
side as on the criminal side, and, therefore, this 138 one
of those instances where 1t seemed logical and desirable
to have the same type of rule for both civil and criminal.

MR. CRANE: Except in civil cases, of course,
you can do many things by the consent of the parties vhich
you cannot do in criminal. Fer instance, as to the
elimination of unjustifiable expense and delay,

unjustiflable expense may be eliminated by the consent of
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the parties. You cannot justify that in criminal
procedure. In fact, they do not provide for any expense

at all when you print your record on appeal. Why don't

we leave 1t 1in?

THE CHAIRMAN: That is covered, Judge (Crane.

MR. CRANE: I am saying, why isn't the rule as
1t is now 2504?

MR. MEDALIE: It is too good. In the fifth
draft you had everything in there without having two
sentences. For example, your first sentence in your
sixth draft deals only with the word "fust."” And here
you put in the word "just" in one sentence along with
the rest.

THE CHAIRMAN: The rule that Mr, Holtzoff wvas
thinking ebout is on page 2 of the notes that wvere recéntly
distributed. It is down at the bottom of the page.

MR. McLELLAN: Mr. Chairman, I move the adoptlon
of Rule 2 as it appears in the fifth draft.

MR. MEDALIE: I second the motion.

MR. ROBINSON: May T make & comment, Mr.
Chairman, Dlease? T would 1ike %+o have this clear to the
Committee that the effort has been made by those of us
working on this draft to incorporate only wvhat wvas in the
f1fth draft unless modified by the Court's Memorandum of

June 10, 1942, or by some definite actlon of the Committee.
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?. D. 6, 18 offered as an effort to meet what seems to

be the wishes of most of the Committee, both for & rule
of comstraction which gives promise of having some
favorable effect upon the adoptlion and the interpretatlion
of the criminel rules,” and for other reasons stated.

So I have no objection whatever to the motion.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It seems toc me that the wishes of
the Conmittee were represented in the motlon that was
passed last time in adopting the rule as i1t was framed Iin
Tentative Draft 5.

MR. ROBINSON: That is wvhere I have & query.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It seems to me the ma jority must
have voted for it, otherwlse it would not have been adopted.

MR. ROBINSON: There vas so much discusslion about
it, it must have been one of those referred back to the
Reporter's office for consideratlon.

MR. CRANE: You are only expressing something
that 13 just a matter of opinlon. It does not mean much
anyway. The courts will function just the same, and I do
not see what the objection 18 to this., There {8 nothing

"""" vital about it. It is here, and you have other things
vhich are more iﬁportant than thils,

THE CHAIRMAN: We have before us Judge McLellan's
motion, which 18 to accept the language cf the fifth

tentative draft that is set forth in the middle of page 2
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vhich is unjustifiable. You do not have it all out. If
it is unijustifiable it ought not to be there at all.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Strike out "unjustiflable,” too.

MR. ORFIELD: I think this wvas the statement the
Reporter was seeking a minute ago. This 1s from the
Court's Memorandum, Rule 2 (reading from Court's
Memorandum). That is in the last part of the Court's
Memorandum.

MR. GLUECK: I think, Mr. Chalirman, that me&ns
that the rule, as suggested by Mr. Holtzoff, does not say
very much. It just uses the familiar expression of "Just,

1

speedy and inexpensive disposition,” whereas, certainly,
the alternative Rule 2 sketches Iin the details of the
meaning of those phrases.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But the civil rule vhich was
approved by the Supreme Court just uses "just, speedy
and inexpensive.” Apparently it was found satisfactory
by the Supreme Court in connection with the Civil Rules.

MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Chairman, may I make &
suggestion: I would 1like to have Mr. 3essongood make his
suggestion of how he thinks 1t should be changed aﬁd let
us submit that later. The motion has been made and
carried.

THE CHAIRMAK: No.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It has not been carried.
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MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Wechsler's motion is still
pending?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. There 1s & motion to which
Mr. Seasongood interposed an observation.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think 1t was in the nature of
a motion to amend, was 1t not?

THE CHAIRMAN: T did not get that. Was 1t?

MR. SEASONGOOD: VWhatever you c8l1l1 it, I was
just suggesting whether 1t would be an Iimprovement to say
on 1line 4%, "and to lessen expense and delay” instead of
saying "and the elimination of unjustifiable expense and
delay."

MR. CRANE: May I say a further word about that?
I think the time 1s coming when you are golng to increase
the expense of criminal prosecution. 7You are not going
to put all the burden upon & man to print, or have him
stuck with the cost. 7T have welghed all these questions.
All we do 13 eliminate that which is unjustifiable. If
it i3 unjustifiable it is unjustifiable. There 18 no use
of lessening 1it.

THE CHAIRMAN: As I get it, Mr. Seasongood's
motion is to amend Rule 2 by striking the words "the
elimination of unjustifieble” and to substitute in place
thereof the words "to lessen.” Is that correct, Mr.

Seasongood?
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the rule in its present form. Are there any remarks?

MR. GLUECK: Mr. Chairman, 18 it 1in order at
this stage to consider alternative Rule 29

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, indeed.

MR. GLUECK: I would like to hear Mr. Desslon
on his alternative Rule 2.

THE CHAIRMAN: Rule 2 is on page 4, the
alternative rules.

/ MR. DESSION: I think the only difference 1s
that the alternative Rule 2 ia designed to try and say &
1ittle more, and particularly to highlight such ma jor
changes as these rules make 1n existing procedure, I feel
that the choice in a matter of this kind 1s between, say,
a brief statement which In its context is relatively
meaningless, and an attempt to really say something. That
i1s about all there is. I think beyond that 1t speaks for
{tself. It is just a question of which sounds better.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I call for the question, Mr.
Chairman.

THE CHATRMAN: If there is no further dlscussion,
all those who are in favor of Mr. Wechsler's motion to
adopt Rule 2 say "Aye."

(Chorus of “"Ayes."”)

Opposed, "No."

(No response.)
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MR. HOLTZOFPFP: Yes.

MR. MEDALIE: ™he other 13 not definitinn.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Definition should be in the
present tense. I move we change "shall be" to "is.”

MR. MEDALIE: I second 1t.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: The first "shall be"?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, in 1line 1. The motlon 18 to
charge the wnrds "shall be" in 1ine 1 to "is." Are there
any remarks? If not, all those in favor say "Aye."

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHATRMAN: Opnosed, “"No.”

(No response.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Unamimously carried.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mpr. Chalrman, I move ve strike
out the last five words of this rule, the wvords "and filled
with the commissioner.” I think that is & detaill that 1is

not necessary.

MR. WECHSLER: Vhere would it be flled?

MR. HOLTZOFF: This is a definition. The flling
18 no part of & definition. We there define what a
complaint i1s. The filing is no part of the definition of
vhat constitutes & complaint. Thdt is the reason I am
suggesting thet those words be stricken out.

MR. MEDALIE: You do not want to get rid of the

provision because it is important thast the defendant or
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his counsel have a chance to read the complaint when they
come around. They ought not to be told it is not in the
commissioner's office. You can meet that by putting &
period after the first word in line 4 - "commissioner,"
and then going ahead and saying, "It shall be filed with
the commissioner."

MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Youngquist sent in a
suggestion along that line, George, which was - and Mr.
Youngquist, you check me on this quotation - as I remember
it, strike out "a commissioner" in line 3-4, so you would
say, "be affirmed before and filed with the commissioner,"
instead of no expression on the subject.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No, but that does not meet the
point.

MR. ROBINSON: I appreciate that, Alex.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Wr. Medalie's suggestion would
meet my point. I just did not want to see filing being a
part of the definition.

MR. WECHSLER: If there should be favorable
consideration for proposed Additional Rule 3, on page 4,
Note to Rule 2, which l&.something that the Committee
would have to pass on anyhow, then this problem would be
eliminated because that states that the complaint shall
be filed with the commissioner. It might be helpful to

consider that issue first and then come back to this.
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On paze 4, Nete to Rule 2, there 13 a Proposed
Additional Rule 3, which I believe is submitted by Mr.
Deasion.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not think I have it.

MR. DESSION: It is on page 4, Note to Rule 2.
This would be inserted between the present Rules 2 and 3.

fou will remember we orizinally had a8 rule like
this which spoke in terms of commencing & proceedinz. We
took that out of, I think 1t was, the first part of, or
early in the proceedinss, because there were some fears
and justifiable, I think, that if we spoke in terms of
commencing, we would be directly affecting the question of
the statute of limitations, the question of when feopardy
attaches, and so on. We were not, as I recall, prepared
at that time to determine jfust how we would be affecting
those questlons and just what we wanted to do if we digd
affect them.

Now, since then there has been a8 11ittle discussion
on that. I think in the 1izht of the lookinz into this
question that the Reporter and I have done since, and the
‘'substance of that is embodied in the notes foliowin~ this
proposed new rule, that we could safely speak in terms of
initiating & prosecution. We avoid the term of "commencing

t

& nroceeding,” which is the real hazard, and it is a

hazard, and T think 1f we do this we may be confident that
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Ve &are not affecting any of those Problems; that we Simply
explain at this early point the various ways in which
progecut ions may get under way, and it serves 43 an
Introduction orf what is to follow, Tts chief onint 1s to
Indicate at the outset the types of moves, I1f you wili,
which are 3881ble under the rules. That ig 1ts puarpose.

"MR. LONGSDORF: Mr. Chairman, 1+ Seems o =ne
those words "and fije with the commissionep’ are definitive
in their nature and burrose. An unfileq complaint would
not he a complaint.

T™HE CHAIRMAN: May we, 30 we do not get confused,
address »urselves first +o this Additional Rule 3 because,
as ¥r, Yechslerp boints out, 1r that 13 to be adnoted, then
ve have anotherp Problem with Rule 3. 30 may we address
ourselves first to g ¢onsideration of nddltional Rile 3,
which appears on nage 4 of the Note to Rule 29

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mrp. Chairman, I want to cal1
attention to the fact that we had, as Mrp, Pessinn ment loned,
& good many discussicns, rather detaiiled discussions, op
the questisn of whether we ouzht to have &ny rule at a1
on‘how & coriminal proceeding 1is bezun, and we voted not to
have any,

I am a3t wondering what adventage 1is Yalned by
this new rule? While I appreciate the fact 1t does not

use the word he~waa$s and, therefore, he gets away fropm
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the technical word of art, even 8o, I am wonderinc whether
any advantage 1s zained by having this rule as to the
Initiation of Prosecution?

MR. GLUECK: I think there is a definite
advantage to state at the outset the various ways in which
you can get the wheels moving, and the whole rule amounts
to just four and a half lines. I think there would be a
definite advantace.

MR, WECHSLER: It seems to me it fits In with
the scheme of the whole Job, Mr. Chairman. It indicates
the branches that subsequently spread out and recelve
detalled treatment.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I am afraild that on this question
of the statute nf limitatlons some people might successfully
argue that the word "initlate” means the same thinz as
"commence,”’ and I have that same problem.

MR. MEDALIE: Take it at the worst: Suppose the
effect of this rule is that the statute 18 tolled by filing
& complaint before & commissioner?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I have no objection to that.

Mp. MEDALIE: Would there be any obiection?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I would not have any objlectlion,
but I want to call attention to the fact that 1t comes
back to that same point.

MR. MEDALIE: I think our difficulty was that we
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did not feel that we had the esuthority to determine vhen
the statute of limitations should be tolled and that would
be a dangerous question, to be worked ocut on the basis of
an interpretation of the statute, but if this changes the
result any of that statute, I have no feeling against it.

MR. DESSION: We have s~methinz of a precedent
on this too, &8 noted here in the A. L. I. restatement of
the law of torts. They wers worried about this very
problem, and they adopted the same formula which we are
propos ing here.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Worrled about the problem of
the statute of limitations?

MR. DESSION: Exactly; and they finally adopted
this particular lanpguage formulsa which we are advocating
here. In the commentaries to those rules you will find
discussion on that.

MR. ROBINSON: At our discussion in the last
meetinz, one factor vhich entered into your decislon this
way, I believe, vas that the civil rules had not qulte
taken the responsibility of stating vhen a clvil proceeding
commenced.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, there is & clvil rule about
that. It says that the statute 18 eommanTot-tobe tolled
by the flling of a complaint.

MR. ROBINSON: That is, it was felt that there
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could not be a comparable provision for that. That is the
reason, and because of certaln factors you mentioned, some
of which we put 1n the notes.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: This proposed alternatlve or
Additional Rule 3 1s really descriptlive rather than
substantive, isn't 1it?

MR. DESSION: That is its purpose, I should say,
descriptive.

MR. YOUNCQUIST: I was wondering whether we would
be justified, for the purpose of describing the proceeding,
in putting in a rule that might, by any possibility, even
raise the question &s to when a prosecutlon has been
commenced.

MR. DESSION: I do not think there 1s much
danger, really, because some of your statutes of limitations
explicitly say that the proceeding 18 commenced Ly the
filing of an indictment, and so on. We have case law to
the effect that the filing of & complaint does not commence
the tollinz of the statute.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, but these rules wili change
the case law that 1s inconsistent with them and they will
change any statute which 1s Inconsistent.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That 1s what bothers me, whether
a rule is going to drive the courts and the lewyers to the

cases to find out whether there has been a change. I would
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have no obiection to the Aescription of how this
proceedinz 1s started, or initiated, or commenced., T
should nnt like to see us a0 anything that might, br any
possibility, raise a question.

THE CHATRMAN: But might it not be well to have
one or two rules that we could refer to when we get before
Congress, to show we were giving the prisoner & bresak?

MR. HOLMZOFF: I do not see how +his zives the
prisoner a bresk.

mHE CHAIRMAN: Thls would be interpreted
tmmedlately as tolling the statute. 1 have no doubt of
that.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It would be, perhaps.

MR. WECHSLER: It would be debateable as to
vhether ve haé a right to change the languaze of the
statute of limitations.

THE CHATRMAN: We can say ve have not done 1it,
put I am convinced that the first district court that has
a chance to deal with this rule will say that we have.

MR. LONGSDORF: Mr. Chairman, doesn't the
Committee think that the danger that this may be construed
as alterinz the statute of 1imitations i8 a little bit

exaggerated? I do not think we are zolng to touch the
statute of 1imitatlons, in connection with criminal

metters - and they require the flling of an indictment --
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MR. WECHSLER: What is the language of the
statute of 1limitatlions?

MR. LONGSDORF: (Continuing) -- with any such
construction &8 this.

MR. HOLZTOFF: It takes an indlctment to toll
the statute.

MR. LORGSDORF: No; usually it commences once
the indictment is filed, within three years.

MR. WECHSLER: It seems to me that 1s an expliclt
ansver to the problem. It does not speak --

MR. HOLTZOFF: It is, if it 1s really substantive
iaw; but if it 1s a rule of procedure, then that statute
might be deemed to have been changed by this rule, because
all inconsistent procedural statutes w11l be superseded by
these rules.

MR. MEDALIE: You would have to assume the
statute of limitations 18 purely procedural before you
could change the statute of 1imitations. /

MR. HOLTZOFF: There 1s me dispute éﬁ;wfhat‘it is
18 procedural.

MR. MEDALIE: Of course, by definition, you are
right, but even definitions fall before common sense, don't
they?

THE CHATIRMAN: Or congressional prejudice.

MR. YOJNGQUIST: They fsll before Congress. I do
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not think ve dare touch 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I mean, for some purposes, +the
atatute of limitations 1s considered to be substantlive;
for other purnnses, procedural.

MR. MEDALIE: We call the statute of limitations
procedural, but you ¥nov how essential they are and what
they mean to the right on the nart of the Govermnment to
do something to somebody.

MR. HOLTZOFF: They are procedural rules.

MR. MEDALIE: You can call it procedural, but we
are really legislating on a matter that is none of our
business. So all T can say then 1s that althouazh I cannot
answver you on the point of definition, there must be
something wrongz with the definition.

MR. HOLTZOFF: If that 18 so, aren't we safe In
not adonting this language?

MR. MEDALIE: T think we had better keep our
hands off anything that affects the statute of 1imitations.

MR. WECHSLFR: Is there anything to prevent us
putting in +he commentaries a statement that we proceeded
on the assumption that the statute of limitations was
outside our jurisdiction and would not be affected by thils;
thet this is purely a descriptive rule to Indicate the way
to pet the machinery moving?

MR. HOLTZOFF: What is the advantage of advocating
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the rule?

MR. WECHSLER: Communication of information;
that 1s all.

MR. CRANE: May I ask a question? This provides
in Rule 3 for a complaint, states what a complaint 1s and
where it is filed. You have in the rules also what an
indictment is, haven't you?

MR. ROBINSON: Rule 7.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, Rule 7.

MR. CRANE: A1l through our rules we state the
process.

MR. HOLTZOFF: This is surplusage really, isn't
it?

MR. CRANE: I do not think this adds anything
to it. You have the complaint and you have the Ilndictment
stated, and also vhen one can be used instead of the other
in district courts. Wwhat slse is there to add?

MR. DESSION: Mr. Reporter, do our rules make 1t
clear that a prosecution may be actually begun by indictment
wvithout going through these earlier stages? 1 raise that
question because I am not sure, offhand, whether they do or
not.

MR. HOLTZOPFPF: I think they do.

MR. DESSION: Or is it only by implication?

MR. WECHSLER: I do not think the rules Iindlicate
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what the function of each of these three documents I8,
althouch it is known.

YR. CRANE: I think we cculd obtaln a far-reaching
effect if we got rid of this mass of decisions on when &
prosecution is commenced or, at least, the statute of
1imitations begins to tecll. There ought to be something
definite in the law regarding 1%, but I do not know 83 we
can do that. If we do it, I think we ought to do it
openly.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I should 1like to direct attention
to Rule 7 (a), the first sentence. That Indicates that the
procedure is as Judge Crane has Jjust stated.

MR. DESSION: It seems to me Alex, that it does
that only by implication and that no one would necessarily
draw that implication unless he was very familiar with
existing practices and took 1t for granted we were not
changinz 1t because we were expressly S0 providing, bat
it does not say here this may be the first move.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not think you have to spell
it out qulte that much.

MR. DESSION: Well, I don't know.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Oftentimes, in both Federal and
State courts, the indictment 18 the flrst move. In fact,
in some districts, that is a more common way of procedure,

and 1t seems to me that the provisions with respect fo



dz 27
complsint and hearing before the commisslioner resulting,

as they do, under Rule 5, in the commissioner holding the
accused, 1if necessary, in the district court, mekes 1t

quite clear that while the function of the complaint and
the preliminary hearing 1s either the discharge of the
accused or his being held over, nevertheless, a trial

system - in the firat sentence of Rule 7 - that provides
that offenses shall be prosecuted in the district court

by indictment or information, makes it entirely clear that
the preliminary hearing is not & prerequisite. .and then
too, I think, that the common understanding of the bench

and the bar, and that 1is really the normal way of doing

it, is that the practical purpose of having & preliminary
hezring 18 to have & defendant avallable when the indictment
is returned or information filed. In view of that, we

could be pretty sure there would not be any misunderstanding
about that.

MR. DESSION: T think the odds are that way.

MR. WECHSLER: PYerhaps some polnt would be made
by quelifyinz Rule 3 ss it stands by & clause analogous to
that in Rule 7 (&), . . "Proceedings before a United States
commissinner shall be initiated byicamplaint, setting forth
the essential facts constituting the offense charged made
upon oath or affirmation.” I think, really, (t 1s

stylistic matter. It 18 not a matter ~f substance in any
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sense at sll.

*HE CHATRMAN: I think that 1s preferable, and
that would eliminate Rule 3 (a&).

MR, HOLTZOFF: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: It gilves you a rule, then, that
1s a rule of action rather than mere definltion.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, I think that would be better.

MR. SEASONGOOD: WwWill you restate that, Mr.
Wechsler?

THE CHAIRMAN: So that we we can get it In
tentative form for voting on it, if that be the wish of
the meeting.

MR. WECHSLER: It would begin, "Proceedincgs
before a Jnited States Commissioner shall be initlated by
a complaint.”

MR. HOLTZOFF: Wouldn't you say "A proceeding”
rather than "Proceedings”?

MR. WECHSLER: "A proceeding,” yes; 'setting
forth the essentlal facts constituing the offense charged
made upon oath or affirmation’ period.

MR. LONGSDORF: I think you left out "written”
there.

MR. WECHSLER: "In writing."

MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not think you need that

“oath or affirmation.” There 18 & definition later on,
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in the definitions, that "oath” shall include "affirmation”.
mHE CHATRMAN: That 1is correct.

MR. WAITE: Mpr. Chairman, I confess I am lost on
this discussion. As I gathered 1t, flrst Rule 4 uses the
vord "complaint”; "When & complaint is filed.' Wow Rule
% purports to define the term "eomplaint’. Do I gather
that the objection is that we ought not simply to defline
it but we ought to say that that is the wvay of startling
a prosecution? If so, that certainly affects the statute
of limitatlons.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No.

ME. WECHSLER: We ought to shov that the complaint
13 the document to get things moving before & Tnited States
commissioner. We ought to indicate what the function ls.

MR. WATTE: If a1l we want 1s a definition of
the word "complaint” as that word 1s used ln Rule 4, 1 do
not see what 13 wrong with Rule 3 &s it is there.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I would like to say this, Mr.
Walte, that Mr. Wechsler's formula meets the objectlion
that we might be unintentlionally affecting the statute of
1imitations, because if we say, "A proceeding before &

"

United 3tates commissioner mey be initiated, nobody cén
say that that constitutes the tolling of the statute of
limitatlons.

The way the Additional Rule 3 is phrased there
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might be that danger, because 1t 1s phrased, "A
prosecution may be Instituted by the filing of a complaint.”

MR. WATTE: T wes talking about orlilginal Ruale 3,
which is nothing in the world but a definitioen.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think this started before you
came in. We commenced a Alscussion of original Rule 3.
Then the question was ralsed as to vhether we should not
give consideration, before we did that, o Pronngend
Additinnal Rule 3, which is on nage U of the Note to Rule
2, and that 18 hov this discussion came about.

- MR. WATI™E: T uanderstand the discussion Is
whether we shall adopt Additional Rule 3 rather than
original Rale 37

MR. .DE33TON: No.

THE CHAIRMAN: No:; that would be 4. The last
suzgestion now 1s that we can eliminate the adoption of
Additinnal Rule 3 by makinr Rule 3 as here stated in the
form of something more than & definition, making it a rule
of action, and indicating that proceedings do not have to
be started by complaint, but when there is a c¢omplaint
before a commissioner it shall take the form of a written
statement of the essential facts, and sc forth.

MR. HOLTZNOFF: 1 wonder {f we could have Mr.
Wechsler state his proposal again.

MR, WFCHSLEFR: I would do 1t this way: "4
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proceeding before a Unlted States commissioner shall be
initiated by written complaint, setting forth‘upon nath
the essential facts constituting the offense charr~ed.”

THE CHATIRMAN: That seems to be complete. 1If
everyone is willing, we have the last five words, Is
there any question as to whether or not they should stay
in? If so, may we dispose of that particular guestion of
the filing with the commissioner? Is that regarded by
anybody as essential?

MR. CRAWNE: Are you goinz to eliminate 1t
altogether?

THE CHAIRMAN: That is the question, whether or
not we should. It is not in Mr. Wechsler's motion.

MR. WECHSLER: I thought 1t was 1lmplled by the
language, Mr. Chalirman.

MR. CRANE: Whet 18 the harm in having it in?

MR. DEAN: Couldn't it be changed, by flling
a8 written complaint'?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes, I accept that; "by filinz”;
"shall be initiated by fillng & written complaint.’

MR. YOUNGQUIST: May I ralse & question? Must
the complaint under this language be sworn to before the
commissioner?

MR. HOLTZOFF: No, not under this language.

MR. YOJNGQUIST: 3hould 1t not be?
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MR. HOLTZOFF: Why should that be indispenséble,
so lonz as 1t is a swvorn complaint?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: A complaint sworn to before &
notary public and brought before the commisslioner for
action would be, I think, & very novel procedure.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It would be novel, but T do not
see why it could not begﬂ

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I do not think we ought to
tntroduce novelties of that sort, tecause the complaining
witness ought to appeer before the commissioner in person
and make hils complaint and svear to it.

MR, DEAN: T think your point 1s well taken.

MR. WECHSLER: 3o do I.

MR. DEAN: Informalities.

MR. YOUNCQUIST: You cannot Introduce such
informalities as a complaint sworn to before a n~tary
public.

MR. LONGSDORF: Mr. Chairmen, how are we zoing
to take care of the procedure which follows an arrest
without & warrant and the taking of the prisoner before
8 commissioner?

MR. HOLTZOFF: There is another rule on that.

MR. LONGSDORF: 1Is that covered?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, that 18 covered by another

rule.
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MR. LONGSDORF: Yes, I remember, that 1s covered.

MR. WECHSLER: There the proceeding would be
initisted by complying with the rule and filing the
compleint.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: Are there any comments on Mr.
Wechsler's motion?

MR. WECHSLER: I think Mr. Youngquist's point
{s & good point and we have to meet 1it.

MR. YNUNGQUIST: Don't you think we ought to
have that sworn to before the commlssioner?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes; I did not mean to vary that.

MR. CRANE: I do not mean to delay you, &nd I do
not want to talk too much, but I dnn't quite understand
the emohasis placed upon he procedure: What is the
necessity of our stating vhen a nroceeding commences?

THE CHAIRMAN: We are eliminating that now,
Judge, under this proposed rule. This rule would take the
place of Rule 3, and I take it also do away with the
necessity of Ad@itlional Rule 3. 3o we save all that
motion.

Might we have that re-read?

MR. WECHSLER: "A oroceeding before 8 nited
States commissioner shall be initiated by filling & written

complaint, settinz forth upon oath the essential facts
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constituting the offense charged.”

Now, that at least has to be revised to meet
Mr. Youngquist's point.

THE CHAIRMAN: Oath taken before a commissioner.

MR. DEAN: Can't it be revised by adding after
the word "complaint”, "a written complaint sworn to before
the commissinner"?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes.

MR. DEAN: "and setting forth the essential
facts”.

MR. CRANE: 1Is there some other matter beflore
the commissioner that would result in arrest? That is nct
a proceedinz., What I am getting &t is, I cannot sec what
we are talkines sbout. You file a complaint. 1 agres, it
should be on oath before the commissioner, and it may
result immediately in the man belnz brouzht In by a summons
or something of the kind. 1Is there anybody in d-ubt that
is 8 proceeding?

wWhat is the use ofcallineg 1t 8 proceedin>, or
initiating a proceeding, or getting into dispute on what
8 proceeding 13? A complaint is filed, and we describe
the complaint, and it states an offense, and we state
everything that follows - that is all stated 1ln our rules -
and the same applies to an indictment. Why should we =0

back to try to define what a proceedinz 18; whether it is
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or wvhether 1t is not & proceedling? If a man is brought in
and he cannot zet bail, he will understand 1t is a
proceeding.

MR. WECHSLER: The thought was, Judge, to get
avay from a8 merely definitive rule about what a complaint
18 and get & rule which speaks in terms of the actlon to
be taken.

MR. CRANE: Why describe it and call it an action?
It 18 an action if 1t results {n scmebody moving; something
is done on the strength of it; and it simply 18 not 3
description; it is a statement that that is a complaint,
and ve state what the complaint is - 1t 1s a statement
charging an offense, sworn to before the commissioner, and
after that the commissioner issues process as provided for
by these rules.

THE CHAIRMAN: Isn't one of the reasons for
inserting it to show that not every criminal proceeding
shall start with a complaint?

MR. CRANE: I did not understand.

THE CHAIRMAN: Wasn't that one of the oblectives
in mind?

MR. DESSION: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: That language suggested by Mr.
Wecheler would indlcete that all criminal proceedings do

not commence with a complaint.
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MR. CRANE: That may explalin it to me., I am
only asking for information. I wvanted to understand It;
that is all.

MR. WAITE: Mr. Chairman, I am still 1ost, I do
not see the purpose of this rule. I do not see any
objection to 1t as 1t 18 formulated, but I do not Bee the
purpose cf 1t.

™HE CHATRMAN: As I zather - I am only
interpreting, and that is a very dangerous thing - the
Additional Rule 3 was desizned to be a guldepost, Indicating
possible methods by which criminal proceedings mlicht zet
under way; complaint, indictment or information. It was
then sugrested that we might eliminate the necessity for
Additionel Rule 3 if we had appropriate lasnguage in Rule 3
itselfl indicating, with respect to complaints, what we have
clearly Indicated with respect to indlctments, the method
of commencing & proceeding and, further, that 1t was not
the only method of commencinzg & criminal proceedinr-.

MR. WAITE: I think Rule 3, &8s it stands as a
definitiosn, 1s innocuous. PFrankly, I 4o not see any point

in saying that 1t may be started in this way.

=y

do not
think we get anything, and we do seem to cause & lot of
trouble by it.

MR. MEDALIE: Do I understand, Mr. Walte, you

do not think that elther the complaint should be defined or
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the initiation of the proceeding described?

MR. WAITE: No, I do not say 1t should not bte
defined. I just say I do not see any point 1in saying
that the proceeding is initiated by a complaint. That
seems to me to raise questions as to what it means, and
there {8 no point in putting it in. T do not think we
ought to put it in.

MR. MEDALIE: T think you agree, don't you, that
1t 18 necessary to set forth the requirements of a
complaint?

MR. WAITE: I am going to sugeeat later on --

MR. MEDALIE: That is, the essential facts, for
example, instead of the language of the statute?

MR. WAITE: Even if ve define complaint, it
leaves this question in my mind: 7T frankly do not knovw
whether & complaint in the Federal courts has to be on
information and bellef or on an allegation of fact, I
fust do not know that, but it seems to me if we are going
to define complaint we ought to say specifically that 1t
shall be one way or the other.

MR. MEDALIE: fThat is what wve do in Rule 3, in
vhatever form 1t takes.

MR. WAITE: No, I do not see it in Rule 3.

MR. MEDALIE: We require a statement of the

essential facts on oath,
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MR. SEASONGOOD: "0ath'is a word within definite
meaninz. It may be either a positive oath or on information
and belief.

MR. WECHSLER: Isn't that a separate problem we
have to resolve?

MR. SEASONGOOD: Yes.

,“R' WAITE: I am fust answering Mr. Medalle's
question.

MR. WECHSLER: 1In answer to you, I would like
to state my purpose in suggesting this languege. I would
like Rule > to be more than just a definition of a
complaint, I would like to have 1t state what the function
of 8 complaint is. We do that with indictment and we do
it with Information, &nd 1t seems to me we have & definite
need for Additlonal Rule 3 because no place i8 there a
definition of complaint stated. We are not dcing 1t
merely to state a term, but to make our rules stviisticelly
uniform in describing what the paper involved is and what
the different ourpose in the proceeding is.

MR. MEDALIE: There ls one problem I find here,
whlle I like your 1des. We say & proceeding is Initiated
before the Commissioner when the complaint is flled and
ve define vhat we mean by complaint. The fect 18 a
prisoner 13 brought before a commissioner; he has been

arrested; there has not been a complaint. Now, it i8 the
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commissioner's duty to hold some kind of proceeding Iin the
drawing up of 8 complaint, and during that proceeding he
acts as & judicisl officer and has certain authority.

Por example, &8 18 known in the State codes, and 1s the
common law, the magistrate proceeds to interrogate the
prisoner; he has to sign the complaint; and he has
authority to interrogate him and put him under oath
preliminarily.

Now, we do not go into all that detall, but while
that 1s going on the commissioner 1s functioning, and yet
by the alternative that has just been proposed there 18 no
proceeding pending before him, which 18 not the fact, and
we do not intend that to be the fact.

‘HR. YOUNGQUIST: Mr. Seasongood and I wvere Just
discussing that between ourselves, and it seems to me that
the proceeding 1s begun, initisted, or commenced, or
started, or vhatever the vword is that we want to use, when
the complaint is filed. Until that time there is8 no
proceeding. The matter of arrest would not be a prosecution.

However, Mr. Chairman, I think that before we are
through, we will probably revert to this principal Rule 3
as 1t is, with a few changes to mske it a 1little more
readable.

MR. CRANE: I move we adopt 1t as it is.

THE CHAIRMAN: Now, we have several unseconded
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motlions, of course.

MR. MEDALIE: I do not think we want to rush
this and I do not think we want to delay it. I think our
trouble is that we are trying to provide for too much.
There will be many gaps 1f we adopt Rule 3 - the zaps
are implicit - but if we adopt Rule 3 as restated, we have
deliberately created a gap, that 18, we have provided that
the commissioner has no jurisdiction over the thing
necessarily before him before the complaint is drawn.

By the alternative proposal that was suggested by Mr.
Wechsler, I think we are creating a defect 1n the
magistrate's power, which we ought not to deliberately
create, and I think, defectlve as 1t may be, because of
gaps - casus omissus - that necessarlly come into the
preparation of rules, it 18 better to leave it as it was
originally.

I move the adoption, if it has not been moved
yet, of Rule 3 as originally stated.

MR. CRANE: I just moved 1t.

MR. MEDALIE: I am sorry.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I move & couple of verbal
amendments, which you will probably accept. Chanze “shall
be" to "ia”.

THE CHAIRMAN: That has already been done.

MR. HOLTZOFF: And leave out the last five words
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and meke o separate sentence of that, "1¢ shall be flled
vith the commissioner.”

PTHE CHAIRMAN: Should we not also strike out
“shallbe” in the third 1line?

MR. YOURGQUIST: Yes, "and shall be'.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, "and shall be"; and strike
out the words "or affirmation”.

MR. SEASONGOOD: How 1s it going to read then?

THE CHATRMAN: It will read, "The complaint is
a vritten statement of the essential facts constituting
the offense charged made upon oath before & commissloner.
Tt shall be flled with the commissioner.”

MR. WAITE: I wonder, Mr. Chairman, if voting
in favor of that motion, as I am ready to do, would
preclude further amendment providing whether it shall be
on information and belief or on speciflc assertion of
knowledgze?

THE CHAIRMAR: No.

MR. WAITE: I haven't any idea which it ought
to be, but I think the rule should state one way or the
other.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think we ought to cover that
separately.

MR. MEDALIE: I think it could be considered

separately, and 1if 1t is to be covered, it can be covered --
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MR. WAITE: I meant "consldered’.

MR. MEDALIE: I have some ldeas too, because we
have had some principles in cur various State courts
resolved by declsicn rather than by statute.

THE CHAIRMAN: May ve get & vote, If we can, on
the motlon &8s is and then proceed to Mr. Walte's problem?

The motion 18 to adopt Rule 3 in this form:
"the complaint 1s 8 written statement of the essentlal
facts constituting the offense charged made upon oath
before a commissioner. It shall be flle¢ with the
commissioner.’

MR. WECHSLER: Mr. Chairman, was there no second
to my motion?

THE CHAIRMAN: I think not.

MR. MEDALIE: You say 'made upon ocath with the
commissioner"?

THE CHAIRMAN: No; “made upon cath before a
commissioner.’

MR, DEAN: You are leaving out "or affirmation”
as necessarily implled?

THE CHAIRMAN: It 18 covered by definitlion
subsequently anyway. It shall be filed with the
commiss ioner” 1s the concludingz sentence.

Are there any further remarks on the motion?

If not, all those in favor say "Aye”; opposed No., !



az L3

Tvo in the negative; all the rest in the
affirmative. The motion 1s carrled.

Now may we proceed to a discussion of the
question ralsed by Mr. Walte as to whether or not the
words "upon oath” mean upon direct oath or upon information
and bellef under oath?

MR. HOLTOZFF: I would 1llke to make 8 motion to
clear up the matter by suggesting that we add a sentence
to this rule to read as follows, "The oath may be made
upon information and bellef.’

MR. YMEDALIE: Without sayling more about 1t?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. DESSION: It seems to me that would agzravate
your problem.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, 1t would. It should set
forth the source of the information and the grounds of the
belief,

MR. MEDALIE: I will assume the motion was
seconded and address myself to the general subject. We
will have some other motions before we get throush on the
sub fect matter, I am sure.

There are some things we had better leave to the
courts, to their experience and their practical fudzgment.
You cannot cover everything.

In New York we do not define information and
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belief in criminal cases. It causes the courts some
trouble, and the trouble that was caused in thls State,
wvhich has a large experience with criminal procedure,
arose out of John Doe proceedings. Mr. Jerome, wvhom you
may recall as having been the first of the great district
attorneys around here, was quite busy with John Doe
proceedings untll someone defied one of the subpoenas.

A JomDoe proceeding was simply & proceeding against
nobody in particular, and 1t was all on complaint [lled
on information and belief. The Coutt of Appeals of thls
State - that was People ex rel Livingston v. White, I
think it was, 136 New York, comparatively ancient, but that
18 only 1904 or 1305 - sald that you must name the person;
if you don't know his name, you must describe him. They
did not say you cannot have {nformation and bellefl but
they indicated that you ought to set forth the sources of
your information, the grounds for your belief and the
specific data.

Now, that 1s all right, that can be deflined,
therefore, but the way to define it {8 by ‘fudiclal
experlence. I think we ought to leave it alone. Today
some men come in, Government agents, and make an alfidavit
and elther they say positively, in terms of the statute,
that the defendant committed a crime, which they pive In

statutory language, or they say on {nformation and bellefl
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that he dld o or that he did a specific act on information
and belief, and set forth nothing further. If we wvant to
cover the whole subject, and &ll the variations that are
possible, I think ve &re taking on an ilmmense iob. I think
we ought to leave it alone.

If some day one of us wants to raise the question,
we will tell & witness not to &appeéar, and he will be
punished for contempt, &nd we will test 1t. I d4id that
for Controller Travis about 20 years 8&go when, after
testifying, he was asked & question or about to be asked
a question which I knew that he would be wise not to ansver.
He declined to answer on the ground that the magistrate
had no jurisdiction to inquire. Then there was an order
to puniash him for contempt, and there was & habeas corpus,
and the Appellate Division sald that there was no
proceeding, the complaint was insufficient to give the
magistrate jurlisdiction.

The courts will find out as they go along. You
cannot define it, I think. We ought not to attempt to
define it all.

MR. HOLTZOPF: Of course, 1t does lead to
frustration, doesn't it? You go on for weeks and then all
of a sudden you find that all you have done has gone for
naught.

MR. MEDALIE: You can draw up rules and make
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definitions and if, after a few weeks, you decide there
1s a flav in the proceeding, the same thing will happen,
and you will have to test 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think so.

MR. WAITE: I am worried about something more
{mmedlate than vhat Mr. Medalie 1s suggesting. Suppose
wvhen ve get these rules done I should be before a bar
association - and I hope to heavens I never shall be - &nd
they say to me with respect to the complaint, may 1t be on
information and bellef or must it be on a specific
statement? And I say, "Well, gentlemen, the Rules
Committee thought it was not well to decide that and,
therefore., we don't know. That {8 going to be left to
the courts to declde some other time.” Aren't they soing
to say, "what in thunder were you doing when you drew up
these rules?”

MR. WECHSLER: 1Isn't there something of an ansver
to that, John? The complaint must shov probable cause -
that 1s always the test - and in so far as a magistrate
is given any instructions, he s not to do anything unleas
he 1s satisfled there 1s probable cause. On Ssome occasions
allegations, even svorn to on information and bellef, would
not constitute probable cause, speaking of probable cause
non-technically. 1In other situations they would.

And isn't that what George means by leaving 1t to
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be worked out judlclally?

MR. WAITE: Aﬁ I not right that in some states
an information to the effect that the complainant is
informed and does believe that John Doe did this; that
and the other thing, 18 invalid and 1ineffective?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes.

MR. WAITE: 1In other states that s perfectly
valid. ©Now, it seems to me that we have got to chcose one
or the other. I should hate to stand up before young
people and say, "Yes, I know that there are these two
dlametrically opposite rules, I know in Michigan 1t 18 one
thing and in Shio it 1s another thing, and we jfust did not
like to decide which it should be, so we left that to the
courts to dectide.”

MR. HOLTZOFF: HMr. Walte, I am just trying to
figure out whether that is the kind of question that is
apt to be asked in 8 bar association.

MR. WAITE: It 1s the first thing that occurred
to me when I considered this proposal and sent it to Jim.

MR. CRANE: You do not know the Bar Agsociation
of Hew York City. You cannot answver half of their
questions and no one attempts to.

MR. SEASONGOOD: It is not a question of what the
bar associations ask. I made this same suggestion to the

Reporter and evidently it did not find favor, but we are
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supposed to bring about rules that operate for uniformity.
what 1s one of our grest objects. Now, why should you have
it in one state one way and in anothe state another way,
and leave !t indefinite, vhen you can resolve the situation?
There were certainly old cases where information and belief
alone was not sufficlent. You had to state the grounds of
your information. I do not see any objection to resolving
that ambiguity and not having it operate one way in one
place and snother way in another place, and thus lesave

the question open.

MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Seasongood, you referred to
sending in a proposal like Mr. Walte's. I think that
requires a8 word of explanation.

MR. SEASONRGOOD: You did not have to adopt every
suggestion I made. Most of them were wrong, 1 am Bure.

MR. ROBINSON: No. On that point, you see,
again T felt bound by Draft 5. I wvant it raised here;
and I raised it this wvay with Mr. Holtzoff, and Mr.
Holtzoff opposed inserting it. I am glad it 18 being
brought up here., I would 1like to state my personal opinion,
for what 1t 1s vorth. I agree with what you say and Mr.
Waite says. I have raised the same point. I think 1%t is
unfortunate., I think you will notice 1in new Rule 3, page
2, 1t is stated at the bottom of the page, "Some states

permit the complaint to be made on informatlion &and bellef;
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others require personal knowledge, " citing Mr. Longsdorf's
book there as authority for that.

It seems to me that this 1s a place where
diversity in State procedure should be resclved in favor
of uniformity and, therefore, it seems to me 1t ought to
be definitelvr answered. And I think Mpr. Holtzoff, or
Someone who 1s familisr with present practice, told me
that sometimes a Federal Investigating officer wiil make
the complaint as though it were on personal knowledsa,
although, as a matter of fact, he does not have personal
knowledge. 1In other wvords, there is some evaslon, some
indirectness. XNow, that I think we shoulad correct, and
persondlly I would 1like to see in the rules, though, of
course, my opinion 18 just one of eighteen, I would 1like
to 8ee a provision that a complaint may be filed on
information and beltef.

I think the Ruroede case, George, from your
jurisdiction, is an oxample of the unfortunate results
that follow when a Federal Judze - who was it; Judge
Augustus Hand? - of course, he was not the judge in the
district court, but he decided the Rurcede case on appeal --

MR. HOLTZOFF: fThat was decided by Judge Ray.

MR. RNOBINSON: Yes.

MR. MEDALIE: So it does not belonz in this

district.



MR. HOLTZOFP: He was sitting down here.

MR. ROBINSOR: It was really a miscarriage of
justice, I think, because New York State followed him,

I think it is unfortunate because the decision was to the
effect that there must be direct information, personal
knovledge. And I too feel that Mr. Holtzoff's suggestion
is unfortunate - that 1t would be necessary or desirable
in & complaint to set out the murce of your information -
because we all know as & practical matter that an
investigating officer frequently receives information for
vhich he cannot disclose the source without a8 zZross breach
of faith and miscarriage of justice.

| MR. MEDALIE: Let me answer that.

Mp. ROBINSON: On the other hand, if he, as &n
officer, says he has been rellably informed and belleves
that John Smith did commit a certain offense, then signs
that and svears to it, 1f we give him any standing at all
as an officer, why shouldn't we accept his word on that
without requiring that you must have anybody come in from
out in the gutter somevwhere, and if he willswear to the
thing as firsthand knowledge, then we accept his complaint
and prefer that type of initiatory complaint to the other
type, namely, having & responsible Pederal officer say,
"I am Informed and believe"?

MR. MEDALIE: It is a long question and I do not
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know whether I can answer 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: May I state my motion?

MR. MEDALIE: Please, before I forget this, I
want to ask you one question, Jim. At the conclusion of
& hearing before a magistrate, can he make a finding of
probable cause on information and bellef? The ansver
obviously 13 no.

MR. ROBINSON: No; the answeris yes, under State
practice. John and I are both familiar with that.

MR. MEDALIE: Yonu mean you meke a findin- after
8 hearing?

MR. ROBINSON: Yes.

MR. MEDALIE: You mean witnesses have been
called and they have testified tn information? Is that
vhat you mean?

MR. ROBINSON: We are talking about the complaint.

MR. MEDALIE: No, no; I am talking about a
hearing.

MR. ROBINSON: Yes, sometimes that is true.

MR. MEDALIE: Oh, no, that cannot be.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No.

MR. MEDALIE: No, that is not true.

MR. ROBINSON: It is true.

MR. MEDALIE: No, not a hearing. o0n a hearing,

look, I will give you what I think about this, on a hearing
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the magistrate may not hold except on the testimony of
witnesses, obviously witnesses who tell what they saw and
heard and what they know. A witness cannot appear before
& magistrate, any more than he could before a judgze, and
say, as effective testimony, that Alex Holtseff told me
8o0-and-so. That does not go.

If It does not go for the purposes of holding him,
establishing the probable cause, I do not see why it should
zo for the purpose of issulng a varrant,

Let us see practically how it operates --

MR. HOLTZOPF: And there is another thing ~-

MR. MEDALIE: Let me tell you how that operates,
first, that 1s, how we operate in New York.

MR. ROBINSON: GQGeorge, you are talkinz about the
hearing. I am talking about the complaint,

MR. MEDALIE: Yes, I know.

MR. ROBINSON: You are off the point I am talking
about.

MR. MEDALIE: I am testing your complaint by what
Jou must work with at a hearing because --

MR. ROBINSON: Well, let me 88y --

MR. MEDALIE: Wait a minute. Wailt just one
minute, and I will shov you.

MR. ROBINSON: All right, aill right.

MR. MEDALIE: Pilease. You are wvorried about
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disclosure by an agent of confidential information?

MR. ROBINSON: Oh, no, that is just part of 1it.

MR. MEDALIE: To the extent that you are worried
about the disclosure by an agent of confidential
informetion, you know you cannot hold & person If the agent
has no personal knowledge at all; he cannot even testlify.
So what have you accomplished? You have held a man, you
have arrested & man, and you don't dare hold a hearing.

MR. ROBINSON: Oh, ves, vyou can.

MR. MEDALIE: Why, how can you hold a hearing
if he cannot disclose vho it 1is who gave him the -
information?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Let me interlect this sugzgestion.
It is a well-recognized practice, and approved nractice,
for sgents to obtaln warrants on information obtalned or
secured by them from confidentlal informants. Now, &
requirement in this rule stated that 1f the complaint 1s
made on information and bellef it must set forth the source
of the information and the grounds for the belief. I made
the motion, and I certainly do not construe that requirement
as meaning that the name of the informant must be stated.
I think that, say, an alcohol tax agent in his complaint
may state that, "I was informed by & confidential informant
that" --

MR. MEDALIE: po they say that?
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MR. HOLTZOFF: {Ccntinuing) -- "the defendant
is operating a still on & premises.”

MR. MEDALIE: My goodness, then, I have practiced
vrongfully for the 30-0dd years that I have been at the
bar, I always thought that when you s&id "on information
and belief” you had to give the nsme of vour informant.

MR. HOLT20FF: Oh, no.

MR. MEDALIE: We have practiced under the wrong
rules, haven't we?

MR, HOLTZOFF: 1If you abolish confidential
informants.

MR. MEDALIE: I would 1ike to &bolish them but
we have no letters of -- what do they call them, for the
Bastllle?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Letters of cachet.

MR. MEDALIE: Letters of cachet.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Oh, but ycu frequently have to
act on information received from & confidential informant,
and certainly it will be very bad for the administration
of lustice 1f you cennot.

MR. MEDALIE: It would be very bad for the
administration of justice Iif you could lose your liberty
on information that comes from confidential {nformants.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Only for a warrant to be issuad.

MR. MEDALIE: Only a warrant? That is pretty
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serious.

MR, HOLTZOFF: Ho, I think that much less is
required for the issmance of a warrant than is requlired
for holding & person at a preliminary hearing.

MR. ROBINRSON: That 1s right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let us see if we cannot zet that
mot ion.

MR. CRARE: 1T agree with him, and I do not want
to do a lot of talking, but we have been talking about
that down here.

MR. BURKE: I just suggested the hope that we
would st11l function with fairly competent fudges who
would have some understanding of some of the problems that
we are not creating de novo.

MR. CRANE: T was thinking slong that 1line.
Aren't ve trying to put the judge - he ought to be
competent, coming out of all these law schools where these
professors sit; he must be a very competent man, I should
think, at least he would have some common sense -- aren't
we trylng to put the judze in a straitilacket? I do not
want to put him in a straitjacket. I should say that he
might consider the information and belief, knowinz who
the man was, what his function was, and other things,
perhaps sufficlent to create a probable cause, a8 the

phrase has been used here.
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It would be ridiculous to require a man who
knows the facts to state them on information and bellef.

If & man says, "I vas welking along the street with my

wife and somebody assaulted her, on information and belief,"
you would think he was crezy, because that 1s a case where
he would have stated the facts, and there must be cases
wvhere he must have, and would be expected to atate, the
facts.

On the other hand, there may be cases where an
officer will state the facts and 1t would net be wise,
perhaps, to give all the names, all the information he had,
but yet the information would be such that the macistrate
would know that 1t would justify his issulng 2 summons or
warrant.

I should think we ought to leave it to the jadge,
if ve can.

THE CHAIRMAN: May we have a motion?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I am poing to make a motion.

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Youngquist.

MR. YOURGQUIST: May I preface it with the
remark that I think the question should be divided into
twvo parts, first, whether a complasint on information and
bellief should be permitted; second, If it be permitted,
then whether anything more than the oath on information

and telief shall be required.
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I move that provision be made for complaint on
information and belief as well as upon direct knowledge.

MR. MEDALIE: Seconded.

THE CHAIRMAN: You heard the motion, wvhich 1is
a matter of principle, with the languasge still to be
reduced.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: True.

THE CHAIRMAN: Those in favor of the motion?

MR. GLUECK: Mr. Chairman, before votinz, I
should 1ike to ask George, what 1s the difference in degree
of proof required in getting & complaint and proof for
binding over? Where would you draw the line?

MR. MEDALIE: Notwithstanding wvhat has been salid,
there i3 no difference because, as tested by habsas corpus,
the simple way that comes up: A man !s arrested and the
varden makes his return and produces the complaint., If
the complaint does not set forth a crime on oath and, in
Rev York, on knowledge --

MR. GLUECK: Personal knowledge of the facts?

MR. MEDALIE: (Continuing) -- the man 1s turned
out. In any event, you must always establish the prims
facle elements that constitute the offense, whether for a
holdinz or for an arrest.

MR. GLUECK: Then what is the purpose of the

preliminary hearing? 1Is it to reviev the action of the
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official who 1ssued the varrant?

MR. MEDALIE: Assuming that the warrant is
based on sufficient affidavits, that 1s, Setting forth
Prime facie to the commissioner an offense, the essential
thing, as indicateqd by &a11 the Procedures, 1s that vyoy, mey
by examining the witness show that he is wrong.

MR. GLUECK: a4 little mors thorough inquiry,

MR. MEDALIE. Yes, you might find out it 1s not
80.

MR. HOLTPZOFF: Well, I am inclined to differ
with that fop this reason: The warrent m8y be 1ssyeqd on
reasonable grounds to believe that the defendant has
committed the erime with vhich he 1s charged, Now, &% the
preliminary hearing, musn'g Something mopre be establisheg
than fust that?

MR. WECHSLER: No.

MR. MEDALIE: I w111 show you why that i1g
incorrect.

MR. WRCHSLER: Our rules Provide fust that,

MR. MEDALIE: It depends on this --

MR. WECHSLER: Mr, Chairman, let us have the
question -~- g0 ahead, George.

MR. MEDALIE: Suppose you vent and made an
arrest, or an gent made an arrest; he dig not see the

&ct which constitutes the crime; Someone told him 80; but
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what this person told him comes %o informetion of facts,
detalled facts, on someone's knowledgze.

MR. HOLTZ0FF: Yes; but under the rules of
evidence that would not be admlisaible.

MR. MEDALIE: N»n.

MR. HCLTZOFF: That is different.

MR. MEDALIE: No.

MR. HOLTEOFF: fThat 1s vhy it does not take as
much to get & warrant.

MR. MEDALIE: Ycu are coing too fast now, In
other words, the test is always that someone knows thst
the particulear crime hes been committed.

MR. HOLMZOPF: That is right.

MR. MEDALIE: That !8 so vhetheran arrest !s made;
that 12 sn whether a warrant 18 1ssued; and that {8 so when
& holding Is mude; 18 that right? You always come to the
same thinz.

MR. HOLTZOFF: 1 cannnt answver your guestlon
yes or no.

MR. JLUECK: How about reasonable grounds for
belleving that & felony has been committed?

MR. MEDALIE: GEven without & varrant the
officer making the arrest must have had Information, even
thouzh he does not personally knnw, which establishes thsat

the crime ves committed. Now, the reasonsble ground 1s



1z 60
that he does not know himself, but he has the reasonable
grounds because someone told him so.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But to get a varrant he does not
have to present competent evidence, whereasbn owdrerixl the
preliminary hearing the rules of evidence &pply, and he
has to present Competent evidence to establish probabile
cause,

MR. MEDALIE: fhe point about the issuance of a
varrant 1s that {¢ does require ¢competent evidence in the
form of a deposition.

MR. HOLT™ZOFPR: But 1t may be hearsay, mhe rales
of evidence do not apply.

MR. MEDALIE: The hearsay is a8llowed because of
the information angd belief ruile. The only possible
brotectinn that You may then have is that at least you would
have reliabie hearsay. pop hearsay tn have any value, the
hearsay itse1r must be as reliabie 88 evidence.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But even the relisbile hearsay
vould not be admisstvles’ / .

THE CHAIRMAN: Gentlemen, we are not geﬁtlng
anywhere,

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Mr, Chairman, may I speak to my
motion?

MR. GLUECK: May I have 1t Stated?

THE CHAIRMAN: The request 1is that you state your
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motion.

MR. YOJNGQUIST: The motlion is that provision be
made for complaints on information and belief. Practically
all, or at least & great many, of the prosecutions under
the Federal rules are initiated subiect to and after
Investigation by a Federal authority. Their information
is upon bellef rather than upon knowledge when they come
to file a complaint and seek a warrant. We can be falrily
sure, I think, that their information would be reliabile
before they do seek & warrant. If we do not have a
provision for the issuance of a warrant on & complaint
svorn to on information and belief, I think the processes
of prosecution are going to be pretty badly stalled in a
great many lnstances; so as a practical matter I think it
necessary; and the question before us now is whether ve
are going to adopt the New York rule as espased by Mr.
Medalle, or the rule which 1s prevalent in a number of
other states, which permits the 1ssuance of warrants on
complaints svorn to on information and belief. We have
got to make our cholce between the two.

And since it 18 the established practice, at
least in some jurisdictions, to vermit the making of the
complaint on information and belief, I think that there is
even greater reason for adopting that in the Federal

procedure because the fact that almost invariably prior
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investigation by & duly authorized Government representative
has been made before a warrant is sought at all. fThat 1is
the basis for my motion.

MR. WECHSLER: Mr. Chairman, may I convert the
Question I was golng to put to Alex? On the one hand you
have got an organization in the Federal law for arrest
without a warrant. 1Its scope was defined by Sheldon
a vhile ago. I am troubled by this consequence if we make
too tight the rule for getting the warrant that you simply
force the bureau and other law-enforcing agencles to make
an arrest without a wvarrant. That does not seem to me a
net gain. But the obverse of the difficulty is thia:

Since our rules require that a man arrested on a warrant
be brought right in and be given & preliminary hearing,
vhat 1s the advantage of authorizing his arrest upon a
basis which will not authorize his binding over? That is
George's point.

Now, coming to the 8pecific thing that aAlex
talked of, the confidential informant problem, if & man
von't be bound over because of wvhat a confidential infommant
told an agent, then, speaking specifically of the bureau,
Alex, what 1s the advantage of a procedurse which authorizes
his arrest on the basis of the information supplied by a
confidential informant?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Because between the time of arrest
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and the time of the preliminary hearing other evidence
may be procured.

MR. WECHSLER: But under these rules that is
forthwith.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, but the preliminary hearing
may be continued, and sometimes it is. But if there {is
no possibllity of arresting a person, he may become a
fugitive. You can get your complaint on information end
belief, file éﬁ»information 4nd bellef, get your varrant,
and by the time the hearing is held you will get additional
evidence.

Now, I still want to make my point, and although
the substantive requirement or the rule of substantive law
for gettinz a warrant may be the same as that regquired at
the preliminary hearing, actually there is a difference,
because the agent cannot testify to hearsay at the
preliminary hearing. But in his deposition or complaint
on which the warrant is issued, hearsay, if it is deemed
reliable by the magistrate, may be accepted. There s
that very lmportant feature.

MR. WECHSLER: But isn't the confidential
informant's part of it really a small part of 1t2?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Of course.

MR. WECHSLER: The big pert is that if an agent

in Kansas City may get information on a teletype which
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indicates he wlll have to make an arrest, he will have to
make the arrest with or without & warrant, and by and large,
it seems to me preferable to have it made with a warrant.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Precisely.

MR. WECHSLER: But that will give him a day or
tvo days or five days if the hearing is adjourned to bring
the witnesses on in order to bind the man over.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. WECHSLEK: That is the point?

MR. HOLTZCFF: That is the point.

M}. WECHSLER: In those terms 1t seems to me
sound to authorize it on informetion and belief.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: One of the two primary purposes
of 8 warrant is to get the accused arrested.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: And 1f that process were to be
delayed by the bringing before the magistrate persons who
have personal knowledge of the facts constitutinz the
offense, the delay might vesult in the defendnt's retting
away.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Youngquist, why don't you put
your motion In the form of exact phraseologzy? Then we can
kill two birds with one stone.

MR. WECHSLER: Actually, responding to what you

3ay, you ought to allow Information and bellef when there
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1s a danger of the man being a fugitive, and not allow it
otherwvise,

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You can't discriminate between
cases as a practical matter.

MR. WAI™E: Herbert, iet me zive you a osractical
11lustration: Here is a Detrolt clty detective. He
investigates and finds a dozen people, no one of whom
alone can specifically determine the criminal. But ocut of
the cdozen he kncws who the criminail 18, but he can't find
that man and go out aﬁh arrest him forthwith. He wénta
to get a warrant issued. Now, what happens {s that he
goes before the maglstrate, and nn information and bhellef
he repeats what he got frem the dozen people. 1If he had
to bring all those tweive pecple in befrre he could ret

i
the warrant issued, it would be a bit of an absurdity,
But he goes in with his information and belief: the varrant
is 1ssued; the man is brought in; and then before he can be
held, each one of these twelve beople has to be brought in.

MR. MEDALIE: Would you be sstisfied if a
detective appesared before the mazistrate and simply in
general terms told him he had Informaticn to the effect that
X committed a particular crime?

MR. WAITE: Ch, nc. He must set forth the
details and his specification, but he sets 1t forth »n

iInformation and belier.
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MR. MEDALTE: Asauming ¥e€ are nrepared to adopt

an lnformation and belter

MR. WAITE: That s Mp. Youngquist 's Seconqd
motion. He wants tn get the breliminary matter disnosed
of first

MR, MEDALIE: This s exong motion 1ig

really more
Important than the first,

MR. YOUNGQUIS™. I move that Rule 3 read ag
follows:

eé8s8ent?

change that, do you?

MR, YOONGQUIST: Yes, T dn,

becausge otherwise it
Would make s very avkwapg construct {cn

Mr. WAITE: Can't ye 1et the atyie 20 for the

Mmoment and decide your last severail words,

"The nath may
be made apon information &nd belier

MR, YOUNGQUIST. That 13 the 2ist.

MR. WAITE: Just so we won't get ore on &

question of 8tyle at this moment,
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THE CHATRMAN : ¥ow, we heve had a lonz discussion
of 1it,

MR, MEDALIE: May I move an amendment?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes,

MR. MEDALIE: Thet the language read: 'mpe o&ath
may be made on Information ang bellef” end ailso say, "The
complaint shall set forth the sources of the infomation
end the ground for the beller, "

THE CHAIRMAN: Ts the amendment seconded?

MR. DEAN: T Second 1t,.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any remarks on the amendment?

MR. SETH: Mr. Chairman, arent these complaints
Supposed to bhe made under the Denalty of per fury?

MR. HOLTZOFF: of course,

MR. SETH: Xow, on information ana bellef I don't
think you could €ver prosecute anybody for per jury.

MR. HOLTZOFF: They are made on Informatton ang
belief Constantly,

MR.GLUBCK: or imsginatton.

MR. HOLTZOFR. In most Pedepal courts they are
not made by private complainte, The agent almost invariabiy
has to make 1t on Information and belier,

ME. SETH: what does the Constitution say, on
oath?

MR. HOLTZOFF: o0n oc&ath.
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MR. 3ETH: I belleve in standing with the
Constitution a little bit.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It 1is st11ll on cath. That Is
8til11 in compliance with the constitution.

MR. DEAN: As a practical problem, it probably
never occurred.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: fThis motlon of Mr. Medalie's,
as I understand, wvould requilre setting forth in the
affldavit the names of the persons from whom the information
is obtained.

MR. MEDALIE: And the substance of the
information.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Vedalle --

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Just a minute. That, it seems
to me, would be a very serious handicap to prosecut lons.

MR. MEDALIE: That is the least that we require
in an ordinary motion for a bill of particulars; and if you
are not goling to require that much when you arrest a man I
think you are throwing all processes out.

MR. WAITE: Mr. Medalie, I wonder if you haven't
got two things confused there. I certalnly woald =0 the
whole distance with you that it must set forth the facts
vhich he believes and 18 informed of ; but {f you mean that

he has got to set forth the particular individuals from
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whom he got that statement of facts, then I do not 30
along with you. I would have to vote agalnst your motion.

MR. HOLTZOFF: How about a confidentlal informant?

MR. MEDALIE: There is no such thing. That i3 a
fiction created by public officlals who were scared to
death that somebody was going to kldnap their witnesses
or shoot them. That 18 one of the things which we are met
with so often. That is an excuse for putting more and more
arbitrary power ln the hands of public officials who are
not going to tell what we ought to know about ifudiclally.
I do not think that is & good argument. It 18 overdonse.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think that 1s pretty dangerous.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Mr. Chairman, I would like to
ask, would that amendment reverse existing practice?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think it would reverse existing
practice in most jurisdictions.

MR. ROBIN30ON: I do not think so.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Most Federal complaints are on
information and bellef without disclosing the sources.

Mr. ROBINSON: 1In the states now the PFederal
district court follows the State practice.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: What is the State practice in
genersal on this question of whether complaints may be made
upon information and bellef, and if they be so made that

they set out the sources?
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MR. ROBINSON: I would say that that pract ice
predominates over the other type.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Which?

MR. ROBINSON: That is on information and bellef.
They do not require the source to be stated.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: The prevalling practice is that
complaints may be made upon information and bellef without
setting forth the sources?

MR. HOLMZOFF: 1 know that 1s the prevalling
Paderal practlce.

MR. SEASONGOOD: That is why I asked. If you
are goling to reverse that, you will have a lot of controversy
and trouble.

MR. WAITE: Thet is the conventional practlice
now,

MR. MEDALIE: I would 1ike to know how you would
deal with this other suggestion that has been made, A
complaint must be made on oath, obviously, because if 1t 1s
false you can prosecute for perjury. Now, how can you prove
perjury 1f you do not even knov what the claim is as to how
the information is gotten? This oath would be just & joke.
On information and belief John Jones committed the crlme
of kidnpapping on such-and-such a date and place, of such
a person. That is all 1t says.

MR. HOLTZOFF: That 18 the predominant practlice.
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MR. MEDALIE: It is a terrible practlce.

MR. WAITE: How would you prosecute for ger fury
in the prevalling furisdictions nov? It is getting along
perfectly satisfactory.

MR. MEDALIE: You are calling it "pprevalling.”

I do not think it can be prevalling. But where you do
require the settling forth of the source of your information,
then you can at least call someone who might say, "1 never
told this man any such thing."

MR. WAITE: I do not recall any jurisdictions
that require that.

THE CHAIRMAN: May we have a vote on Mr.
Medalie's amendment to Mr. Youngquist's motion?

MR. McLELILAN: Mr. Chalrman, 1 do not want to
delay you, but I do vant to understand something before I
vote on it. My understanding {s that there are some
jurisdictions where & complaint must be made on personal
knovledze. There are other jurisdictions where 1t may be
made upon informetion end bellef vhere the sources of the
information and bellef are stated, and there are other
jurisdictions where 1t may be made simply upon information
and bellef. My difficulty with Mr. Youngquist's orizinal
motion is that when you state that it 1s sufficilent I1f &
complaint {s made upon information and belief, that that

rule will be subject to different interpretations 1n
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different jurisdictlons. Cne jurisdiction will interpret
1t a8 meaninz upon information and bellef by the source
nf the Information as stated; in another jfurisdicttion
where the rule has been the other way, it will be
Interpreted as it simply states, information and bellief,
without givinz the sources. So if yon ness the original
motion tn amend on NFr. Youncqalst, vou will then be in a
positinon vhere you have one practice in one furisdiction
and another in another.

On the other hand, 1if vou cure it, as Mr.
Medelle suggests, you will interfere qulte serisusiy with
the admistration of fustice in criminal matters. I had
8 little experience along those lines myself, and I know
perfectly well that there are quite a number of cases where
it 1is not practlicable for a prosecuting sfficer to divulge
the information which he had received from some source.
If he does 1t, he von't zet any Information from that
source agalin or other like sources. That is the resson -
and I like to have some reason for what I sald before -
that I fear, lonely as I may be, I shall have to vote [or
the Rule 3 substantially as oricinally drafted in Draft 6.
It is a real problem that you are facinm when you say that
the complaint must state the sources of the information.
And if you do not say that, then 7nu have got two

interpretations in different jurisdictions according to
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vhether you are in a district or state where they think
information and belief means information and bellef stating
the sources of the information.

I hope I have not delayed you,

THE CHAIRMAN: Not at alil.

MR. WAITE: Judge Mclellan, is there any
furisdiction that you know of that requires the sources to
be stated? I do not know of any.

MR. McLELLAN: I think so. I think if you asked
me to state the particular jurisdiction, I think there 1is
& general feeling that there are numerous furisdlctions
where it 1s held that a bill in equity on information and
belief, or a complaint on information and belief, means
the stating of information and belief and the sources of
that information.

MR. HOLTZOFF: That is in the New York rule.

MR. WAITE: In criminal procedure?

MR. HOLTZOFF: 1In criminal procedure? too.

MR. McLELLAN: They are all mixed up in 1t.

MR. GLUECK: 1Is the administration of PFederal
criminal justice any worse in New York than in other
jurisdictions because of this requirement of the statement
of the sources?

MR. HOLTZ0FF: I think I can answer that question

by saying that while that is the requirement
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of the New York State law, it Is frequently not comnlied
with in the Federal courts Iin New York.

MR. DEAN: How sbout the State courts? Does it
work in the State courts?

MR. HOLTZOFF: That I do not know.

MR. MECALIE: Tt works very well in the State
courts, and the requlrement 1is very rigld here.

R, ROBINSON: There are more witnesses
assassinated in New York, and in Chicazo, of conurse, than
anywhere else.

MR. MEDALIE: ©No, that is not so.

MR. McLELLAN: I think the problem is different
than & state problem, as Mr. Holtzoff well knows from his
famillarity with 1t.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The problem is different because
Federal prosecutions are almost always nmvrardabdy started
on the instigation of a Federal investigating o7 ficer;
whereas the average State prosecution 1s started on the
complaint of & private person, and there 1t is onlr proper
to hold the private person tc a zreater degree of proof.

MR. MEDALIE: May I make one comment about the
assass inatlon of witnesses? VWitnesses have usually been
assassinated in New York, Chlcago and in smaller communities
vhere only an indictment has been filed and the names have

not been given. In other words, the man who was accused of
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crime knows who the wltnesses are or are golngz to be. You
do not have to give him a 1ist of witnesses to tell him
who are golng to testify against him,

MR. WAITE: Tom Pewey had to keep them pretty
well hidden.

MR. ROBINSON: He had to take two floors of the
Woolworth Building to keepr them safe,

TR CHATRMAN: The gquestion is on Mr. Vedalle's
amencment. All those In favor of Mr. Medalle's amendment
say "Aye."

(Chorus of "Eyves.™)

A1l opposed, "No."

(Chorus of "Noes.')

THE CHATIRMAN: ‘The issue i8 in doubt. All those
in favor raise hands,

(After a show of hands the Chairman anncunced
the vote to be 5 in favor; 3 opposed.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Lost, 5 to 9.

The Question 18 now on Mr. Youngquist's motion:
All those In favor --

MR. SEASONGOOD: Excuse me., What will that be
then? You won't say anythine about Information and belief?
Just information and bellef, but it won't state what
constitutes 1t?

THE CHAIRMAN: That is correct.
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MR. HNIMZOFF: Then we have the obiection made by
Judge McLellan that that might be subject to Iinterpretation.

THE CHATRMAN: And that becomes a factor in voting
on this motion.

MR, SEASONGNOD: Would it do any good tno state
generally the sources of information?

MR. DEAN: Another oossibility ts to state the
grcunds of bellef without statinz the sources of
{nformatlon. That cuts it in half.

MR. SEASONGOOD: That might be a good one.

MR. MEDALIE: You are going to have an awful lot
of trouble in exnplaining that away.

MR. WAITE: I would 1llke to second Mr. Dean's
motion,to read "stating generally the grounds of bellef."

MR. CRANRE: May I ask a question?

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Cranse.

MR. CRANE: I was going to ask this: Has anybody
experienced in all the prosecutions throughout this country
in the Pederal courts - I do not know about the Stete
courts - has anybudy experienced any difflculty with matters
as they stand? Who has found that it has worked badly ‘lust
as it 18 now? Why not leave 1t alone?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: The difficulty is, as I understand
it, in scmevstates‘like New York, for instance, the practice

1s one way, and under the present Federal procedure that
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practice 1is supposed to be followed. In other states the
practice is different; it 1is the other way,

MR. CRARE: T am asking, has any criminai
eé3caped because of 1it, that you know of, or because of
that suffered any harm?

MR. DESSION: I believe the answer to your
question is no, Jadge.

MR. CRANE: fhen why bother with 1t, on a
pPractical question that Jou can't deal with? Ve have 2ot
to let 1t be worked out by the different communitles.

MR. WAITE: I would Sugeest this, Judge  Crane,
that these rules are 3upposed to indicate to district
attorneys and commissioners what they shall or 8hall not
do. ©Now, Judge Mclellan's very argument makes that polint,
1t seems to me. He 1s afraid to say "en Information and
belief,” because it will leave a problem for the courts to
determine. If we just do not 88y anything, we leave for
the courts a much greater problem for them te determine;
and any district attorney reading this rule asg it 18 now
phrased 1s not 2olng to know that it must be made cn oath
8pecifically, or on Information and belief, One W&y or
another, we ought to tell the district attorney or the
commissioner what the rule ia.

MR. CRANE: T agree with you ang, logically,

there 1s no ansver to 1t, of course; but thereare many
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things in actual practice that you cannot formulate a rule
for or put in the form of a rule; and I a&m afraid you are
golng to have trouble whichever way you go.

MR. WAITE: But you do have rules exiating in
the states.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Did Mr. Dean make a motion?

MR. DEAN: I thought 1t was out of order. Yours
vas still pending.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I call for the question.

THE CHAIRMAN: We have pending Mr. Tounzquist's
motion., If there is nothing further, let us proceed to a
vote on 1t. All those in favor of that motion say "Ave."

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

Opposed, "No."

(Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The motlon seems to be lost.

MR. WAITE: I would 1ike to make a substitute
motion.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I think the 1dea was that we
should first have Mr. Youngquist's motion and then decide
whether we want to go further. That is the way I understood
it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Youngquist's motion came as
an amendment to Rule 3 as adopted.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I understand this vote to mean
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that we shall be silent on the question?

THE CHAIRMAN: We revert back to Rule 3 as
adopted.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I would move, Mr. Chalirman,
that there be added to Rule 3 this language: 'The ocath
mgy be made upon information and bellef, stating Zenerally
the grounds thereof.'

M. SEASONGOOD: Seconded.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those In favor of that mot ion

i

say 'Aye.

(Chorus of "Ayes.”)

Cpposed?

(éhorus of "Noes.')

THE CHAIRMAN: The Chalr is 1n doabt. I wilil
call for a show of handgs.

(After a show of hands the Chairman announced
the vote to be 3 In favor; 7 opposed.)

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion 18 carrled.

MR. CRANE: I want to ask this: I think that
the substance of what is stated in that motion is correct,
but I do not want to vote for it if it medns that it is
golng to be put in the rule, because T think we ousht to
leave 1t alone so that they can work it out any way they

see fit. T think there are a lot of things one cannot put

in a rule; and cne has more trouble trylng to codify it, as
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wve had in the State here.

MR. McLELLAN: May we have another show of hands?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. All those Iin favor of the
latest motlon of Mr. Youngquist raise hands.

(After a show of hands the Chalrman announced
the vote to be 6 in favor; 10 opposed. )

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion is lost.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I suppose that that means that the
rule be left as it is?

THE CHAIRMAN: That is exactly what it means.

MR. McLELLAN: Have we passed Rule 3?

THE CHAIRMAN: Rule 3 is passed untll someone
makes a motlion,

MR, HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. McLELLAN: We have not voted on Rule 3%

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, prior to Mr. Younzquist's
motion. We are told that if we get up to lunch before 12:30
we will be much better off than if we delay.

MR. MEDALIE: May I make one motion before 7you
leave this Rule 3. I think that al1l practice requires that
the bench and bar have a8 notion of what we left out, and I
think an approppiate notation ought to go in.

THE CHAIRMAN: If there is no objectlion, that will
be considered adopted.

MR. CRANE: What will the notation be?
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MR. MEDALIE: We wil1l have to pass 1t around.
(Whereupon, at 12:30 o'clock p. m. a recess vas

taken to 1:15 o'clock p. m.)



AFTERNOON SESSION

THE CHAIRMAN: The meeting 1s called to order.
3everal of our members have ralsed the question a3 to our
hours of servitude, and I would like to get the views of
the membersof the Committee. One purpose in startingz on
Friday was that so we might have a recess on Sunday,
except for the work that the Reporter and the Committes
on Style may have to do, a8 a result of Friday's ang
Saturday's deliberations, so that ﬁhen the rest of us come
back on Monday we will be rather fresh, and I had hoped we
might get along and finish in four days without evening
sessions, but I have come to the conclusion, as a result
of this morning's pace, in which we covered 5 per cent of
our rules, three out of 8lxty, that I am a tremendous
optimist.

MR. DEAN: Why don't you reserve judgment on
that 1ssue until we fintish out this afternoon?

THE CHAIRMAR: I would 1ike to know whether we
vill free tonight or not.

MR. CRANE: I think it hagd better wait, I
Suggest that we do not meet tonight. I see by the papers
that the Mayor was not satisfied with the blackout last
night and he proposes to have another tonightat half-past

nine. That means you would all have to 20 1n the hall and
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spend an hour there, btecause all these lights are ~olng to
be out and the elevators stopped. Now, for the hour veou
might have before that, from eight tc nine, or half-past
nine, it would not pay to submit to all that inconvenlience.
30 I do not think you ought to be here tonight. I saw that
in this morning's press.

THT CHAIRMAN: Yes, you are correct. How would
it be If we went on this afternoon, say, until filve-thirty?
Is that toc late?

{A chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAR: Ve wlll say five-thirty and reserve
our declsion as to what wve will do tomorrow night.

MR. McLELIAN: May I ask, is 1t the plan to
finish on Tuesday? 1T ask that question because reservations
are not easy to get nowv.

MR. LONGSDORF: I think that is pretty I!mportant.
I should 1lke to know that, too.

THE CHAIRMAN: I had hoped we could. ™hat depends
upon you gentliemen and, as someone said before lunch, if we
could change over from belns senators and become
congressmen, vith some limitatlion on our debate, we mizht
make better urogress, but 1t 111 becomes me to suggest 1it.

MR. WAITE: We might do what we do with our City
Council. We are allowved to spsek not more than twice on

any one motion without consent ~f the Council, and there
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are various other 1'‘mitations.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I am afraid here the zroup will
not withhold consent, will they?

THE CHAIRMAN: The only thing that the Chair can
say 18 that the threat cof evening sesssions and a Sunday
seasion hanzs over 811 of us.

Rule No. 4, peragraph (a). Any comment?

MR. HOLTZOFF: That first word should be "If,"
I think, rather than "When".

MR. RO3INSON: Some stylists cn the Committee,
Alex, think 1t would be better nnt to have the rules
beginning with "If"”; and the proposal came, T belleve, as
8 matter of style from the members of the Committee, tha
‘When" would be preferable to "If". fThat 1s just & matter
of choice.

MR. HOLTZ0FF: It depends on the context,
Sometimes "When" is preferesble to "If" but here I think
the word should be "If".

MR. YOURGQUIST: Why not leave that to the
Committee on Strle, Mr. Chalrman®

MR. GLUECK: fThat i{s right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Al11 right.

MR. 3EASONGOOD: T move the adcptlon of Rale &4 (a).

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I want to ask one or tws

questions. I note in 1ines 4 and 6 the word "accused" is
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used whereas ordinarily we use "defendant”. I prefer
"accused” but I think we ought to be consistent. And ve
also use In line 6 the vords United States attorney".

I thought we had decided to drop that deslgnation and say
"attorney for the Government."

MR. ROBINSON: The point in the first case, 1f I
may answver that question, is that he Is not yet a defendant;
he is just an accused. After there 1is & charge filed
against him, and he becomes s defendant, then we say
"defendant"”.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: How about "United States
attorney"?

MR. ROBINSON: The wishes of the Committee vere
that that should be referred to the United States attorney.
ﬁe have trled to follow that, I belleve.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I thoucht it was "attorney for
the Government"?

MR. DEAN: Tt should be "attorney for the
Government” because "United States attorney”’ 1s 1limited.

MR. ROBINSON: We followed what the decision of
the Committee was. If 1t happens to be the other way
around, we will make 1t "attorney for the Government."

MR. LONGSDORF: 1In 1ine 15 the word ‘defendant"
13 used.

MR. ROBINSON: Mrs. Peterson reminds me 1t was to
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"United States attorney"” only where we meant Unlited 3States
attorney, and there are several situatlons vhere that 1is
true, including this one. We did that with this 1dea:

We did not want anybody,an attorney for the Government, a
private prosecutor, perhaps hired to assiat the Jovernment,
to have this powver.

MR. HOLTZOFF: You do not have private prosecutors
but sometimes you have special assistants to the Attotney
General in chargze of a case, and I thought In that case,
in the case of a special assistant, 1t should be ‘attorney
for the Government" rather than"United States attorney.”
The simpler way, to obviate all difficulty, would be %o
say "attorney for the Government.' That 18 the reason for
it in this place.

MR. YOURGQUIST: I think it should be changed to
"attorney for the Government."

MR. DEAN: 3Seconded.

YMR. YOUNCQUIST: When you come to this matter
of "accused” you will have to be consistent on this, when
you come to the matter of issuing a subpoens, vhich has to
be good throughout the country. You want &any attorney for
the Government to have that power also?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Let us take one rule at a time.

¥MK. ROBINSON: Let us take one questlion at a

time, because we wlll have to be consistent about it. It
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was felt that in this rule that the provision --

THE CHAIRMAN: That is Rule 4 (c) (2)?

MR. ROBINSON: It was felt there that rather
than g've a United States commissioner such extensive
powers that he should be restricted to authorization or
direction by the -- yes, that is at 1ine 15 -- by the
United States attorney himself.

- MR. HOLTZOFF: I think that ought to be "attorney
for the Government" also,

THE CHAIRMAN: ™ake one naragraph at a *ime.

MR. HOLTZCFF: Yes.

THE CHATIRMAN: Ynu make that motion, Mr.
Youngqulst, on the "attorney for the Jcvernment’?

MR. YCUNGQUIST: I do.

MR. WECHSLER: Seconded.

THE CHATRMAN: A1l in favor say "Aye"; opposed
"Nay".

Carried.

Anything else?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: 1In 1ine 12 shouldn't the word
"may” be "sha11'?

MR. 3EASONGOOD: 1T have the same inquiry, I felt
it should.

MR. ROBINSON: I think we quote the Supreme Court

Memorandum on that.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: I would like to say & vord about
the Supreme Court Memorandum, because 1t vas prrperted.to..

<be explained to me by the Chief Justice. The Chiefl
Justice told me that that memorandum was prepared at his
direction and it consisted of questions raised by any cne
of the justices, and he said those are matters that occur-
only casually to the various justices as they went along
and did not represent any definite views on the part of
the members of the Court. I think in weighing the
suggestion in that memorandum we ought to have the Chief
Justice's observations &8s to tﬁé)purpose.

MR. ROBINSOR: fThere iz a further thing to be
considered ln connection with this rule. If a defendant
fails to obey, &s required by the summons - that would be
the first summons, I take it - are you golng to make it
mandatory nn the commissioner to issue a warrant? It l1s
possible, I suvpose, isn't 1t, another summons can be
issued. Suppose they find some good reason why he has
not appeared?

MR. HOLTZ0FF: I think the issuance of the
summons is & favor to the defendant anyway. If he has been
granted one favor, I think that should end it.

MR. ROBINSON: The question 1s what the
Commissioner should be compelled to do. You &re changing

& discretlionary act to & mandatory one, and our ~eneral
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policy has been not to put any binding directlions on
commissioners or district courts.

If you wish to meke 1t mandatory, 1t 1z all right.
It isn't merely & matter of style between "may’ and "shall”;
it 1s a matter of substance. The reason for the 'may” is
substantive. If 1t is inadequate, of course, change 1t to
to "shall.”

MR. HOLTZ0FF: I think that should be done 5ecauae
the United States Attorney ought to be entitled to get his
varrant.

THE CHAIRMAN: Is there a motion on it?

MR. SEASONGOOD: I move that 1t be changed to
"sha11",

THE CHAIRMAN: It is moved and seconded., All
those in favor say "Aye"; opposed "No."

Carried.

MR. SEASONGOOD: As & matter of phraseology, I
would suggest "shall be issued” rather than "shall 1ssue".

THE CHAIRMAN: No. We always speak of an
injunction "going"” and a summons "issuing”.

MR. SEASORGOOD: Isn't that a colloquialism?

THE CHAIRMAR: ©No, it 1s good law English,

MR. YOUNGQUIST: It is out in our fjurisdiction.

THE CHAIRMAN: (b) --

MR. SEASORGOOD: Doesn't the commissioner have
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contempt power? Has that been considered? Or do you
simply say he issues & wvarrant instead of a summons?

MR. HOLT™ZOFP: I think we discussed that last
time and we thought that there should not be any
punishment of any kind for fallure to ansver & summons,
as I recall the decision which we reached, because, 1if the
defendant does not appear in response to 8 summons, he will
{ssue a warrant to bring him In.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I had in mind the Chief
Justice's comment.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think that was the concluslion.

MR. SEASONGOOD: After you had the Chlef
Justice's comment?

MR. DEAN: TNo; prior.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No, but I think the Chlef Justice's
comment was really in the nature of a query rather than in
the nature of what he wculd 1lke the rule to provide.

MR. WECHSLER: What is the answver to the query?

MR. HOLTZOFF: The answer would be no.

MR. WECHSLER: 'Then the comment should show 1it,
shouldn't 1t?

MR. HOLTZOFF: ©Oh, yes.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I think at some stage we ought
to take up all these suggestlons, after wve hage ~one

through the rules, and see how far ve have considerecd these
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suggestions.

THE CHAIRMAN: I understand they have all been
consldered by the Reporter.

MR. ROBINSON: That 1s right.

THE CHAIRMAN: He has studled every one.

MR. ROBINSON: We spent about & month and a
half, I think, or more on them.

MR. SEASONGOOD: If we haven't followed them,
why?

MR. ROBINSON: We have followved them, really.

MR. DEAN: It does call for an appeal, doesn't
it, on contempt?

MR. ROBINSON: I am trylng to remember, Gordon,
vhere we do take care of that, We do have a rule on
contempt but we did not mentlon “commissioner”’ in it.
Isn't the law well settled thatcommissioners do not have
contempt powers? It 18 pretty vell settled law that they
do not have contempt povers.

MR. LONGSODORF: That 1s fully covered by
Section 385.

MR. HOLTZOFF: A commissioner has no general
authority.

MR. LONGSDORF: 1In any part of the Unlted States.

MR. ROBINSON: He cannot hold court and there is

no reason wvhy he should contempt powers.
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MR. SEASONGOOD: He could refer you to & district
judge. All be can do, you say, for fallure to obey &
summons, 1s to 1ssue a warrant, Does that mean he 1is
through? Maybe it 1s enough.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That 1s, I belleve, vhat ve
concluded.

THE CHAIRMAN: We did.

Do T hear & motion on (b) (1)?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I move we strike out the words
beginning on line 17 "and shall have attached to it a
certified copy of the complaint.’

. MR. YOUNGQUIS?T: 1 second the motlion.

MR. ROBINSON: You want to change the present
law?

MR. HOﬁmZOFF: No, I do not. A warrant today does
not have & certifled copy of the complaint attached to 1t.

MR. WECHSLER: Doesn't the statute so require?

MR. ROBINSON: Yes, the statute expressly says B8o.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The statute says that in another
connectlion.

MR. ROBINSON: It applies here. You would be
changing the statute 1if you did that.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: May I ask 8 question?

MR. WECHSLER: The reason for that statute has

fust been suggested to me, because 1f the warrant goes to
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another commissioner who has to have before me the charze
so he can handle 1t.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: But you do not have to have
that attached to the warrant when you are servinz the
wvarrant.

MR. ROBINSON: That is what the statute says.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: It does not.

MR. WECHSLER: This is Section 535: "It shall
be the duty of the mesrshal, his deputy or other offlcer
vho may arrest & person” - this deals with the arrest on
a warrant - "to take the defendant before the nearest

' and so on, 'of hearins, and

United States commissioner,’
the officer or magistrate issulnz the warrant shall attach
thereto & certified copy of the complaint and upon the
arrest of the accused, the return of the warrant, with a
copy of the complaint attached”’ --

MR. YOUNGQUIST: ’'Upon the arreat of the accused”?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes.

(Continuing) -- "the return of the warrant, with
a copy of the complaint attached, shall confer jurisdiction
upon such officer as fully as if the complaint had
originally been made before him."

MR. YCURGQUIST: If I understand --

MR. WECHSLER: You get it attached on the return.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Your return, yes.
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MR. HOLTZOFP: That 1is 81l right; there is no
objection to it; but according to this rule you would have

to attach 1t when you issied it.

.

THE CHAIRMAN: Read that first sentence again.

MR. WECHSLER: "It shall be the duty of the
marshal, his deputy or other officer who may arrest a
person charged with any crime or offense to take ths
defendant before the nesrest United States commissioner,
or the nearest judicial officer having jurisdiction under
existing laws, for a hearing, commitment or taking bail for
trial, and the officer or magistrate issuing the warrant
shall attach thereto & certified copy of the complaint,
and upon the arrest of the accused, the return of the
varrant, with a copy of the complaint attached, shall
confer furisdiction upon such officer as fully as if the
complaint had originally been made before him."

THE CHATRMAN: So 1t would have to be in here
unless we are changing the law.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: No.

MR. LONGSDORF: I would 1ike to ask the Reporter
what he understands this ambiguous statute to mean.

MR. WECHSLER: fThat is 5959

MR. LONGSDORF: Yes.

MR. WECHSLER: fThat is complimentary to 531. You

have to read them together to know vhat they mean, 1f you
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can know.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I have looked the point up,
because I know 1t 1s not the practice, in serving a varrant,
to have the complaint attached, and I find it has been held
by the courts that the purpose of attaching a copy of the
complaint to the varrant 18 to enable a commissioner, other
than the one who 1ssues the warrant, to hold a preliminary
hearing. In other words, you do not attach the complaint
to the warrant when you issue the warrant. 'he marshal
does not have to have it when he makes service, but if,
after arresting the defendant, the marshal is going to
take the defendant to & commissioner other than the one
who 1ssued the warrant, he has to attach a certified copy
of the complaint to the warrant in making his return,
because otherwise the other commissioner cannot hold a
hearing.

My objection to this provision is this: Not only
does it make & change in the law, but 1t creates a practical
difficulty, namely, that If perchance the marshal should
fall to attach a certified copy of the complaint to the
varrant, somebody might claim that the arrest was 1llegal,
This might go to the legality of the arprest,

MR. LONGSODORF: Doesn't the statuts say it has
to be attached?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.



dz b

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes, I think 1t does.

MR. WECHSLER: 595 says what I read.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It has never been construed in
accordance with the construction put on it by the Reporter.

MR. SEASONGOOD: That was my understanding, that
the complaints were not ordinarily attached to the
warrants. What about 591°?

MR. WECHSLER: 591, as far as I can see, throws
no light on the subject.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Would it be permlissible to read
that once more?

THE CHAIRMAN: Apparently it is one of those
things the Government has walved for itself.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think you have to read that
whole section rather than this sentence taken out of 1its
context.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I do not suppose, Mr. Reporter,
there is any requirement in the law that a copy of the
indictment be attached to the warrant?

THE CHAIRMAN: XNo.

MR. SEASONGOOD: What does this mean, officer

1

-

or magistrate
MR. YOUNGQUIST: May I proceed? what 1s the

difference?

MR. ROBINSON: I think there 1is a clear difference.
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our idea here 18 that the commissioner shall issue warrants
which may be returned to other commissioners. In Indictment
cases, of course, the wvarrant and the indictment &nd all
papers connected with the case come back to the court from
vhich the indictment 1ssued.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: In the case of removal
proceedings?

MR. ROBINSON: On an indlctment?

MR. DEAN: In that case 1t 1s sent separately
along with the warrant to the marshal in the fugltive's
jurisdiction.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That is what I vas tryinz to
bring out.

MR. DEAN: Not required to be sent but 1t is
sent, because they could not make probable cause in that
furisdiction without a certified copy of the indictment.

MR. ROBINSON: Our rule provides that, too.

THE CHAIRMAN: Do you find anything to shock your
faith 1n necessity?

MR. SEASORGOOD: I do not know; it just says,
"and the officer or magistrate issuing the warrant shall
attach thereto a certified copy of the complaint.”

MR. WECHSLER; /hat 1s what the rule has.

MR, HOLTZOFF: But the rest of the sentence

throws 1light on the purpose of tﬁat.
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THE CHATRMAN: It does. It reinforces the
question. Read 1t again, Alex.

MR. WAITE: I find I need some Information on
this. It is possible, 18 1t not, under our rules, for &
number of coples of a particular warrant to be issued and
put in the hands of the various possible arresting
officers. Would this mean that & certified copy of the
complaint must be attached to each one of the 12 or 20 or
50 coples of the varrant that have been issued?

MR. ROBINSON: Why not, John?

MR. WAITE: I am asking for information. I am
not ready to say why not.

MR. ROBINSON: It would mean that, wouldn't 1it?

+THE CHAIRMAN: And the purpose, I take it, 1s to
jet the fellov know what it is 81l about.

MR. HOLTZOFF: We say the statute ought to be
changed then, and we have authority to change 1it, because
the statute 1is a dead letter if the statute means what the
Reporter feels 1t means.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I assume that the great maforlty
of warrants are 1ssued within the jurisdictlion of the
officer issuing them and the return is made to him.

MR. .SP¥H: And they permit these warrants to go
a hundred miles from the place they are lssued now, into

another district.
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MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes, but I say in the great
me jority of cases they are returned to the cfficer issuing
them. In other cases there is no need at all for attaching
& copy of the complaint. It 18 not customary in State
practice to have anything more than & warrant for the
arrest, simply advising the defendant of the offense with
vhich he 18 charged.

THE CHAIRMAN: Why shouldn't the man who is
being taken away from his work bench have some notion of
wvhat it 1s all about, so while he 18 on the way there he
can collect his thoughts?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: fThe warrant glves a chance --

THE CHAIRMAN: But it does not tell you anything.

MR. DEAN: It does not tell you &anythinz, and
that is the trouble with it.

MR. ROBINSON: S8ection 19é.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You would find that it makes a
lot of paper work.

T™HE CHAIRMAN: I know, but it is not for the man
vho 18 arrested many times, but for the fellow for whom it
1s & novel experience, to have something to guide him,
something on which he may put his thoughts while he {8 on
his way to the hoosegow.

MR. WAITE: I have to ask another question to

make up my mind on thia. 1Is it your understanding we have
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no power whatsoever to alter any existing statute?

~»gE CHAIRMAR: Oh, yes, we have,

MR. WAITE: Must our rules conform absolutely
to the existing statutes?

oHE CHAIRMAN: No, we have full authority to
recommend rules which change any statutes relating to
procedure.

MR. WAITE: So the fact that the present statute
requires determination does not bind us?

THE CHAIRMAN: No, doesn't bind us at all,

MR. ROBINSON: The only question is whether we
see reason for repealing or superseding the present
statute, If there 18 any reason, ve should.

MR. WAITE: Is there any provision in any state
now? It is not true in our State; you do not have to
attach & cnoy of the complaint to the wvarrant.

MR. ROBINSON: I think your Americen Law
Institute Code, of course, requlres it.

MR. WAITE: That is not & State provision. I
don't remember 1it.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: 1In (c) (3), relating to the
gservice of the warrant, I notlce that the officer making
the arrest "shall upon request show the warrant to the
defendant as sonn as possible.”" It begins, "Phe warrant

shall be executed by the arrest of the defendant.' That 18



dz 100
on page 2 of Rule 4. "The officer need not have the
warrant in his possession at the time of the arrest, but
he shall upon request show the varrant to the defendant
as soon &s possible.”

Hore 2 copy of the complaint 1s to be attached
for the purpose of apprising the defendant of the cause
of his arrest, and 1t would be necessary, to carrT ouat
that idea, to furnish & copy of the warrant and the
complaint to the accused at the time of the arrest.

THE CHAIRMAN: Isn't that provision desizned to
meet the case where the arresting offlcer comes acrnss a
men unoredared to arrest him - meets him by accident, 80
to speak?

MR. TOUNCQUIST: The flrst sentence says sim»ly
this, “The wvarrant shall be executed by the arrest of the
defendant.” And the second clause of the next sentence
applies both to that case and to the case where he dres
not have the warrant at the time, that 1s tha* "he shall
upon request show the warrent to the defendant.”’ That is
the usual, customary practice in maklnz arrests, and if we
are to make effect the suggestion that the defenddnt
should be apprised in detail of the cause of his arrest,
1t would have to be done elther by the offlcer readin” the
wvhole thing to him or giving him &8 copy of 1t.

THE CHAIRMAN: 1Isn't thls parallel to the situation
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that existed so many years in civil actions, where, in
many states your action was started merely by flling the
summons, and the complaint came 1ater? And then, when we
got up to the point where stenographers were more common,
that was changed in most jurisdictions and the summons
and complaint were served at the same time.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think there 1s a differencs,
Mr.‘Chairman, because the warrant in a criminal case
specifles the charge. A summons in & clvil case does not
specify the nature of the cause of action.

MR. WAITE: Mr. Chairman, 1t might verhaps be
1l1luminatinz 1f I were to read the American Law Instltute
provision. Tt says: "The warrant of arrest shall (a) be
in writing and in the nsme of the state, commonweslth op
people;

"(b) set forth substantlally the nature of the
offense;

"(b) demand that the person agalnst whom the
complaint was made be arrested and brouzht before the
magistrate issuing the warrant or, if he 1s absent or
unable to act, before the nearest or most accessible
magistrate in the same county;

(d) specify the name of the person to be
arrested or, if his name 1s not known to the magistrats,

designate such person without any name from description
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from which he can be 1dentified with reascnable certalinty;

"(e) state the date when 1ssued and the
municipality or county where 1ssued; and

"(£) be signed by the mazistrate, with the title
of his judicial office.

"mhe warrant shall be executed only by & peace
officer and may be executed in any county by anv Ddeace
officer in the state.”

T+ does not require any attachment of the
complaint. It simply says the warrant shall state the
nature of the complalnt.

MR. 3FASONGOOD: Mr. Chairman, if we are agreed
that the present statute does require this attaching of &
certiflied copy, unless there is some strong reason for
changing 1t, ve should not change the statute, because jou
fust provoke a lot of controversy.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not think yéu would ~rovoke
controversy, because the present statute 1s never followed.

MR. SEASONCOOD: A1l right, then, but Lf you do
put it in, you do change the existing practice, and the
only reason adduced is that 1t 18 inconvenlent. The other
argument ls, after all, it 1s not too much to say that you
should glve a man vwho 18 arrested some information about
wvhat it is all about.

T would say we should not change 1t and Introduce
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a controversial issue when there i{s no substantial point
to changing 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think we would be changing the
present practice if we adopted the rule in 1ts present
form, because, whatever the statute may be, it 1s a very
old statute, I believe, it is certainly, I repeat, not &
present practlce.

mHE CHATRMAN: "It is old and, therefore, bad."

MR. HOLTZOFF: But as Mr. Youngquist said, this
1s not the present practice. It is not the practice to
attach 1it.

MR. DEAN: I do not see hov it vould hurt to
attach 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It would not, but 1f you leave
it as it is now, fallure to attach it might affect the
validity of the warrant.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think we have gone as far as
we can toward convincing him. Let us have a vote on lt.

MR. LONGSDORF: May I ask a question first?

Is there a provision in any of the Federal rules prescribing
the procedure to be followed when the wvarrant is issued by
one commissioner, and the prisoner 1s taken before another
one for hearing?

MR. ROBINSON: It is in this rule, in the next

sentence. We thought of that, and that is the very problem
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we tried to meet by his provision. Suppose you have &
wvarrant 1ssued by one commissioner, without attachinr a
copy of the complaint, and the man is arrested a hundred
miles away, in another state, and brought in before a
commissioner in thet place? TIn that case the commissioner
has nothing before him. However, where 8 copy of the
complaint is attached to the warrant, the warrant plus the
complaint will be right there before the commissioner.

MR. LONGSDORF: Have we covered the procedural
jurisdiction on that Section 5952 I don't know.

MR. ROBINSON: We have supplemented it and we
have more or less bullt our rules around it, and we have
got that. It seems to me you will have a very real problem
if you do not require something of this kind. Then you
are going to have this confusion, as I explained, where a
éefendant is arrested and broucht before some commissicner
other than the one who 1ssued the warrant.

MR. LONG3SDORF: You would not have the complaint
and ceuld not certify it.

MR. ROBINSON: He would not know anythinz about
it. He would have to try and locate the first commissioner
and get a copy of the complaint, and a1l your ldeas of
expedition and simplicity of procedure would be just thrown
out of the wind&w to that extent, I should think.

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion is to strike, bezinning
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on line 17, from the word "and”’ to the end of the sentence
in 1ine 18.

A1l those in favor of the motlon sa&y 'Aye."

(Chorus of "pAyes. ")

Opposed, "No."

(Chorus of "Noes.")

The @hair 1s in doubt. We wlll have a show of
hands.

(After a show of hends the Chairman announced
the vote to be 7 1ln favor; 9 opposed. )

The motion is lost.

MR. DEAN: I should like to make another
suggestlon on this section, and that isthat the warrant
should contain the time of issuance, particularly in view
of our requirement that he shall be brought before the
nearest committing magistrate {n a reasonable time. I
think it should appe&r on the face of the document when
1t ves issued, in case 1t might not be served for a month.

MR. LONGSDORF: Might not be; that is true.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The date on the warrant wuld not
help the question of bringing the defendant within a
reasonable tlme before the Conmissioner, because 7you are
interested in the time of service, not in the time of

issuance.
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MR. DEAN: That is true. It would not completely
cover my situation. 1Is there any reason wvhy the date
should not appear thereon, or would it automatically appear?
MR. HOLTZOFF: It would automatically appear.
Every paper 1s dated.
MR. DEAN: If that is so, then the point is
academic.
MR. McLELLAN: Mr. Chairman, I move the adoption --
THE CHAIRMAN: That was covered by the Commlttee
on Forms. |
MR. McLELIAN: I move the adopt of Rule 4 (b) (1).
MR. WECHSLER: Seconded.
MR. DESSION: May I raise one question on that?
This sectlion does not say to whom 1t shall be directed.
In the nreceding section we talk about delivery to the
marshal or other person authorized by law. Our form
simply directs 1t to the marshal. Marshals sometimes have
been confused, wvhen they received & warrant directed to the
marshal, as to whether it would be all right for an FBI
man to serve 1t. 1Is 1t worth dignifyling, that confusion,
by specifying in here the warrant shall be directed to the
marshal or other person authorized by law?
MR. HOLTZOFF: Don't you think that the preceding
paragraph, the next to the last sentence, really covers it?

MR. DESSION: Well, I think 1t ought to, but I do



Aaz 107
know of at least one instance where & marshal has been
confused, and perhaps there have been others. It is
directed to him and he does not know whether he can hand
it over to somebody else.

Might I ask the Chairman of the Sub-Committee on
Forms whether the warrant 18 directed zenerally? It is, 18
it not?

MR. DEAN: It is directed differently according
to the forms that are in use, some to the marshal of the
district, some to the Unlted States marshal or any of his
deputies. Those are two, I think, that are commonly used.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Doesn't (c) (1) take care of
that? It shall be executed by the marshal or some other
of ficer authorized by law?

THE CHATRMAN: Yes.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: Line 28 and following.

Are there any further questions on the motlon
to adopt Rule 4 (b) (1)°?

If not, all those in favor of the motion say
"aye”; opposed "No."

Carrled.

Paragraph(2), gentlemen. Any Questions there?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That we have 1n the rule of

Draft 5, provislon fOor anacknowledgment of service.
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MR. ROBINSON: Yes, lines 20 to 22, "It shall
be accompanied by a form of acknowledgment of service to
be signed and returned as directed to the commissicner.”

MR. YOURGQUIST: What if he doesn't slen 1A A

MR. ROBINSON: What if he doesn't slizn 1t?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Where is the accused 1f he
doesn't sign 1t?

MR. HOLTZOFF: We are dealing with 'Summons”
now?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Tes.

MR. HOLTZOFF: In other words, you wish to leave
out the words "to be signed"?

MR. YOURGQUIST: I would certainly wish to leave
out the entire sentence.

MR. HOLTZOFF: 1 second the motion.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: And simply provide instead,
"Phe summons shall be returned to the commissioner’; and
then you might add, if you want, "with acknowledament or
proof of service.”

MR. MEDALIE: Well, you have another subdlvision
that deals with that.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: We have specified to make 1t
with proof of service. I do not think 1t 1s practlcavle
to use the &cknowledgment method.

THE CHAIRMAN: Wouldn't that come in under
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Rule (c) (4)?

MR. MEDALIE: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: Line 57.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think jyou could afford to leave

out the whole second sentence without substituting anything

for 1it.
MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes, you could; that 1is right.
THE CHAIRMAN: Is that the motion?
MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes, that 1s the motion.
Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: You move to strike out, --

MR. ROBINSON: Of course - pardon me fust a
moment - you are assuming the summons 1s delivered to the
person. Now, suppose he just has & copy ieft at the last
usual place of residence &nd he comes in an hour or two
1ater and finds 1t? Why shouldn't he be alloved to send
in the signed acknowledgment to the commissioner wilthout
having to have another service of what was dellvered to
him? In other words, why do you think everything --

MR. YOUNGQUIST: The service --

MR. DEAN: Does not have to be personal.

MR. ROBINSON: Surely, it does not have to be at
all personal. Say & summons 1s dellvered to John Jones'
home, he isn't in, it is 1eft there, but attached %o 1t 1is

a form of acknowledgment of service, and when he does come
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in, wvhy wouldn't it be simpler to let him send it in?

I think the way ve handled it in Draft 5 ls
all right. I do not understand the reason for the change.

MR. HOLPZOFF: What 1is the advantage of the
requirement? fou can have the acknowledgment tacked on
or not, as you please, but why should it be in the rules?

MR. ROBINSON: There are a lot of things left
out of the rules.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I call for the qQuestion on this
mot ion.

MR. ROBINSON: What 18 the rule in civil cases
for summonses?

MR. HOLTZOFF: There 18 no prcvision for formal
acknowledgment; just a general requlirement for proof of
service, and proof can be in the form of an affidavit of
service, or marshal's certificate, or anything.

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion 18 to adopt Rule 4 (b)
(2) by striking the second sentence begzinning on line 24,

A1l those in favor of the motlon say "Aye’;
opposed, 'No.’

Unanimously carried.

Rule 4 (c) (1).‘

MR. HOLTZOFF: I'izig that that be adopted, Mr.
Chairman?

THE CHAIRMAN: Any remarks?
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MR. SEASONGOQOD: Yes, T have some questlons.
"may be served by &ny person authorized to serve & summons
in & civil action.” Does that make it sufficiently clear
that the only person who could serve a summons tn a civil
action 1s the marshal? I understand {n New York you have
other persons.

MR. HOLMZOFF: No; but this would be a Federal
pule. Under the Federal rules the summons in a civil
actlon may be served elther by a marshal or by any person
designated by the Court for that purpose and, of course, I
do not think that this 1s tntended or can be construed as
intending to adopt the State rule. This is adopted a8 &
Federal rule for actions --

MR. SEASONGOCD: You mean &3 prescribed in the
clvii rules of »rncedure?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, I would say So. T see no
objectlon to changing 1t.

THE CHAIRMAN: We have not followed & polley of
incorporation by reference, have we? I mean, expressly.

- MR. ROBINSOR: No.

MR. DEAN: And it refers to rules. I do not think
they ever refer to civil rules.

MR. ROBINSON: This is the only place we have
done 1it.

“R. SEASONGOOD: If everybody thinks that is
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sufficlently clear, all right. I thought it raised a
question of whether & summons 1n a civil action was a
somevhat indefinite &and variasble thing.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The Federal rules are qulte clear
on hov & summons in a civil action must be served, &nd thls
obviously refers to & civil action in & United States court.

MR .SEASONGOOD:: Why shouldn't the summons be served
by’the marshal or other person authorized to serve a
varrant? VWhy should there be any difference?

MR. WECHSLER: Isn't that because & summons 1s
much less important in & criminal proceeding than insa
civil proceedinzg? There 1{s always power to 1ssue a warrant.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Did somebody move the adoption
of that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: 1 did.

MR. McLELLAN: - I second the mot lon.

MR. MEDALIE: But it is vague, 83 has iust been
pointed out; I don't know whether the State practice is
folloved or the Federal practice 18 follovad.

THE CHAIRMAN: We will assume 1t meant Federal
practice.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think we have references like
that in & number of places in the rules.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, and I assume 1t is the

rederal practlce every time we have such a reference.
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MR. DESSION: Do ve mean to preclude the malling
of summons?

MR. HOLTZOFF: We passed on that last time,

MR. ROBINSON: It is vprovided for in (3) for
mailinz 1t to the defendant. It 18 in here, mailin-.

THE CHAIRMAN: What is your pleasure, zentlemen,
with this questlion that has been raised as to the sentence
beginning on line 297

MR. DEAN: I suggest 1t be changzed to read 'to
serve & summons in a civil action in a district court.”

THE CHAIRMAN: Is that seconded?

MR. 3EASONGOOD: Yes.

MR. HOLTZOFF: "in a district court of the
United States’, if you want to be exact.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I wonder whether we are not
going to find ourselves confronted by that same problem
time and agein?

MR. ROBINSON: The Committee, In adopting this
languaze at the last meeting, based 1t on Civil Rule 4 (c)
"8y Whom Served.” - in which fashion:

"gapvice of 81l process shall be made by a United
states marshal, by his deputy, or by some person specially
appointed by the court for that purpose.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: To avold repetition -- isn't it

a matter of style -- wherever clvil actions are used, I
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suggest we add, "shall mean & civil action in a district
court of the United States.’

MR. ROBINSON: Take that up under Rule 52.

THE CHAIRMAN: Take that up afterwards.

Are there any further questions? If not, all
those in favor of 4 (c) (1) say "Aye"; opposed, "No."

Carried.

L (e) (2).

MR. LONGSDORF: I have & question I should like
to ask about that and on vhich T should 1like to gzet the
sense of the Commlttee.

The provision in 1line 34, "'within the territorial
1imits of the state or within 100 miles of the plasce vhere
the warrant or summons 1s tssued.” That micght in some
cases cause the warrant or summons to return outside of
the district. Question mlght be raised whether that was
an extension of the jurisdiction of the United States
district court into & district In another state, Now, I
know what the civil rules have provided, that is, that the
summons runs throughout the state which contains the
district. I would 1like to hear more about that.

MR. HOLTZOFF: We can change the practice by
these tules.

MR. LONGSDORF: I know you can, but jyou cannot

enlarge a pederal dlstrict to run into another state.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: Thlis does not enlarge the
juriadiction of the court. This merely affects the place
and manner of service of process, and if it co1ld be done
in connectlion vith the clvil rules, and it was done there --

MR. LONGSDORF: Not outside of the state. Within
the state.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Well, but the state 1s not the
unit in the Federal judicial gystem. It is the district.

THE CHAIRMAN: Can't yvou serve the summons
outside the jurisdiction of the district, in New York or
Pennsylvania?

MR. HOLTZOFF: ©Oh, no. You could subpoena.

mHE CHAIRMAN: I know; you mean up to a hundred
miles?

MR. HOLTZOFF: You can serve under the civil
rules a summons, --

MR. LONGSDORF: Anyvhere within the state, if 1t
contains several districts.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Rut outside the district in which
a case 18 nending.

MR. LONGSDORF: Yes, but 80 long as you stay in
the state.

MR. YNUNGQUIST: Eut the district 1is the
furisdictional unit and not a state and, therefore, if you

(%

can go outside the district, why may you not 20 outside of
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the state?

MR. LONGSDORF: I think there is a sound reason
for it, for the restriction in clvil cases. Since 1 am
obliged to express my opinion before the other members of
the Committee on 1t, I think there 18 & sound reason for
that restriction in eivil cases, because many of them
depend upon diversity of citizenship, and you micht hale
a man into the state and destroy the diversity, lf vou let
the summons run out in & civil case, but in & criminal
case I do not think that applies.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No, I do not think service of the
summons has anything to do with diversity.

THE CHAIRMAN: Doesn't that bring to mind Mr.
Medalie's analogy of the crooks running back and forth
across the Hudson River?

¥R. WECHSLER: Yes.

mHE CHAIRMAN: We do not want to go back on that,
do we? Let us pass 1t.

MR. BURNS: What can the commissioner do about &
corporation?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Summons them.

THE CHAIRMAN: Summons them.

MR. BURNS: When it is summoned, he cannct bind
{t over. & corporation has no place in the commissloner's

jurisdiction, in my judgment. He cannot bind the corporatlior
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over. He cannot bind 1t or do snything. Summons to &
eosrporation ought to be in under itself.

MR. LONGSDORF: As a matter of fact, the summons
to & corporation 1n another district or in another state
has been used for years.

MR. BURNS: But not before a commissioner., That
is a difference.

MR. LONGSDORF: Not before & commiss loner?

MR. BURNS: The commissioner cannot do anything
with the corporation vhen he summons it.

MR. YOURGQUIST: I am asking --

MR. LONGSDORF: No, that 1s %true.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: (Continuing) -- for {nformation;
I don't ¥now. 1Is there no such thing as a preliminary
hearing for & corporation?

MR. BURNS: No binding 1t over.

MH. MEDALIE: Why not?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Why not?

MR. BURNS: I never heard of it. 1In the
anti-trust cases, and we have had & lot of them out our
way, they just sued them out in Denver, the indictment is
simply returned.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Howv about your pure food law?

You can have a preliminary hearing.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I don't knovw. 1 never knev 8&ny
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reason why & cordoration 1s different from an individual
defendant, so far as jurlsdictlon of and procedure before
s commissioner 1s concerned. 1 may be wrong.

MR. LONGSDORF: You cannot bring the corporation
before the commissioner like you can the body of the
prisoner.

MR. DESSTON: Why not? The same way you bring
it before & cnurt. It could appear by attorney or in some
wvay like that.

MR. YOURGQUIST: That is true, but 1sn't the
corporat ion required to glve bond to appear?

vR. LONGSDORF: Have to have a hearing before
you can require bond, unless it 1s voluntary, and then
somebody has to apprecve it.

MR. DESSION: Doesn't a subpoena to & corporation
require an officer to appear? Tou could punish an offlicer
for contempt.

MR. HOLTZOFF: You could not punish an officer
for contempt for fallure to respond to a subpoena dlrected
to a corporation.

MR. DESSION: I think yon can.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Only if it is directed to him
also.

MR. DESSION: No, 1t does not have to be directed

to him.
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MR. WECHSLXR: Vhat 18 the point of 8 nreliminary
hearinz where there 1s a corporatlion which is s potentlal
defendant?

MR. LONGSDORF: As & practical matter, you do not
bother about 1t, but I do not think you could have nna,

MR. WECHSLFR: What purnose could 1t nossibly
gepve? There 13 nobody to be srrested. and thercfiore
naboAT +n be bound.

MR. MEDALIE: Tt 's a wav of presenting & cuse
+o the orand fury.

MR. WECHSLFR: But you can 70 Alrectiy %n the
grand tury.

VR, MEDALIE: But 1t is *he commissioner's way
of getting 2 case to the srand ‘fury. The Jnited States
attnrney cnuld {ndependently do 1it.

You know, some day all +his »rocedure that we
take for zranted, whilch ls not orovided for by rules, willd
change. In ouar count tes throughout the country & certaln
amount of business comes to the grand tury that the district
attorney never heard about. We are proceedlns on the
assumption thet the district attorney creates all the
business which, for the moment, is correct. The time may
come when 1t will come in by ordinary pollce proccsses.

MR. WECHSLER: Well, the rule could be chanzed.

M2. MEDALIE: VWhy should ve wait that 1nonz?
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MR. McLELLAN: When you summon & corporatlon
and the corporation appears before the commissioner, what
takes place then? What can he do?

MR. ROBINSON: The commissioner could throw it
out, if it were & charge that the corporation should not
be brouscht into district cocurt on. In other words, fust
hailins a defendant or holding him over is not the only
thing that & commisslioner may dn.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Suppose the commlissioner throws
the complaint out? The Unlited 3tntes attorney can stlll
proceed.

VMR, MEDALIE: Of course he can, but he may not
be interested, because there may bte & complainant other
than the United States, and that ratses the question. Some
day the people will teke an Interest In thils Government and
bring business to jour commiss ioners.

MR. BURNS: What can the commissioner do to the
corporation?

MR. MEDALIE: He cannot do anything. It is simply
e matter of his passing the papers on %o the grand jury or
not pessing them on to the g rand iury.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Cen he blind over?

MR. BURNS: No.

MR. ROBINSON: He can dismlss,

MR. McLELLAN: The dismissal does not amount to



dz 121
anythingz.

MR. DEAN: Can he require the attendance of the
president of a corporation, for example, vhen it is directed
to the corporation?

MR. DESSION: A commissioner has no contempt
powers, sc I do not see &ny use.

MR. MEDALIE: 1Isn't it simply a matter of
procedure? The corporations themselves are not goinz to
object. They ~set & summons to ceme down to see whether
they have violated that statute, vhatever it may be, and
1f they have not, it will be dismissed; if they have, 1t
vill be sent to the fudge having furisdiction to be trled.

MR. McLELLAN: I cannot see any good In 1t. I
dn not see that the commissioner can do anything szainst
the corporation, and the fact of dismissing it is of no
significance.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: May T ask this question;or
two questinns, really? Perhaps Alex can answer them. Was
there ever a warrant issued by & commissioner azainst a
corporation?

MR. HOLTZOPF: 1 donot know, but I never heard of
any.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Or a corporation ever bound over
to a grand fury?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I never heard of any such case.
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MR. DEAN: I never heard of such & thinz.

MR. MEDALIE: There is another possibillity.
Suppose a corporation had individuals engaged in a viclation
of the law? Pu% them 811 in as defendants. 3uppose there
{s search and selzure with a search warrant? It might be
convenient to have search warrant orocsedinzs before a
commissioner. I moan, that voul? he incidental to the
other matter.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, but this woald not be
affected hy the second sentence.

MR. ROBINSNN: I think & part of the reason for
that provision is that If we do not put it In criticism
will come to us to the effect that we &re overlooklng what
can be done by the commissioner, because In the codes and
other rules of procedure you alweys have provisions for
wvarrants for individusl defendants sznd for corporstlions,

MR. McLELLAN: Warrant for & corporation?

MR. ROBINSON: Well, a smmons, Iif you want to
put it that way; or, dealinz with them as defendants in
eriminal cases, what needs to be dnone about the
corporation? Of course, if we 1lef%t it out here it will
just be assumed we overlooked 1t,

THE CHAIRMAN: According to this 7ou can bring
the corporation in from any distance wlthin the IUnited

States.
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MR. DEAN: That 1s right.

MR. ROBINSON: If the United States attorney
orders it.

WR. WECHSLER: I move this sentence be ellminated,
Mr. Chairman, if the motion 1is in order.

wR. YNUNGQUIST: What was the motlon?

MR. WECHSLER: Strike out the sentence 'A
summons to a coroporation.”

¥MR. DEAN: Do vou also wish to strlke in lines
32 and 33 "other than & summons to a corporation”?

MR. WECHSLFR: Yes, I do.

MR. YOUNCQUIST: mTake it out?

MR. WFCHSLER: Yes, take 1t out.

THE CHAIRMAN: The motlion 18 to delete from
1ines %2 and 33 the words "other than a summons to a
corporation”. Also, the last sentence of this section
beginninz on line 35 and runnineg througzh to line 33,

MR. YOUNGQUIST: fThe first two lines will then
read: "A warrant or & summons may be executed or served
anyvhere within the territorial 1imits, " and s~ forth.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes,

A1l those in favor of the motion say 'Aye’?

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

Cpoosed?

{Chorus of "Noes.™)



myE CHAIRMAN: Two votes in the negative.

Rule 4 (¢) (3). Any suggestions or comments?

MR. SEASONGOOD: In lines 49 and 50 I have a
comment: It states, 'some person of sultable agze and
discretion.” Shouldn't it be "an adult nerson’’ instead?
what 18 the siltable age?

MR. YOUNCQUIST: May I nmoke & comment ?

mI{% CHATRMAN: Yes.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I have a note here In our
Tentatlve Draft 5 which simply provides that the summons
may be served In the same manner &8 in & civil esctlion,

And the civlil rules take care of ull that, So that will
take cara of your polnt.

“MR. DES3INN: The difficulty was that the civil
rules provided varlious menners of gervice under clrcumstances
that do not obtsin 1n a criminal case; 30 we could not
incorporate all of 1it.

MR. STASONGOOD: Could we hear vhat they
provided?

MR. HOLTZOPF: There 1s no provision fer malling
e summong 'n %the civil rules. If you incorporate the clvil
practice br reference you will eliminate the provision
contained in this sentence about malling & summcna.

MR. YOUNOQUIST: Leave that last clause Iin.

Simply substitute for the first clause far perssnal service



iz 125
the civil actlon procedure.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think that will be all right.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Before we do that, has anybody
got the clvil rules?

MR. ROBINSON: Mr. Dession, that was & point
that you thouzht should be speilled out more explicitliy
than in Draft 5?2

MR. DESSION: Yes; a8 I recall there wvere
provisions in the civil rule which we clearly did not want
to incorporate because it could not be applicable, My
thought was that we had better speli out the portion we
wanted.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I have the civlil rules here.
The point here 18 that service shall be made on & person
other than an infant or incompetent person, or leaving
coples at his dwelling house with some person of suitable
age snd dlscretion residing therein.

MR. ROBINSON: It would look like that is pretty
poor draftsmenship, wouldn't you think, Aaron?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes. I can see the polnt,
because we may want to serve a summons on & minor.

MR. SEASONGOOD: It is in the civil rules, but
it must be & terribly indefinite thing, "a person of
sultable age and discretion.” How are you goint to

determine that?
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MR. YOJNGQUIST: I think that that is & very
common provision in the State statutes. I know 1t reads
exactly that way in the Minnesota statutes. I am not
familiar with the statutes of the other states, but perhaps
some of you can recall.

MR. SETH: A summons 1s merely &n invitation,
anyhow. You do not have to obey it. It does not make much
differencs.

MR. ROBINSON: I suppose, tc follow throuzh, Mr.
Seth, you want the last sentence stricken out here which
applies to a corporation.

MR. LONGSDORF: The last sentence of {c¢) (3)
ought to go out too?

MR. ROBINSON: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: By consent the last sentence
commencinz at line 51 willl be stricken.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Walt a minute. We still have
in (2), Mr. Chairman, the provision for service of &
warrant or a summons, &nd that s not limited to
individuals.

MR. DEAN: That is correct.

THE CHAIRMAN: But this Is served on 8 corporate
defendant.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes, I know. But we provide

with respect to the summons - to %0 back to 4 (a) -~ that
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provides for the lssuance of a summons instead of a warrant,
and that applies to corporations as well &as to Individuals.
Likewise in {c¢) (2).

THE CHAIRMAN: I see the polnt. Well now, are
there any further questlons on 4 {ec) {3) with respect to
the manner of servlice?

“R. CKANE: Leaving the last sentence in?

TR CHATRMAN: Leaving it In.

MR . WECHSLER: I have one, !Mr. Chairman. Lines
44, 45 snd 46 seem to me unnecessarily cumbersome. 3Starting
vith 1ine 43 T would suggest that that sentence beS
reformulated as follows: When the offlcer does not have
the warrant in his possession, he shall inform the delendant
at the time of the arrest of the crime with which ae 18
charged and the fact that & wvarrant has been issacd. ' It
seems tn me uannecessary to deal wilth the case of f1i~ht,
because if the information must be glven at the time of the
arrest, 1t may be given even when there 1s flizht and alfter
the fugltive has been found or the f1ight ended.

MR. WAITE: That raises a question oi what you
mean b7 the phrase "time of the arrest.’

MR. WECHSLER: Yes.

MR. WAITE: Is 1t the time you started to Seize
him or the time you have effectlvely seized him?

MR. WECHSLER: I woulcd say, John, that if 1t is
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easy to selize him, tell him first; but 1f 1t 1is hard to
seize him, tell him second.

MR. WAITE: There have been some unfortunate
cases holding that the arrest occurred before he was
selzed.

MR. WECHSLER: T do not think T would be worried
about that problem, though the main thing 1s that a2 fellow
ought to be told, and usually 1is.

MR. WATTE: Well, why change this? It seems to
me this is explicit and the other raises & possibllity of
doubt.

MR. WECHSLER: In the case of flight here, you
see, there 18 no obligation sver to tell him what he is
arrested for.

MR. WAITE: Oh, I did not read it that way.

I agres with you that should not be.

MR. CRANE: I second Mr. Wechsler's motlon.

THE CHAIRMAN: May we have 1t repeated, Mr.
Wechsler?

MR. WECHSLER: "When the officer does not have
the warrant in his posaession, he shall inform the defendant
at the time of the arrest of the crime with vwhich he is
charged and the fact that a warrant has been issued.’

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think the first word of the

sentence ought t2 be "If"; not "When".
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MR. WRECHSLER: That ralses &n abiding stylistic
igsue. I would rather get the substance of my point across,
Alex, and cover that later.

THE CHAIRMAN: 1Is there any comment on the motion

to rephrase?

MR. McLELIAN: Will you read the complete
sentence?

MR. WECHSLER: At 1line 44 insert after the word
"jefendant”, "at the time" instead of "of the cause." It
wvould read:' “when the officer does not have the warrant
{n his possession, he shall inform the defendant at the
time of the arrest of the crime with vhich he is charged
and the fact that & varrant has been 1ssued.’

MR. McLELLAN: Well, when you s&y --

MR. WECHSLER: Oh, I gave you &n incorrect
ansver. You should really start atriking out with the
words "of the csause”.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of Mr.
Wechsler's motlon say "Aye."

(Chorus of ?Ayeﬁ.”)

All those opposed say "No,"

(¥o response.)

Are there any questions on this sectlion as
emended? All those in favor of adopting --

MR. SEASONGOOD: May I interrupt. At the end do



1z 130
you think it is fair just to 38y 14 should be mailed to
the corporation? of course, it might be opened by some
{nsignificant person who might not reallize the lmportance
of 1t. Wouldn't 1t Dbe good to add to line 56 "for the
attention of an officer or & managing agent”? If you

just mall 1t to the corporatlion generally, 1t might go to
some clerk or unimportant person vho would not reailze the
{mportence of it.

MR. McLELIAN: I cannot see, Mr. Chalrmen, the
necessity for that last sentence sbout service on &
corporation. I do not see any sense {n & commisaloner
summoning the corporation.

MR. DEAN: That is your difficulty. I wvonder ifr
ve should leave (c) (2) the vay it 1is, because &S (c) (2)
nov reads, as I understand it, you can 3erve & corporation,
& summons on & corporation, if you do 1t within the minutes
set forth in that paragraph, namely, within the state or
within 100 miles cf the place vhere the warrant or summons
is issued.

THE CEATRMAN: That 1s right.

MR. DEAN: You do not want that, do you?

MR. MCLELIAR: I do not think that a corporation
has any business before & commissioner.

MR. SETH: I agree with that.

MR. DEAN: Then I think we should devote our
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attention to (c¢) (2) then, because as it now reads you can
gerve the corporation within those l1limits.

MR. WECHSLER: Why do anything about (c) (2),
pecause L1t never happened; and 1f you just keep qulet
about it you are all right.

MR. DEAN: All right.

MR. SETH: I second the motlon %o close the
motion.

THE CHAIRMAN: That is a motlon to strike the
sentence commencing on line 51 and ending on 1ine 5067

MR. SETH: 7Yes.

MR. WAITE: If we strike that, how would &
summons be served on & corporatlon?

“R. DEAN: It won't be.

MR. ROBINSON: It could not.

MR. SETH: Vhen we get to indictments, 1t could
be.

THE CHAIRMAN: You are not bringing corporations
in before commissioners.

WR. CRANE: Do T understand then that the
corporetion can be dealt with by indictment but never in
any other way?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Or informatlon.

MR. CRANE: What is the objectlon to it? I the

Attorney General wants to, if they want to go before &
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commissioner, is there any objection to that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Ordinarily they do not do that,
because commissioners' proceedinzgs are only used for the
purpcse of binding over g defendant.

MR. CRANE: He can dismiss 1t.

MR. HOLTZOFF: WVell, & dismissal in a hinding
over proceeding, of course, 1s of no importance to anjyone.
Tt does not bind the prosecutlon.

MR. MEDALIE: It is. It 1s not a matter of
binding. The Government m&y want to thrash the thing out
and find out the whys and wherefores.

MR. CRANE: That is just it. Clve him an
opportunity to thrash it out. T do not see any harm In it.

MR. YOUNQUIST: They can in any case. T mean, as
it stands now, they could always use & varrant 1ssued by &
commissioner against & corporation.

MR. CRANE: I know, but here you s8&y a8 to the
individual Aefendent, you will have a summons just to have
him come in and see what he has done. why shouldn't jyou
use the same process for & corporation? The same rules
apply to 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Isn't that a difference, thourh,
Judge? The purdose of a summons procedure as tn an
tndividual 1s to make it poesible to proceed against him

without locking him up. It is & favor to him. TIut you do
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not have that problem with a corporatlion, because you do
not lock a corporation up anyvay.

MR. CRANE: Aren't these proceedings ever
dismissed as to the individual?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. CRANE: Why couldn't & corporation have the
same privilege?

MR. WECHSLER: There 18 no need to dismiss it
as to the corporation because the corporation is not going
to be locked up.

MR. CRANE: It is a criminal proceeding just the
saume.

MR. DEAN: But ncthing cen happen to 8 corporation
before a commissioner. In other words, you can't take bell
from 1t; 7you can't bind 1t over.

¥MR. ROBINSON: The Judge says jou can dismiss.

MR. CRARE: I am simply saying that a criminal
prosecution 1s a criminal prosecution. An individual may
escape the stigme of being charged with a crime. It 1s not
s matter of being locked up alone. Also, he may explaln
so that he would not be 1ocked up and would not be charged
with 8 crime.

MR. McLELLAN: But he cannot do anything else
than dismiss.

MR. CRARE: And, I maey say, that 18 a zood deal.
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MR. McLELLAN: No matter how guilty the
corporation is, the effect of what the commissioner does
is a dismisesal.

MR. HOLTZOFF: He cannot bind the corporation
over.

MR. McLELLAN: No.

MR. ROBINSON: Everybody seems to 8gree that the
provislons are harmless. I have not heard anybody say
that they are really harmful.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That would be superfluous,
certainly, if a corporation is never proceeded agalnst

before 8 commissioner.

MR. ROBINSON: I think I know of one instance
which took place in Indiana with respect to the Automobile
stamp Tax Act. There were some corporationawhich had trucks
or properties that did not have the $5 etaméon the wind-
shield. The commissioner has been calling tﬁem in, and the
question has been on the part of the United States attorney
whether they should be proceeded against before the grand
jury, and the commi ssioner has been turning them loose --

MR. CRANE: Would that be extra-judicial

proceedings?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think the whole proceeding 18

extra-judicial.

MR. ROBINSON: It 1s serving a very useful purpose

MR. WECHSLER: You have got & time when the whole
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commissioner system ts under attack, and nobody takes 1t
seriously, and the general feeling 1is that comnmissioners
are not officers who perform really responsible functions;
and at this partlcular moment, to expect +hem to perform
a8 highly technical function in dealing with corporations
seems %o me unrealistlc.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: What 1s the motion now, Mr.
Chairman?

THE CHAIRMAN: The motlon 18 to s trike the
sentence beginniné at 1ine 51 through line 56.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I csll for the questlon.

MR. CRAWE: I do not ses vhy you should nct take
the word "summons” out. If the summons does not mesn
anything to the corporation, let us 2o +he vhole hog and
take it out.

MR. DEAN: It might be a summons to en individual.

THE CHAIRMAN: In 1line 32 we have already
stricken the words "other then & summons to & corporation”.

MR. CRANE: Yes, we have taken that out. But I
nave no objection to it 1f you get it so it is all right.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think Judge Crane has got a
point thers.

MR. YOUNCQUIST: What we should do, Mr. Chalrman,
s go back to 4 (a) in lines 6, 7 and 8, "7 cn the request

of the United States attorney or of the complainant the
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commissioner may issue & suymmons instead of a warrant’
against an individusl, and 1{mit there, or, rather,
exclude "gopporations” there and then you have got that
out.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not think you need that
addition in 4 (8). I would leave 4 (a) as 1t stands and
make & correction In 4 (e) (2).

MR. MEDALIE: I do not think you are right therse,
Aaron, because the cholice of 1asuing & summons instead of
a warrant cen apply only to individuals, because you cannot
jssue & warrant azainst a corporation.

THE CHAIRMARN: A1l right. The mot lon now 18 to

strike 1ines 51 through 56,

All those in favor of the motion say "Aye."

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed?

(No response. )

Carried.

The motion novw is to adopt 4 (¢) (3) as amended.

MR. WECHSLER: There 18 one stylistic point,
Mp. Chairman. At line 47 the word *qefendant”’ 1s used,
and I thought 1t was determined to call him the accused
at this polnt.

MR. CRANE: Also line 40.

MR. ROBINSON: Well, the accusation has been
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filed this time. mherefore he 18 & defendant. That 1s our
distinction.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

¥MR. MEDALIE: Then in 1ine 47 you do not need
"yndividual defendant”; "upon & defendant”.

mHE CHAIRMAN: Correct.

MR. MEDALIE: Change "an' to "a" and strike
"{ndividual”.

TH: CHATRMAN: Done by consent.

MR. GLUECK: May I suggest the tnsertion of "or"
{n 1ine 48 before the word "by'?

THE CHATRMAN: Yes.

MR. DESIION: Have ve stricken the word
"ypdividual”?

MR. MEDALIE: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of thls
section as amended say "Aye."

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

Hpposed?

(No response. )

Carrled.

MR. LONGSDORF: May I ask a question? Are ve
going to transfer into sone other rule this language novw
stricken out, bezinning with line 51 to line 56%

MR. DEAN: Yes.
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THE CHAIRMAN: Any comments on Section (4)°?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, Mr. Chairman. I want to
make a motion that goes to the substance of thls rule.
This rule would require every wvarrant to be returned
within & reasonable time irrespective of wvhether 1t has
been served or not. I think that the rule should be that
a warrant should be returned promptly after service, but
that it can remaln outstanding until it is served. There
are two very important practlcal reasons for 1t. In the
first place, 1f the marshal returns the wvarrant and there
{s no other wvarrant outstanding, 1f the fugitive is
afterwvardspicked up, he is being arrested wvithout &
varrant, and it is llke an arrest without a wvarrant, which
changes the status of the officer making the arrest.

And, in the second place, - and that 18 a very
important consideration - there is & harboring statate in
the Federal code making 1t & erime to harbor a fugltive
against ééimbrocesséééoutstanding. If the warrant 18
returned and there 18 no process ontstanding, & person
can harbor that fugltive to his heart's content without
violating any law, whereas if he harbors him while process?ﬁ
;ie outstanding, it is & crime.

mherefore I move to strike out paragraph (%) and
to substitute the following therefor:

"ppomptly after service an offlcer to vhom &
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2 summons 1s delivered for service, shai1l make a return to
the commissioner by whom the Process was 1ssued,

MR. MEDALIE: Suppose the summons is returnﬁgbbn
& particular day, which 1s the only way & summons can
operate?

MR. DFAN: Ws so provided.

MR. MEDALTE: When 18 the return made?

MR. HOLTZOPFF: Promptly after service.

MR. MEDALIE: Suppose 1t 1s not served, Suppose
8 summons 18 returned March 1st. He has not been served.
what do you do with 1t9

MR. HOLYTZOFF: I am perfectly villing to have a
different requirement as to re?urn% éér & summons. I am
not much Interested In that, 7T an Particularly ccncerned
about the return% °n & warrant, T know we have tsen
confronted with that practically., Prom a tractical
Standpoint kany mershals fep g Ionz *ime have f21lowed the
direction of their OWR courts to return a warrant non est
1f it has not been executed. We 1ssued instructions a
number of years &go that under those clrcumstances
immediately another werprant should be obtained in order
that the warrant should bve outstending, so vhen the
fugitive 1s apprehended there is a wvarrant out for his

arrest, How, 1t would be simpler Just not +45 require a
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return until the warrant 13 executed.

Now, George, I am perfectly willing to accept
that amendment to cover the summons situation. I am reslly
interested in not requiring the return of the warrant.

MR. ROBINSON: Alex, let me a8k you this: As I
understand it, we may know that a defendant 1s not present
in & certain district; nevertheless, the formula hag zone
through of finding a complaint in that district, having a
warrant 1ssued, having the warrant returned non est, and
then procseeding from there to removal nroceedingzgs. Now,
the Department of Justice, &3 I understand it, the FBI
particularly, have complained that that 18 a useless ritual
that they would like tc see our Committee correct.

MR. HOLTZOFF: That comes under a different rule.

MR. ROBINSON: This clause would correct it,
probably.

MR. HOLTZOFF: YNo,

MR. ROBIN3OR: What rule dn vou think does
correct that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Thst relates toremoval proceedings,
and we take care of that under our removal rinle,

MR. ROBINSON: I am not so sure about that,

MR. HOLTZ0FF: The point I am tryin~ to make 1is
that 2 return of a warrant should not be compulsory if it

is not executed. Of course, the United States Attorney can
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state to the marshal, "I want you to return this varrant
because I am going to nolle pross this case.” But under
this rule a return of the warrant would be compulsory, and
that 1s what we have been trying to avoid for years.

MR. MEDALIE: What provision do you make for the
cancellatlon of outstanding warrants?

MR. HOLTMZOFF: 1In all fuzltive cases we want
waprants outstanding in order to be able to prosecute under
the harboring statute; and also in order to protect the
officer when he plcks up the fuzltive s»o that he can have
the authority --

MR. MEDALIE: Wait. I want to know what jyou do
about cancelline warrants. How do you cancel a varrant?
Have you made any provision for 1¢7?

MR. HOLTZOFF: The answver would be this, that if
8 case 18 nolle prossed the marshal wnuld return the
varrant.

MR. MEDALIE: Let us see what happens in a
commissioner's office. There are about 300 warrants
outstanding; if you have been a8 commissioner about slx years,
vhat does he do with that accumulated stuff? Does he ever
go over 1t to see 1f things have nthervise been disposed
of, or 1f the United Ststes attorney has --

MR, HOLTZOFF: I don't think the commlasioner

does & thing, actually.



1z 142

MR. MEDALIE: Of course. Something ousht to be
done about zoing over these ocutstanding warrants. I will
bet there are 25,050 outstanding warrants in the United
States azainst persons whom/no one {8 going to prnceed
against.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I am willing %o leave that to the
administrative office.

MR. MEDALIE: No; that is up to us.

¥R. HOLMZOFF: Isn't that & different problen,
Georze? After we take care of this we might add an
additional sentence or an additional paracsraph, &8 7ou may
choonse, to take care of that point. DBut that is & different
point.

MR. MEDALIE: What would you do about 1i£? I am
willing to wvait for 1ts beilng drawn. But what would you do
about it?

MR. DEAN: T might suzzest, Mr. Chairman, that
Alex make a draft of this and take into consideration
George's surzestlion about the summons and present It
tomorrow morning.

THE CHAIRMAN: 8o moved. Unanimously carrled.

MR. RNOBINSON: About the harboring statute, Alex
and I are dehatinz that s4111., I do not think the atatute
amounts to what he says 1t dnes.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l richt; we will dispose of that
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the first thing tomorrowvw ﬁorning.

Rule 5 (a). Any comment?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Chalrman, I have some verbal
suggestions that do not change the substance of it except
in & slight manner. This provision requires an officer
making an arrest to fake the person arrested before the
nearest available commissioner. HNow, that might pnssibly
be construed as abrogeting or repealing the present
authority to take the arrested person before 2 3tate
magistrate. Now, that would be a very unfortunate result.
So I want to suggest --

MR. ROBINSON: That 1s taken care of, Alex, under
52. It expressly says 1t does not apply.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I know, but each rule would have
to be read together. Somebody reads 5 (a) and he mizht
not know about 52.

MR, ROBINSOR: 7You can't say 1t all at once.

THE CHAIRMAN: Tt comes in under the afflrmatlion.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I would 1like to make a motisn to
take care of this point. I think most of you will azsree
that that would be s desirable way of handling it. 1In
1ine 6, after the word "commissioner" insert "or other
officer empowered to commit persons charged with oflTenses
against the laws of the Unlted States.'

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I would llke to know iust what
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1s in 52 to cover this.

MR. RNBINSON: Can we wait until we get there?

MR. HOLMZNFF: T think 1t 1s better not toc leave
things hangling like this.

MR. ROBINSON: Well, that is a long story. Ve
have spent a lot of time in tryilng to harmonlze 521, 1ts
provisions for justices of the peace, and all this long
1ist of State magistrates and judges in such a way that
we could work it in to our rules. We finally decided, I
think, that the only clear thing to do would be to confine
our work to United States commissioners as commltting
maglstrates and leave 531 to take care of --

MR. HOLTZOFF: Then, if that 1s so, we had better
leave out that sentence, because that sentence seems to
change the law. There is a definite requirement that an
arrested person must be brought before the nearest available
commissioner. I knovw perfectly well that most peonle having
to operate under this rule will assume that that destroys
the present authority to take the arrested person beflfore
a justlce of the peace or a State magistrate., Now, that
may be of no lmportance In the blg metropolitan centers;
but it is of importance In the largze, sparsely-settled
districts like Montana, or the northern district of Texas,
or California, or Nevads, or New Mexlico.

MR. ROBINSON: Mr. 3eth presented it gqulte
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effectively at two or three of our previous meet inos,

MR. HOLTZOFPF: Here you say he shall be taken
before the nearest avallable commissioner., That 1s vhat
I think is --

MR. ROBINSON: So far as the Federal system is
concerned.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No, no. Here is an FBI agent; he
arrests somebody; he sees this rule. He says, 'I have got
to take my prisoner before the United States commissloner.’

MR. WECHSLER: I do not think there 18 any
ansver to Alex's point.

MR. DEAN: Wwhat is the language you suzgest?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I suggest insert "or other offlcer
empovered to commit persons charged with offenses agzalnst
the laws of the United States.”

MR. LORGSDORF: Mr. Chairman, may I be heard at
this point?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

MR. LONGSDORF: I am afraid ve are assuminz
something to be true which may not be true. If I am wrong,
I want to be set right. The Reporter says that we can't
deal with the procedure before State offlicers actinz as
committing magistrates under a statute of the Jnited
States. I agree that we cannot take away the powver they

have to act 83 committing magistrates; but I feel, and
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shall until my mind is changed, that we can regulate to
some extent the procedure which they shall follow when they
are acting under”the authority of a statute of the United
States; and vhen we come down to Rule 52 I would like to

be heard on that, because I think there is a simpler way

of handling thils thing. I do not want to interfect that
discussion into the present cne because 1t will -et
complex.

MR. WECHSLER: Mr. Chairman, isn't the solution
to this that we will not be changing existing law in any
respect; 8o it does not make any difference vhether we have
got power technically to r eommend a rule relatinz to
proceedings before 3tate magistrates acting as Federal
committing magistrates or not, if the rule that we recommend
i{s vhat 1s now in Section 591, Title 18? 8o I am not worried
about the jurisdictionsl point: but T am worried abnut
Alex's point that this tells the officer to do somethinz
contrary to what present law tells him to do; and,
therefore, 1t seems to me there 18 more question of the
legality of thils than there is of the -~

MR. ROBINSON: May I interrupt? May I sugrest,
Mr. Wechsler, 1if you make this change that Alex suggests
you are zoing to have to do the same thing to a half dozen
other rules. We will have to go back to the work we have

done and keep adding those words.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not think so.

MR. ROBINSON: Nothing has required more time
and attention in the office of the Reporter than this very
question. Nothing took more time at our meetings.

MR. HOLTZOFF: This sentence would deprive them
of thelr power.

MR. ROBINSON: I do not think 1t does, Alex.

MR. WECHSLER: What do you think this sentence
means?

MR. ROBINSON: Could he be taken before anybody
else than a United States commissioner? Now, we are not
talking about what can be done in a 3State court or wvhat
can be done by 3tate maglstrates, Of course, part of our
trouble comes from the Supreme Court's memorandum of June
20, 1942, 1In that memorandum they object to the use or
term "committing magistrate” in order to avold this catalog
of & United States commissioner or a justice of the peace
or & district court judge or a Supreme Court judre, or all
those that are listed in 5391 - a 118t of 10 or 15 --

MR. HOLTZOFF: Well -~

MR. ROBINSON: Just a minute, Alex. The Supreme
Court's Memorandum suggested that the term “'committing
magistrate” which we used in our last draft 18 not a term
of art, and does not have technical significance, or

something to that effect. Now, that was our shorthand term
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for all this catalog of 591. So we were prevented from
using that term 'committing magistrate” or, at least, ve
felt we were; and so everyvhere you turn you have gzot that
difficulty if you try to reach over in 591 under State
procedure,

MR. WECHSLER: But why wouldn't 1t have been &
simple response to the Court's question to define
"committing maglstrate” as meaning any officer authorized
by Section 531 of Title 18 to bind over persons charged
with crime against the United States?

MR. ROBINSON: That was inserted, and I think
that vas drafted that way at one time and re jected.

MR. WECHSLER: What was vrong with 1t?

MR, ROBINSON: I don't know. Two or three things.

MR. WECHSLER: What was one of them?

MR. ROBINSON: Well, am I under cross-examination
here or something like that?

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, we are trying to find out
what the objection 1s.

MR. ROBINSON: Well, they have been put in the
notes.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The court did not ralse any
objection. The court propounded the éiﬁiﬁ?féhgii T Oor not

the term "committing maglstrate” was or was not & word of

art.
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MR. McLELLAN: We haven't got 1t in here anyway.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I have got 1t in here without the
use of those words.

MR. ROBINSON: 0Oh, here 1s Mr. Tesslon. George,
you were out of the room when we discussed this point,
Alex has proposed an amendment here to Rule 5 -- did you
hear it before you left?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I will read it 1f you wish me to
pead it azain. My motion 1s to insert in line & after the
word "commlssioner" the words "or other offlicer empowered
to commit persons charged with offenses against the laws
of the United States.”

T do not know whether you heard that before you
vent out.

MR. DESSION: Yes, I heard it.

MR. ROBINSON: ©Now, the point I wanted to bring
béfare Herb and Alex and CGordon particularly here was this:
They asked about the difficulties we had in tr7in~ %o [ind
s shorthand term that would not be "committing masistrates’
and yet would include everything in 531, would keep within
our jurisdiction; and I have answered that to the effect
that at sur conference, you remember, speciflcally on
this subject, we thought the simplest way and the clearest
way to do would be simply to say that we are making rules

for United States commissioners. We will not 1n any way
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supersede 531, but we will, and wve will make 1t understood,
that 541 1s still to apply as to officers other than
United States commissloners.

Now, am I stating it accurately or not?

MR. DESSION: Yes. I am trylng to recall now
just what the series of difficulties were that led us to
that conclusion. ©2ne point i3 that & similar chanze should
be made in other sections dealing with the preliminary
hearing to conform.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No; the point is that 1t I8 all
right to 1imit our rules of procedure as to the conduct of
preliminary hearings to commissioners only. Buat here we
have a duty --

MR. DESSION: I do not see why, Alex. The
megistrates have the power now to hold preliminary hearings.

MR. HOLMZOFF: But the point 18 this, George:
This sentence if adopted in 1ts present form would make 1t
mandatory upon every arresting officer to brinz his
prisoner before a8 commissioner. Under existing law he may
also brinz him before & local maglstrate. This would take
avay that option from him, and that is somethinc that
everybody azrees 18 undesirable.

MR. CRANE: Why couldn't you just add ’'other
committing officer”?

MR. HOLTZOFF: That 18 what my motion amounts to.
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MR. CRANE: State what you have got, wlll you,
please?

MR. HOLTZOFF: ‘"or other officer empowered to
commit persons charged with offenses against the laws of
the Jnited States.”

MR. ROBINSON: Now, I1f we do that, Judme Crane,
1+t will seem we are superseding 591 as to all the other
povers there stated.

MR. LONOSDORF: I agree with that entlirely, but
T think we could do somethinz with the State magzistrates
to produce uniformity.

MR. ROBINSON: We are trying to make thcse
uniform Federal rules so far as committing maglstrates'
functions are concerned; we are trying to restrict these
rules to United States commissloners, and so with warrants
and summonses.

MR. CPANE: Yes, but you are dealing with a
warrant here, aren't you?

MR. ROBINSON: Yes.

MR. CRANE: UNot really the commissioner. What
do you do with 1t?

MR. ROBINSON: Have it brought back to the
commissioner. Now, I have gone Into it quite extensively.
I do not know how many weeks we spent on 1t; but I just

vant you to know we have given it due consideration, &and I
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tried to explain it in the notes at Rule 1, page G,
Reporter's Memorandum, Lines 2-3:

"tynited States commissioners' 1is substituted
for Ycommittinz magistrates' because of the comment on the
1atter express in the Court's Memorandum (page 1, paragraph
(1), and page 16, first paragraph), and because the
enabling act of June 29, 1940 authorizes rules to be made
for 'proceedings before Unlted States commisdoners,' and
omlts reference to justices of the peace and the other
types of 'magistrates' enumerated in J. 3. C., Title 18,

s 591. It will nevertheless be necessary to state In

Rule 52 (Application and Exceptlon), in the last chapter
of this draft that the term 'commissioner' 18 not used to
exclude state magistrates or jfudges from continuinz to
exercise similar powers under section 5%1. In other words,
it is not intended that the rules shall attempt to take
awvay from justices of the peace and the other state
magistrates the powers now given them by sectlion 531.

In the application and excluslon rule it will probably be
desirable to provide that the United 3States distrlict judge
{8 included in the term 'commissioner', when performing
the dutles mentioned in sectlon 531, and that he, therefore,
unlike the state magistrates, s to follow the procedure
provided by these rules. There 1s no serlous practical

difflculty in confining the rules to commissioners. There
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are about 1,080 United States commissioners, but there are
only about 35 justices of the peace and other state
magistrates who are performing to any cons iderable extent
under section 591 the duties which are usually performed
by the commissioner.”

I got those figures from the Adminlstrative
Office. And those are the reasons that were stated for
offering the draft in this shape. Now, I can suggest that
Alex can accomplish all he wants to do here by saying that
in Rule 52 we do make & sultable application and exception
clause 1if it is not in there now.

MR. HOLTZOFF: ©No, that would nct sult because
this rule s & direction to offilcers, and it will go out
in this form as a directlon to alli arresting offlcers,
and they would not know anything about Rule 52.

MR. WECHSLER: That is the pnint, exactly. It
18 not a rule dealing with the powers of magistrates.

MR. ROBINSON: But if you examine the other
rule, gentlemen, you will find 1f you write these words in
here you will have to write them in in several other
places.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I do not taink so.

THE CHAIRMAN: You will have to wrlte them in the
heading in Rule 5.

MR. ROBINSON: Yes.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: My objectlion rests on the fact
that this 1s phrased as a direction to the arresting
officer. Now, if 1t 1s phrased as a direction to thse
arreating officef, it has to be correctly drawn gé an
accurate direction, and he 1is not going to look into
Rule 52. He may not know anything about Rule 52,

MR. ROBINSON: If you apply the same tests you
will find the same thing applies,

MR. CRANE: As long as we are all agreed that
you are rizht, that it applies to the other officers as
vell as commissioners, 1s there any harm, except 1ln style,
to include 1it?

MR. ROBINSON: Yes.

MR. DESSION: There 1s another possible point,
My objection to writing in the other magistrates zoces a
little‘beyond yours, Jim. Now, in the first »lace, 1f we
make a procedure which 1s supposed to be applicable to
these local mazistrates, most of them are not goin~ to hear
about it; they are not goling to know what 1t is; and I
think more often they will follow their own. 3o to that
extent I think 1t is futile to make s procedure for them
unless we have to. Now, I would prefer not to make one
for them and leave them danzllng with wvhatever thsat
statute glives them, and let us hope that they will rarely

be used, 1f ever.
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THE CHAIRMAN: Why couldn't you put an asterisk
there, footnote the whole thing, and avoid all this
cumbersome language?

MR. WECHSLER: You can't have & sentence which
says, "Bring him before the nearest commissioner' Iif what
you mean 18 bring him before the nearest commissioner or
somebody else,

MR. HOLTBOFF: My obiectlion is that this will go
out to every arresting officer and he will think that the
lav has been changed. It 1s not in the form of & procedural
rule. This is in the form of & directlion to the arresting
officers.

MR. GLUECK: He can get other instructlions from
the FBI, and so forth.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes; but why have a mlsleading
rule?

MR. ROBINSON: Alex, if you put that in here you
will be leaving them to infer that 591 18 repealed or
superseded except &s to this point.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No, Jim, you see elsewhere you
have tried very hard to cover everything that 18 included
in 591. ™hat 18 Included in one of your notes. I belleve
you have everything in 591 and 535 except this.

MR. ROBINSON: We had this same problem and got

into & jam on the @ourt's Memorandum on it. Mr. Dession --
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MR. DEAN: As I recall, the Court's Memorandum
you used the term "committing magistrate.” You had not
defined 1t.

MR. ROBINSON: My point 1s this: If you put the
words in here, you have to write those same words in at
other points, otherwise it will seem that you have accepted
only part of 531 and abrogated or superseded the others.

MR. WAITE: Jim, Zisn't the fundamental trouble
that under the neading "Proceedings Before the Commissioner’
you have included directions to the arresting officer?
That first section hasn't anything to do with the
proceedings before the commissioner; under the ordinary
statutes i+t 13 included under the duty of the arresting
officer. As soon as he has made the arrest he must take
the man before somebody. Then, proceedings before that
person 18 something entirely different.

MR. ROBINSON: What about strilking out the word
"shall” and using the word 8", just as a description of
vhat is done in the statute? What about that?

MR. WAITE: That will be &1l right.

MR. ROBINSON: How about that, Alex?

MR. HOLTZOFF: What is that?

MR. ROBINSON: 3Strikins the word "shall®” and
using the word "1s"? Substitutgfgéhall,” a mandatory

clause, by merely the descriptive thing.
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MR. WAITE: I misunderstood you. That would not
do the trick. As 1t now stands it says that the officer
{8 1imited. He must take the person before a commisslioner
and nobody else. That is the directlion. Now, I question
whether we want that to be & directlon at all.

MR. ROBINSON: Alone we don't.

MR. WAITE: The only reason we are having trouble
here 1s that you hooked it up with the proceedings before
the commissioner. Why don't you make one section that the
officer shall take the man wherever you wanted him to be
taken, and then have another rule that the proceedings
before the commissioner shall be thus-and-so?

MR. WECHSLER: Mr. Chairmen, I think Mr. Seth
has a proposal that solves it very easily and meets Alex's
point. That is, let 5 (a) be as it 1s, but put it as a
qualification - shall take the man before the nearest
available commissioner unless one of the other officer
specified in Section 591 is more accessible.

MR, HOLTZOFF: That would not do, for this
reéson: Let us take this particular instance., Suppose a man
is arrested in the Bronx by an FBI agent; the City
Magistrate's Court in the Bronx is more acceasible'than
the United States commissioner in Manhattan, andﬁin that
case he will take him down to the Unilted States commlissloner.

MR. SETH: He violates the law.
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MR. WECHSLER: I think Mr. Seth is right. IHe
does violate the law.

MR. HOLTZ0FF: We cordinarily use a state
magistrate vhere the commissioner is too far away or is
not avallable, or is home sick, for example. But 7ou do
not want to make it mandsetory to teke the prisoner to the
nearest magnistrate. As 8 matter of fact, you may not
know who 1s the nearest justice of the peace, and you
would not care, Well, T think I would rather stick to my
motion.

MR. WAITE: Mr. Chairman, unless that motion was
seconded, I would 1lke to 1limit the debate by suggesting
that Rule 5 (a) be taken out of Rule 5 and made Rule 4 {(a)
under the title "Instructions to the Arresting Officer.”

I do not care how it 1s phrased.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You would not make 1t 4 (a),
would you?

MR. WAITE: I don't care.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But that would not completely cure
the trouble because 1t Is still worded as & mandatory
directinn. I agree with you that it might be better to --

MR. WAITE: Well, to add your suggestion in there.
Include yours. Then you don't have to worry about
proceedings before other people. This ‘ust tells him where

he would take the fellow.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: I would be glad to accept that
as an amendment to wmy motlon.

MR. WECHSLER: I still do not see the need for
that wvhen by and large that 18 golng to apply tec
commissioners.

MR. CRANRE: I do not either.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The question has been called for,
Mr. Chairman.

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion has not been seconded.

MR. DEAN: I second 1it.

THE CHAIRMAN: This motion has been seconded.

MR. LONGSDORF: May I hear the motlon azain,
please?

MR. HOLTZOFF: That we insert after the word
"commiss ioner” in line 6 the following: "or other officer
empowered to commlt persons charged with offenses agalnst
the laws of the United States.'

MR. WAITE: And didn't you accept my amendment
that it be taken out of this title "Proceedings Before the
Commissioner'?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: And add it to the preceding rule?
MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.
THE CHAIRMAN: Under the title of what?

MR. WAITE: "Duty of Arresting Officer.’
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MR. HOLTZOFF: That would be a good title.

MR. WECHSLER: Would you accept an alternative
to yours, that instead of shifting 1t we keeptt where it
1s and change the title of 5 to read "'Proceedinss Upon
Arrest and Before the Commissioner"?

MR. LONGSDORF: That would answer it, I think,

MR. ROBINSON: We would be right where we wvere,
before the commisslioner.

MR. BURNS: Let us have two motions, first on
the question of amending the lanzuage, and the second one
on where vou will put it.

MR. ROBINSON: We agree on the first. We are
going to amend the language.

THE CHAIRMAN: That motlon has not been put vet.

MR. LONGSDORF: Does the motion now invite a
transfer to 4?

THE CHAIRMAN: No. The motlon was to add these
words in line 6.

All those in favor say "Aye."

(Chorus of "Ayes."”)

Opposed?

MR. WAITE: I can't vote in favor of that if you
are golng to leave that in this place.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think the transfer was

included in the motion.
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MR. WAITE: That ls what I thought.

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, If it would msake you feel
better, we can move it to the end of Rule U4 and cive it
a nev captinn as indicated, namely, "Instructions to the
Arresting Nfficer”" --

MR. WAITE: "Duty of Arresting Officer.”

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor say 'Ave.’

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed?

{No response.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Unanimously carried.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: May I suggest, Mr. Chalrman,
that the language in 1line 8 - this is purely verbal -
should read "shall make and file with the commissioner”
rather than "file before the commissioner”.

MR. DEAN: Secconded.

MR. HOLTZOFF: How are you changing it?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: "shall make and flle with the
commissioner”.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of the motlon
say "Aye."

(Chorus of "Ayes.”)

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed, 'No."

(No ,response. )

THE CHAIRMAN: Unanimously carried,.
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MR. GLUECK: May I inquire as to wvhether what
we have done 18 affected at all by Rule 52, 1lines 13 and
20, wvhich reads: "The rules do not apply to a criminal
proceeding before any other cfficer actinz as & committing
megistrate”?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think the two &re not inconsistent.

MR. GLUECK: I don't know. But might they not
be interpreted as --

MR. WECHSLER: Suppose we hold that until wve get
to 1it.

MR. GLUECK: All right, we will hold it.

MR. WECHSLER: I have zot another point on 5 (a),
The difficulty 1s this: The rule now states what I
underatand to be the fudicial interpretation of 531 in
providing that a peraon shall be taken without unnecessary
delay before the committing magistrate. But we have
another provision of law particularly apnplicable tn the
FBI in Title 5 of the Code. I think 1t is 300 (&), whlich
uses the word "immediately” instead of the words "wlthout
unnecessary delay.” And then in section 593 of Title 18
ve have got & provision particularly applicable to liquor
cases which uses the word "forthwith". 1In other words,
you have three different statutory definitions.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Don't you think they all mesan the

same thing?
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MR. WECHSLER: No.

MR. HOL™ZOFP: 1 always construed them the same
way.

MR. WECHSLER: I move that the word "immediately”
be substitated for "without unnecessary delay.’

THE CHATRMAN: You heard the motion. If there is
no further comment, all those in favor say “Aye.”

{Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed, 'No."

(Chorus of “"Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The motlion is carried.

MR. McLELLAN: I will take a count on that,

THE CHAIRMAN: All right. All those in favor
of the motion show hands.

(After 8 show of hands the Chairman announced
the vote to be 6 in favor; 6 opnosed.)

THE CHATIRMAN: Tie vote. I call on the members
of the Committee to vote.

All those in favor say "Aye.”

MR. CRANE: Tell me what it 1s.

THE CHAIRMAN: That 1s where you have "without
unnecessary delay" Mr. Wechsler calls attention to the
fact that perhaps in one of the statutes somewhere else
is the word “forthwith” and in a third statute 1s the word

"{mmediately"; and he moves to substitute "immediately"
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for the words '"without unnecessary delay".

All those in favor of the word 'lmmediately” say
"Aye."

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those opposed say 'No."

(Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: fThe Chair 18 In doubt. T will
call for & show of hands.

(After a show of hands the Chairman announced
the vote to be 6 in favor and 8 opposed.)

The motion is lost.

MR. WECHSLER: I still have another problem, Mr.
Chairman. In 1ine 8 should there beany provision as to
when the complaint shall be filed with the commissioner
when the arrest is made without a warrant?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You might say "forthwith’ there.

MR. WECHSLER: I move that the word 'forthwith®
be inserted between "shall” and "flle’' in 1ine 8.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I second the motlon.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those in favor say '4ye.”

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed say "No.'

(No response.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Unanimously carried.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Then you have "forthwith" and
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"with the commissioner’.

MR. ROBINSON: That is richt; two "withs'.

MR. WECHSLFR: There it should follow the word
"sha1l1i".

THE CHAIRMAN: We are now at 5 (b) which later
on will be called (a).

MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Chairman, & suggestion in
lines 13 and 14: "He shall also inform the defendant that
any statement made by him may be used in evidence at the
trial.” In Tentatlive Draft 5 we had the phraseclory:

"He shall also inform the defendant that any statement made
by him may be used azainst him." I think thet Is
preferable.

MR. MEDALIE: It is. T had that marked.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I had the same note.

MR, HOLTZOFF: And there 1s a reason for it
because they may use it in other ways than just in
evidence.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: They might use 1t in a
preliminary hearing.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Or use it as leads to cet other
evidence.

MR. ROBINSON: The only thinz to consider is you
are probably changing the common law on that. Mr.

Pendleton Hgward this summer worked with us and with me, and
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on this particular point he told of being present in
England when some counsel stated before the Lord Chlef
Justice or some functlonary that the lav 1s the defendant
should not make a statement because he sald 1t mizht be
used against him, and the judge rebuked him and said that
never was the common law &and is not now; the lav 1s that
any statement may be used In evidence at the trial, and he
went on and explained that 1t might be In favor of the
defendant. He might make a statement that would show he
was not zullty. Therefore when & trial came alongz
vhatever he sald could have been stated for him,

MR. MEDALIE: Who was this learned fjudge, and
does what he said appear in any book?

MR. ROBINSON: Well, he says it sppears in &all
the books.

MR. MEDALIE: I think he 18 wrong about 1it.
I think when a4 Brltish judge pontificates to counsel,
English counsel just sit up and do not talk back like
American lawyers, 8o he got away there with 1t.

MR. DEAN: I think he should be informed that
in a1l probability it would be used against him, or without
doubt.

MR. WECHSLER: 1If he told the defendant it would
be used 1in evidence, but the defendant thought it micsht be

used 1in hls own behalf, you will be misleadinz the
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defendant.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You are permitting him to make
a statement in his favor at the trial.

MR. ROBINSON: You need not say that it shall be.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: It 1s permissive to both sides.

MR. HOLTZOFF: This would make hearsay cut of 1t.

MR. DEAN: It seems to me when you say 'in
evlidence at the trial” you are using the lawyer's lanzuage
where thls is to be used against the man that is punished,
but if you say this other, he will understand it.

MR. ROBINSON: Do you assume that every san that
Is brought in i{s gzullty?

MR. McLELLAN: You do not think that could be
put in, that statement, in his defense? That is nev law
to me,

MR. ROBINSON: It is frequently used; a statement
that he did not oppose & confession when some wliness made
a4 statement before him just after his arrest, Aaron, and
you know it is a common situation too,vwhere the defendant
1s arrested, have witnesses brought in and say, "'That is
the man that shot me, " and he does mit a8y anything, but the
fact that he does not 8ay anything may be used at the trlal
for him. Or 1f he seld, "I did not do 1t." fThat too could
be used at the trial.

MR. McLELLAN: We have been reading dlfferent
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books.

THE CHAIRMAN: Is the motion to strike the
vords "in evidence at the trial” and substltute "against
him"?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

THE CHATRMAN: All those in favor of the motion
say "Ave."

(Chorus of “"Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Those opposed say 'No."

(Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion is carried.

We will proceed to 5 (¢). 1Is there any comment
on 5 (¢)? If not ali those in favor of 5 (c) --

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I have two or three comments.
First in 1ine 20 why do we have the words "without
unnecessary delay'? I ask that of the Reporter.

MR. ROBINSON: On 1ine 17 that blank should be
Rule 45 and on 1ine 32 it would be the same. That is the
"Bail" rule.

THE CHAIRMAN: What was your Question?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: In 1lne 20 what 1s the purpose
of the phrase "without unnecessary delay”’? As I understand
1t, the commissioner simply binds the defendant over to the
district court and he has to walt until the next term.

MR. ROBINSON: That too comes from the Supreme
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Court's Memorandum.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I must disagree with the
Supreme Court, then, because all the commissioner does la
to bind him over. He cannot say whether 1t shall be with
or vithout unnecessary delay. That all depends upon the
district court, when it acts and when its turn comes. I
move that the words "without unnécessary delay’' be
stricken.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I second the motlon.

MR. ROBINSON: May I ask you to help us and
consider what the court's objection 18 at page 10,
paragraph 5 (c) of this memorandum. Obviously we need to
meet it, I thiﬁﬁ;i‘éhé rule should be explicit as respects
of the term of.! the district court the person is held to
ansver. Jnder the rule as now framedthe court could hold
him for a term ten years dlstantf

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Well, if he binds him over to
the district court, he is required to send the flles to
the district court forthwith, or without unnecessary
delay, or immedlately, although I do not remember which,
and then lmmedlately the district court has jurisdiction,
and 1f wve are golng to glve instructions to anybody it
ought to be to the district court, because after the
binding over process 18 done the commissioner is through.

MR. ROBINSON: It says that the commissioner



mz 170
should hold him for appearance at the next term,

MR. YOUNGQUIST: TNo.

MR. McLELLAN: 1Is the Court doling this, or are
ve dolng 1t?

THE CHAIRMAN: (entlemen, isn't that covered
fully by 1line 32; "After holding the defendant to ansver
or discharing him the commissioner shall transmit promptly
to the clerk of the district court the complaint,’ and so
forth. 1Isn't that covered by the word 'promptly’?

MR. LONG3DORF: Wasn't that oblection made to
prevent the magistrate or commissioner hnlding that
complaint on ice and binding over when he got ready to
do 1t? Doesn't it mesn that he shall, without unnecessary
delay, hold him to answer to the district court? In which
event all we have to do 1Is transpose the words ’'without
unnecessary delay’ to follow immediately after "shall";
"shall without unnecessary delay’.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: But this is on walver of
preliminary hearing.

MR. LONGSDORF: <Yes, if he walves. ‘'without
unnecessary delay”’ qualifies the word "answer’, as it is
now. I think it should qualify what the commissinner
shall do.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I don't think you need that, Mr.

Longsdorf. It seems to me binding over all follows
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automatically if the preliminary hearing is waived.

MR. ROBINSON: I think part of the trouble is
with some state practice under the state statutes.
Frequently a magistrate binds over the defendant for the
next term of court; binds him over to the next term; and
that 18 the way 1t used to be and was for 75 years or so
In our state, with the result that a defendant would have
to lle In jail frequently during the rest of the current
term and into the next term before he could be tried; a
very difficult provision, of course. 30 in many of these
state codes they have gotten away from that by providing
that a defendant may be bound over by the magistrate or
justice of the peace for trial at the current term.

MR. CRANE: For the purpose of the preliminary
examinatlon, he cannot do anything else but hold him.

MR. ROBINSON: Certainly we do not want to have
it understood he could bi@d him over for the next term.

MR. CRANE: You could transpose this and say
"without unnecessary delay he 1s held," and so forth.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Under the Federal procedure the
binding over is not to any particular term, ¢ just binds
him over,

MR. BURNS: He is held to answer, which is a
technical term of art. What does he do? He says, "You

go and appear before the district court."”
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MR. McLELLAN: Would it be & good sop to strike
out "without unnecessary delay” and put in the words "in
due course’?

MR. CRANE: I think he ought to do 1t right awvay.

MR. SEASONGOOD: It 1s not vhat he does that the
Supreme Court meant. The Supreme Court says the rule
should be explicit as to what term.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But under the Federal procedure
the holding 1s not for &any particular term of the district
court. Am I right about that, Judge?

MR. GLUECK: I do not see why "forthwith” would
not do 1t here.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That 1s not what the court is
driving at.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Of course these comments wers not,
as I explained earller, made by the court &8s a group. The
individual members of the court suggested thess as querles.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Who made thls one?

MR. ROBINSON: I do not knov. We were not told.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I understand that, but my view
{s that the comment of the court has no place in this
particular provision and therefore the Committee should,
vith its knowledge of the practice and of the procedure,
and with the provision that the Chairman pointed out in

1ines 32 and 33, proceed in an orderly fashion and strike
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out the words 'without unnecessary delay’.

MR. WECHSLFR: Mr. Chalrman, there 1s one thing
gbout the comment of the court that will be consolingz %o
us. You remember we got two memoranda from the court,
one purporting to contain an aggregate of comments and the
second one was sent to us with the statement that those
were comments that came in late, and they apparently were
comments of only one justice therefore, and this partlicular
one is raised only in that second memorandum.

MR. SEASONGOOD: He is gzoing to have a vote as
to vhether the rules you submit will be approved.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think 1t 1s understood that
these vere tentative comments.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Let me zo back: This says that
the rule should be explicit as to what term of the district
court he is to be held to answer. Under the rule as now
framed the commissioner could hold him for appearance at
a term ten years distant., Jim says they do sometimes hold
them to anaver at the succeedinz term.

MR. ROBINSON: That is state practlce.

MR. SEASONGOOD: But that 1s not Pederal proctice?

MR. HOLTZOFF: It is not the Federal practice.

MR. ROBINSON: I suppose some state mazistrates
do 1it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Can we have a comment whlch makes



mz 174
it very clear that the Federal practice 1s not to hold over
to the next term of court and that the commissioners are
expected to comply with that statute?

MR. BURNS: What is the procedure, say In the
sparsely settled portions of this country, where there is
an arrest about June when the district court 18 golng on
its vacation and may not convene again until September
and the defendant 18 not able to ralse bail?

MR. SETH: He gzoes to jall.

MR. BURNS: 1Is that different from the state
practice? VWhat would the footnote show? What 1is the
difference between the state and Federal?

MR. HOLTZOFF: My understanding i{s that in some
states ths commitment is tc ansver at the next term, sc
even if there 18 a current term, the case cannnt he taken
up. Am I right in that? Of course, that is not the
Federal practice.

MR. SETH: Why not put in here "without rezard
to the term of the district court™?

MR. ROBINSON: We have a statement somewhat to
that effect.

MR. HOLTZOFF: fThe motlon 18 strike out the
words entirely.

MR. McLELLAN: 7T move as an amdndment, without

the slightest ldea at all of getting more than one vote,
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that those words zo out and there be substituted for them
the words "in due course’.

MR. WAITE: I will second 1t.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those in favor say "Ave.”

(Chorus of "Ayes.”)

THY CHAIRMAN: All those opposed say 'No.’

(Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The Chalr is in doubt. I will
call for & show of hands.

(After a showof bands the Chairman announced
the vote to be 9 in favor; 4 opposed.)

MR. SETH: 1In l1line 27 the first words --

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Before we get to line 27, may
I eall attention to line 24, 1Ian't it customary to sS&ay
"The defendant may cross-examine the witnesses agzainst
him,"” pather then "any witness"?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. SEASORGOOD: And is 1t necessary to say
"in person or by counsel’; because 1if the defendant can
do it, he can do it by counsel.

MR. BURNS: Oh, yes, I think so, You have not
sald "by his counsel” in dealing with walvers and all these
other matters.

MR. SETH: Line 27, the first word 1in the llne,

shouldn't that be "the offense charged"?
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MR. YOUNGQUIST: Isn't 1t the practice that 1if
1t appears »n the preliminary hearing that the defendant
has committed an offense other than that charged, that
the commisstioner has authority to bind him over?

MR. SETH: You have to file a new complalnt and
start over &again.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think not, but I may be wrong.
That 13 my impression.

MR, HOLTZOFF: 1 think not. I think the
complaint i3 used only to start the proceedings in motion.

MR. CLUECK: Suppose the complaint is for tax
evasion and then it is found he murdered somebody. Can
he bind him over?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. WAITE: There are a good many declsions
holding that he can be prosecuted against for any offense
which the commissioner finds thers 1s sufficlent evidence
to justify. Then there are cases to the contrary, too.

THE CHAIRMAN: Vhich way does the welght run?

MR. WAITE: That I do not know.

MR. HOLTZOFF: This 1s a practicsal sltuation:
Suppose & person 1s arrested and charged with violating one
section of the liquor laws and the evidence shovws he
violsted some other sectlion; for example, if he 18 charged

with transportation but the evidence shows he is zullty of
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possession; he can still be bound over even though the
complaint charges a different offense than the one the
evidence shows.

MR. MEDALIE: I have so understood 1t.

MR. SETH: Without an cpportunity to know what
he '1s charged with?

MR. MEDALIE: He finds out during the
examination. The only trouble about that is that from
the viewpoint of pleading he has not been protected, That
is, you did not glve him a paper telling him the preclise
thing that enters into the equivalent of a judgment, which
{8 the magistrate's decision to hold him; but our attitude
in matters of that kind is simply to permit, by the analogy
of the rule in civil cases, an amendment.

MR. SETH: 1If it be fof drinking too much ccffee,
they can zet you on sugar?

MR, MEDALIE: Just about.

MR. CRANE: I see you have the words "without
unnecessary delay” there.

MR. HOLTZOFF: We ought to correspond that with
the other, Judge, and 81so to be done "in due course."’

| MR. CRANE: "in due course’ sounds 1like a

commercial paper. I should think "without unnecessary
delay" is more appropriate for these court proceedings

than 'due course”". I do pot mean to criticize anycne,
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but I mean it does not quite fit; “immediately’ or
"eorthwith’; but not "due course”’. In using 'due course”
you think of these statutes on commercial paper "In due
course” and 'without recourse’.

MR. McLELLAN: But you cannot say as & practical
matter it must be "immedlately’ or "without unnecessary
delay"; and the words "1ln due course”, which T criticized
myself, do prevent 1t seems to me any lilkelihood of any
such 19-year delay as the court had in mind, or at least
one of the justices in hils memorandum,

¥R. DEAN: Why should it not be "lmmedistely'?
That 1s cne thing‘I did not understand about that motion
that was adopted. That modifles the actlion of the
commissioner and 1t should be "immediately”. During that
debate we were talklng sabout two different things. Judge
Crane vpointed out the lmportance of acting immedlately
when there was a walver, of some of us talked about the
additional problem as to when he should be held to answer.

MR. McLELIAN: DBut it was the latter thinzg the
court was talkinz about.

MR. CRANE: Don't you think "immediately” would
be better there? VWhere a man waives, there is nothing the
commissioner can do otherwise. He must hold him
{mmediately. Why should he wait & month?

MR. DEAN: Despite the 3 to 4 vote, I do not
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think we have answered the problem of the court, And I
do not think we have answered Judge Crane's point that
there 18 no reason why the commissloner should delay one
second., 'Due course” indicates conslderable delay,

MR. McLELLAN: I would not put in "in due
course” as avnplied to the duty of the commiasioner t» hold.

MR. DEAN: Doesn't it read that way, Tudge, now?

MR. McLELLAN: No. 'hold him to answer in due
course’.

MR. WAITE: "immediately hold him to ansver”;
as soon as he 1s proceeded against,

MR. SEASONGOOD: But that might not be until the
next term.

MR, McLELLAR: That {s right.

MR. BURNS: Why not "immedlately to answer in
due course’?

MR. WECHSLER: "the commissloner shall forthwith
hold him to answer Iin due course.’

MR. BURNS: I think that is better and guicker.

MR. WECHSLER: Then 1f we zo back to llne 27,
the suggestion 18 tc put in "forthwith' after 'shall’?

MR. DEAN: I think that helps it & 1little.

THE CHAIRMAN: There 18 no motion, Just
conversation.

MR. WECH3SLER: I make the motion.
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THE CHAIRMAN: Do the vords 'without unnecessary
delay” in 1ine 20 come out?

MR. HOLTZOFPF: Yes; "in due course’ to be
substisuted, it seems to me, under Judge McLellan's motion,
which was carried 9 to 4.

MR, DEAN: May I make a motlon that line 20 read
"the commissioner shall forthwith hold him to answer in
due course to the district court’?

MR. SEASONGOOD: Can you say "as soon &s
possible”"? “due course"” does not mean & thing to me. It
is just words. Excuse me for saying so.

MR. McLELLAN: It is words, but good words, I
think. "Immediately”" won't go.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I did not say "immediately’.

I would say "as soon as possible”.

MR. DEAN: I do not think there oudh t to be a
time indicatlion vwhen he 1is supposed to answer to the
district court because the actlion of the commissioner does
not indicate any time. That time 13 indicated by when the
grand jury meets and returns an indictment. "in due
course” 18 all right from that standpoint.

MR. MEDALIE: Holding a person for a term by a
maglistrate carries something else with it, because the
code provisions that if at the next term of the court he

has not been indicted he may make a motlon to be discharged
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from custody. That has been done. But there 18 not
anything any fellow can do vhen he walves and he waits on
the district court except being indlcted or making & motion
when he gets tired of walting.

THE CHAIRMAN: Now ve have Mr. Dean's motion on
1ine 20. Will you give it?

MR. DEAN: "the commissioner shall forthwith
hold him to answer”.

MR. HOL&Z&Q&TE@ "in due course’?

MR. CRANE: While ve are reconsidering, cannot
ve leave those words out and just say "hold him to answver
to the district court”?

MR. DEAN: That is my preference.

THE CHAIRMAN: Will you restate your motlon 80
we can all get 1t?

MR. DEAN: "the commissloner shall forthwith
hold him to answer in the dlstrict court.’

MR. CRANE: Seconded.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor of the motion
say "Aye!

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Those opposed "No."

(Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion seems to be carriled.

The motion is carrled.
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Nov we come to the question on line 28.

MR. HOLTZOFP: On 1line 28 "without unnecessary
delay" is subject to the same objection as the same words
were in line 20, so those words should be stricken out.

MR. CRANE: 1 so move.

MR. McLELIAN: Does the "forthwith" zo in?

MR. MEDALIE: VYes. You want the same langusge,
of course.

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion is to delete In lines
28 apd 29 the words "without unnecessary delay”’ and insert
"forthwith".

MR. BURNS: After "shall”.

THE CHAIRMAN: After "shall”. All those In
favor say "Ave."

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed "No."

Carried.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Before you reach the line 30,
the 1ine “"otherwise the commissioner”, and so forth, ought
to start a new sentence, as 8 matter of grammar. I think
that 18 necessary.

MR. MEDALIE: No, I do not think so.

MR. ROBINSON: That was our language the last
time. Why not keep 1t?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That is good enough.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: 1Is that & comma or a semicolon?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: A semicolon.

MR. MEDALIE: In 1line 30, if that discretlion as
to bail bond with or without surety means discretion as
to bail, I think it is all vrong.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I have a suggestion on that,
George, that I have written out, which is in line with
vhat you say. I would suggest that lines 30 and 31 read,
"Mhe Commissioner may admit a defendant to ball as
provided by Rule 45."

MR. BURNS: Yes.

MR. MEDALIE: All right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Is that seconded?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I second 1t.

MR. MEDALIE: Why do ve say 'may', because I
don't want any doubt?

MR. HOLTZOPF: Suppose it is & murder case?

MR. MEDALIE: Then there is no doubt about 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But if you say "shall admit”
that ¥ould make 1t mandstory for him to admit to ball in
a murder case.

MR. MEDALIE: Then "except in capital cases”.

MR. WECHSLER: If Rule 45 says no ball in capital
cases, isn't that sufficient?

MR. SETH: Wouldn't it be better to say "the
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defendant may be admitted to ball as provided in Rule 45"?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: If we substitute the "shall’
for "may” that will take care of it as permitted in Rule
45, as Rule 45 does not admit to baill in a capltal case,

MR. ROBINSON: You are kind of chasinz yourself
around a stump, aren't you? “'shall admit except as
provided in Rule 45"? Here is Rule 45: "A person
arrested for an offense not punishable by death shall be
admitted to ball."

MR. HOLTZOFF: Why not say, 'The commissioner
shall admit the defendant to ball in csses defined In
Rule 45"%

MR. BURNS: "in accordance with Rule 45.°

MR, HOLTZOFF: But if you say "shsll admit him
to ball” that seems to me to make 1t mandatory in all
cases.

MR, YOUNGQUIST: It is substantive in Rule 45.

THE CHAIRMAN: Referring to Rule 45 (a) (1):

"A perscn arrested for an offense not punishable by death
shall be admitted to bail"?

MR. MEDALIE: Everythlng is in there except the
alternative of bail with or without a surety. I do not
think Rule 45 covers bail without a surety.

MR. ROBINSON: But elsevhere I think it is

covered.
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MR. WECHSLER: It should be in there, 8nyway.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That is In Rule 45 (e), and
that is a bond or cash or securities.

MR. MEDALIE: But that is not clear.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: 'may require * * * one or more
sureties’. That covers everythinz.

MR. MEDALIE: That does not mean he can dispense
with a surety. That simply indlcates he can require one
surety or two suretles. what we intended on page 2 of
Rule 5, 1line 30, was that the commissioner could take
bail without any surety, and it does not appear Iin Rule
45, 1If that were to appear in Rule 45, then you could
strike that sentence in line 31.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Doesn't that belong In Rule 45
rather than here?

MR. MEDALIE: Yes. Put it in Rule 45 and we
delete this other from Rule 5.

MR. ROBINSON: We talked about it and I will
tell vou why;we tried to get away from the term "his own
recognizance."”

MR. YDUNGQUIST: Line 31 it 1s?

MR. MEDALIE: Line 31 seays one or more sureties,
though it does not say "no surety’.

MR. ROBINSON: Here 1s the ldea, as you wvill see

vhen ve get to Rule 45, if you have not already read it
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with that point in mind: The idea 18 to have a defendant
alvays give a bail bond so he will be Iin black and white
and there will be some record in the court's files showing
that he has given a bond.

MR. McLELLAN: That won't work. Suppose he
vants to put up cash?

MR. ROBINSON: That is provided, too.

MR. MEDALIE: It is in Rule 45.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think I can dispose of this
matter of Rule 5 by amending my motion to strike out the
sentence appearing in lines 30, 31 and 32 relatins to ball.
It {8 all covered by Rule 45.

MR. MEDALIE: But it 18 not all covered by Rule
45.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: But whatever changes should be
made I think should be made in Rule 45,

MR. MEDALIE: Yes, but I did not want to get rid
of this indulgence to the defendant in Rule 5 until we
have provided for it in Rule 45,

MR. ROBINSON: I say then one sentence will finish
that point. It 1s this, that every defendant who s
released without cash or other type of security of that
kind, if he is released that way, he shall give & ball
bond, The gquestion is whether or not on that ball bond

he shall have surety.
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MR. MFDALIE: That is right.

MR. ROBINSON: Now if he 1s released on a ball
bond without surety, that means on his own recognlzance.

MR, MZDALIE: Where does 1t say that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Section 45 (c¢)} I think supports
the Reporter's polint.

MR. MEFDALIE: What is the objection to saying
that he may dispense with suretles altogether 1f that is
vhat ve mean to say instead of having any doubt about 1t?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I would be In favor of 1t.

MR. ROBINSON: There 1s no doubt about it.

MR. MEDALIE: I have doubt.

MR. ROBINSON: When we gzet tc Rule 45 let us see.

MR. MEDALIE: But I won't remember 1t.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I will write it in now.

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion is %o strike the
sentence on 1lines 30 to 32.

MR. BURNS: I would 1like to be heard. VWhy not
state what the commissioner's duty is about; admit to ball
and refer to Rule 457 After all, you are trying to lay
down the steps that are taken before the commisslioner.

Why not say he shall admit to bail as provided in Rule 45?
The case where there is any problem 18 one out »f a
million because the normal procedure 1s to admit to ball

if the defendant has the means.
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MR. YOUNGQUIST: It seems to me we are repeating
again wvhat we have already sald In Rule 45. That covers
the entire situation and covers the case of every person
arrested for an offense.

MR. BURNS: That is important as an Instruction
to the commissioner. We ought to leave it in here.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Of course the commissioner will
have to refer to the entire rules in order to know hls
duties and powers and authority under them. The rule is
going to be long enough, anyway. I personally should very
much prefer to avoid repetition, and it would be considered
repetition,

MR. BURNS: There is a motion to strike out, I
suppose. Did somebody second 1t?

THE CHAIRMAN: It was seconded.

MR. CRANE: I should make a motlon to amend 1t.
I don't see any harm in saying that ball may be furnished
according to Rule 45. You refer back to the rule. 7Zou
do not state anything more but just make & reference to it
and 1t completes the situation.

THE CHAIRMAN: 7You mean 80 that the attorney vho
has only an occasional criminal case will get his
instructions?

MR. CRANE: Yes. It cannot take more than & line.

THE CHAIRMAN: Do you move thaet change?
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¥R, BURNS: I move that, yes,

MR, McLELLAN: May I ask Mr. Robinson whether
there 18 any provislon anyvhere in the rules, except this
sentence you have been talking about, purportling to glve
authority to the commissioner, as such, to adm!t to ball?

THE CHAIRMAN: ©Oh, yes.

MR. McLELLAN: That is all right then.

¥R. MEDALIE: VWhere 15 1t7

MR. YOURGQTIST: Rule 43.

THE CHAIRMAN: Rule 45 says the commissioner,
the court or the judge may.

MR. McLELLAN: Wwhat part of 457

TR CHAIRMAN: Tine 71 of page 2.

MR. MEDALTE: No. It tells what he does when he
takes ball, but 1% does pot 33y he shall tske bail. No
vhere does that aplesr.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Line 3 7 think covers 1it.

"A person arrested for an offense not nunishable by death
shall be admitted to bail." That bezins from the moment of
his arrest until the time of hls convietien,

MR. CRAWE: But this says the commlssloner may
do 1t. 30 this calls attention to it. and that is all, and
I don't see why it did not make it clear in dolng it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Your motion is to have the

sentence rezd, "The commlssi-ner shall admit a defendant
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to bail as providsd by Rule 457?

MR. CRANE: I second it.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those in favor say "Aye.’

(Chorus of "Ayes.)

THE CHAIRMAN: All those opposed 8ay "Wo."

{Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The motlon s cavrried.

MR. WRCHSLER: Mr. Chairman, the sentence in
1ines 21 and 22 it seems to me are a l1ittlie cumbersome.
Woulén't 1+ be saying thesame thin~ i that vead "If the
defendant A-~es nnt waive examinatisn the commisslioner
shall hear the evidence within a ressonable time" instead
of savingfeither 1mmediately or after postponement for
a reasonable time"?

MR. ROBTNSON: Those were the words of our {ifth
draft. You just want to change them, do you?

MR. WECHSLFR: Exactly. It seems %o me 1if he
18 told he has to dno 1t within a reasongble time he knows
he can do it irmediately.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think this language hits at
definitely certain evils vhich have existed in some
districts in drifting alonag while they are waiting to get
more evidence.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No. What they gzenerally do 1s to

have one continuasnce because the commissioner can take two
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fees,

THE CHAIRMAN: Unless the FBI wants h'm *» do
it while they are gathering evidence.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No; because ordinarily by that
time the case would bs presented to the grand jury, if
they valt long enough for a hearing.

“R. éURNS: Did you make that as a formel motion?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes. |

MR. BOUORNS: T second 1it.

MR. WECHSLER: "If the defendant does not wvalve
examination the commissioner shall bear the evidence within
a reasonable time" and take out "either immedlately or
after postponement for & reascnable time."

MR. ROBINSON: You leave the point behind, don't
you, Herb, of the time in which the defendant could prepare
his defense. That was argued so strongly at the last
meeting. You ought to say that he shall he given adequate
time to prepare hie defense and see his lavyer,

, MR. WECHSLER: This glves the commissioner that
égg;éés He can do 1t immediately or after postponement.
You have to leave some dlscretion. My modification says
he 18 to act within a reasonsable time.

MR. ROBINSON: You do not get the idea in there

that this commissioner needs to glve the defendant reasonable

time. Let us put it in thers.
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MR. BURNS: Why not say this: Take Mr.
wechsler's motlion and then add 'after providing the
defendant an adequate opportunity for oreparing his
defense.

MR. WECHSLER: Fxactly. I accept that.

MR, HOLMZNPF: You do net need to put it that
wvay because there 18 no dcfense, &8 such, in a prellminary
hear!inc.

MR. BURNS: There !s. He has been arrested.

MR. RNBINSON: fThat is the same questlon they
were deallns with in this courthouse before Judze Hincks'
Comzlittee, dealing with the question of the commissloner,
and 't was nolinted out there that a lot of our trouble
with commissloner proceedings is we do not distinguish
between the two functlons of the commissioner, namely,
while he 1s actinzg &3 a binding-over authority as
distinguished from the one when he is trying a petty
offense as & trial meglstrate. When he 1s merely binding
over you have something like the srand Jury proceedings.
It is merely & charge.

MR. BURNS: But time and azain a defendant can
be held for the grand jury and they turn in no ball. It
ts after all part of the judicial vrocess and certainly he
ought to be entitled to put on his witnessés.

MR. HOLTZOFF: We have all that there.
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MR. CRANE: We are just talking here. Isn't that
just what happens; if he does not walve the commissloner
may hear it or the magistrate may hear it immediately, or
you give him a reascnable time?

MR. HOLTZOFF: You do not call it a defense.

MR. CRANE: It is not & defense but he can hear
the charge or the evidence as to the charge immediately
or within & reasonable time.

MR. ROBINSON: Therefore you think it should be
left out or put in?

MR. CRANE: I did not criticize any motion, but
1t strikes me that is what really happens. No métter what
you say, he will hear it at once. He will say, “Go on
and let us hear the case" or he will give a reasonable
time.

MR. BURNS: What they are trying to alm at, 1t
- seems to me, 1s two things: First, the evil of
unreasonable postponements; and, second, that he ought to
be given an opportunity to present his slde.

MR. HOLTZOFP: Mpr. Wechsler'’s motlion merely
improves the English of the provision without changing its
meaning.

MR. WECHSLER: I did not purport to change the
meaning, but it just seemed cumbersome to me.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I think you had better leave out
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there "immediately or after rostponement’, because you
say in (b) that he has to allow the defendant a reasonable
time %o coansult counsel, and if you say here “{mmed {ately”
there i3 an Iinconsistenzy.

¥R, WECHSLER: If you say "within a reasonable
time", tha® 1s 811 right.

MR. HOLPZOFF: T call for the question on Mr.
Wechsler's motion, Mr. Chalrmrman.

THE CHATRVMAN: All right. A1l those In favor
of the motlon say "Aye."

(Chorns of "Ayes.”)

mET CHATRMAN: A1l those opposed "No.’

{Chorus of "Nces.)

"R CHATRMAN: There has o be a shewing cf
hanéds.

(After a8 shov of hands the Chalrman ennounced
the vote +o be 8 in favor and 7 orposed.)

THE CHATRMAN: The motion is carried.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: May I have the exact lanzuage?

MR. WECHSLER: "If the defendant does not walve
examination the commissioner shall hear the evidsnce
within 8 reascnable time." That is the substitute for
the sentence in lines 21 to 23.

THE CHAIRMAN: Anything further on this

section?
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MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Chalrmen, T move to strike
out the 1ast sentence of the section. I think it is
unnecessary, It 1s one of those minor matters that can
be handled by the Administrative Offlice.

THE CHAIRMAN: How could the Administrative
office handle that?

¥R. HOLMZOFP: Oh, the Administrative Office
1ssues instructions as to how rapers shall be flled, how
they shall be trensmitted, &nd so on,

MR. ROBINSON: 1Isn't that a very good prevision?

A

}ﬁ.‘{ : fee
Héar you have & commlissioner vhere over in district A, we

will say, 1ssuing & warrant, and it 1s executed in district
B, st a pcint & hundred miles away, and the return is had
before a cormissioner in that district. Now, vhat would
be more natural than for the commissioner before whom the
accused s brought to be required to notify the original
commiss ioner, 8o he can find out wvhat happened about this
complaint that vas filed before him and this warrant that
wvas issued by him? Isn't that reasonable, that &8 process
{ssued by a court should conme back to thet court?

MR. HOLTZOFF: It doesn't nov. I do not think
it 1s of any lnterest to the commissioner, He is through
vhen he 1ssues the warrant, unless the person i3 brought
before him later on.

MR. ROBINSON: That 18 one of the troubles with
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the cormissioner practice too. There are lots of tag ends
that are loose. There is no connected procedure-

MR. LONGSDORF: 1Isn't that because of some
experiences had with commissioners who issued the complaint
and had no record of what the document was and therefore
they could not make up thelr accounts properly?

KR. HOLTZOFF: No, because the commissioner
charges 8o much for issuing the warrant. Now, he has no
other charge he can make ln the same case unless later on
the prisoner is brought before him, when he makes &
charge for conducting the hearing.

Now, I think this requlrement may satisfy the
commissioner's curiosity tees It serves ;;Laauseful
purpose.

MR. GLUECK: It really might just as well say
that the commissioner shall keep coples in triplicate.

It is that sort of thing.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Exactiy.

MR. ROBINSON: I discussed thils sentencevith
the members of the Administrative Offlice and they seemed
to think it would help in keeping accounts and handllng
the administration of the commissioner's offlice.

MR. HOLTZOFF: If 1t does that, they can lssue

an Iinstruction.

MR. ROBINSON: What 18 the objectlon to it, Alex?
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MR. HOLTZOFF: My objection 1s this, because
we ought not to bog down these rules with provisions as
to petty administrative matters of this kind, If ve can
take out one hers and another there, and so on, why, we
can condense the rules considerably.

MR. GLUECK: T second the motion, Mr. Chairman.

THE CHAIRMAN: You have heard the motion, to
strike out the last sentence, beginning on line 38. All
those in favor say “Aye.”

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed "No."

(Chorus of “Noes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: The Chair is again In doubt.
Shov of hands. All those in favor?

(After & show of hands the Chairman announced
the vote be 6 in favor; 8 opposed.)

The motion is lost.

A motion is nov In order to adopt 5 (c) as
amended.

MR. WAITE: Mr. Chairman, before you bring that
up, I would 1ike, pro forma, to propose an addition to
‘this Rule 5. I say pro forma because I know perfectly
véll 1t will be lost, and I do not say thatas Judge
MclLellan did with the idea perhaps that then it will be

carried, but I want 1t in the record, and if you will
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permit me, I would 1like to explaln why I mske this
proposal now and why I make several others that I am goling
to bring up later.

I have had Jim put around mimeograph copies of
the proposal. You have one up there.

Proposal, Rule 5 (b). I say I would like to
explain I want to bring it up even though I do not think
it will carry, My i1dea of the purpose of these rules is
three-fold.

In the first place, we want to codify certain
practices; in the second place, we want to make clear those
practices which are not now clear; and, in the third place,
wve vant to add practices which might bg desirable, and
which haven't been followed.

It seems to me that when you put this out to the
public we ought to put out things which seem reasonably
wise in order to give the bar a chance to comment. If we
put something in that the bar does not llke, we will hear
from it and ve can take it out, but if wve put in something
vhich is only fairly wise, there will be 8 great many
members of the bar wvho have never thouzht of it, There are
lots of things in here that certalinly I would probably
accede to as wise, that I have never thought of. We ought
to give them 8 chance to express themselves, and 1f we think

of something they might like, that might be wise, it 1s
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better to call their attention to it than to leave it out.
Now, one of the proposals that has been advocated
time and time again, and advocated by men of very
considerable prestige, is this proposal 5 (b). T do not
care anything sbout the form of it. fThe gist of 1t is
that at the preliminary hearing the conmissioner may
interrogate the accused, after givinz him full wvarning
that he 1s under no obligation whatsoever to answer. If
that explanation 1s given, that he is under no obligation
to answer and that what he says may be used agsainst him,
it cannot possibly be called compulsory self-incrimination.
on the other hand, it is a procedure which w11l undoubtedly
elicit 8 great deal of evidence that might not otherwvlse
be developed, It is & procedure that is followed
informally in my own district, and 1 must say it is
perfectly satounding the number of trials that it has
saved because of the confessions of gullt that are
immediately elicited in that way.
1 knov that there is & strong desire on the part
of a great deal of the bar for something of this sort and
T therefore propose that we put it in, with the idea that
{f the bar Anes not like 1it, it will strike it, but at
least we will give them a chance to S&y wvhether they like
it or Ao not 1llke 1t.

My motion 1s that we add to Rule 5 (b)
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substantially as it 1s written in this mimeographed matter.

MR. LONGSDORF: Mr. Chairman, may I ask 8
question of Mr. Walte? There is nothing in here about
vhether that shall or shall not be reduced to writlinz.

MR. WAITE: No, that had not occurred to me.

I do not imow that I have any particular interest in that
point.

ME. LONGSDORF: There are lots of state laws
+hat require reduction to writing of the testimony taken,
that i{s, trensiated Iinto depositions.

MR. WAITE: I certainly would not object to that
addition, if anybody thinks it is wise.

MR. LONGSDORF: I mentioned it because I thought
somebody would a3k about it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: The motion has not been seconded.

MR. DES3ION: I second 1t.

MR. CRANE: I second it, for discussion, at least.

MR. SEASONGOOD: 'The polnt sugzgests itself to
me, in npposition, 1s that the maglstrate, if the person
refused to answer questions, would drav &n Iinference that
he shouléd bind him over.

“R. CRANE: The reaszon I seconded 1t was this:
Tt came up in connection with this so-called investigation
as to third dezree, 2nd some of us who have hed scmething

to do with 1t were troubled with 1t in our state. T made
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two or three addresses before some bar associations and

had suzgested that I was not satisfled with the rule of
leaving the question to furies. That 1s, you 2o further
than anything yvou adopt here, and therefore they should
never permit any testimony of a pollce officer as a
econfession made to him by a defendant when arrested at

any time; and that the defendant may be questloned or his
confessinn or statement taken hefore a committine magistrate
for the first time.

That was gning pretty far, and I do not advocate
it, may I say, because it is a law, 8 rule that we have in
our owvn atate, but 1t certainly is the only way to cure
the evil of leaving the question to so many people vwho
never saw & criminal in their lives and never sav a
criminal court, and the objection to it is that a question
nf fact shonld be left between the officer and the
defendant., 1 advocated that there shall be no testimony
from any officer, cantain of police or anybody llke that.

MR. HOLAZOFF: That is not included in this.

MR, CRANE: Nc, I know it is not. I mentioned
that the way to meet that would be to have such a
condition as this, which is that the committing magistrate,
vhich is the continental way, should ask all these
questions. That 18 the way in all hearings 1n civil law,

because the one who does the questioning is the fudge, not
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the police offlcer. This is along that line. This is a
1ive question and certainly if you are goling to let the
officer take his testimony too, that 1s volunteered,

and let him tesatify in court, that 18 volunteered tono,

MR. BURNS: Mr. Reporter, I think it is an
excellent sugzestion, but I wonder if we ought not to take
into account what effect this would be 1likely to have on
the rules 1in Congress. I think this 1s & rule which would
never survive congressional attack.

MR. WAITE: I have an idea thaet 1f I were as
persuasive as Mr. Medalie, for instance, knowing what I
do about the actual processes, that I could go before a
group in Congress and persuade them. I could not do 1it,
but I think Mr. Medallie, if I could persuade him to zo
before Congress, could persuade them to adopt 1it.

MR. HOLTZO0FF: I am afraid you do not know the
Judiciary Committee. You would never get them to 0.K. &any
set of rules that had & provision of this kind.

In so far as the contlinental system is concerned,
my understanding i1s that these magistrates, or whatever
they call them --

MR. WAITE: May I interrupt iust long enough to
say that I do not propose anything like the continental
system?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I understand that.
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MR. WAITE: And I hope nobody will suppose this
is that kind of thing and get tough.

MR. HOLMZOFF: No, but I just wanted to make this
comment, that they are professional men who devote thelr
whole time to making investigations and questioning
arrested nersons. After all, many of the United 3tates
commissioners are insurance agents, real estate agents,
postmasters, and many of them have only half & dozen cases
a vear in their capacity as commissioners, and I think
they would do & lot of harm too, caused by asking questions
in a bungline way.

MR. WAITE: My idea is simply this, that what
we vant to do by our criminal trials is to eliclt the
truth, and if we can elicit the truth without harm to the
tustice of the matter, we ought to do it, and I cannot see,
{f you say to the accused that, 'You do not have to
ansver," and if you go further and say that his fallure
to aﬁsver, say, by implication, that his refusal to answer
shall not be Qsed ageinst him - now, T bring that In because
this matter was up once before in a committee, on which I
vas functioning, and the prcposal was that we should go
further and that he should be told that if he 41d answer,
his answvers might be used against him and, moreover, 1f
he refused to answer, his falliure to ansver might be used

against him, and the argument was that tht really coerced
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him into ansvering, and I am perfectly willing to &azree

to that. So I carefully left out of it any provision that
his fallure to answer might be used against him, but if he
i1s told carefully that he need not answer, if he does not
vant to, and he is warned to keep his mouth shut, then he
cannot possibly say he is being coerced within the meaning
of the Constitution.

And 1t does seem to me that the examining
magistrate's questions are a falr and legitimate, and
certainly effective In meny cases, way of elicitingz the
truth. The policeman can ask questions, the prosecuting
attorney can ask questions, everybody can ask questions
but the examining magistrate, and if he asks them under
circumstances where there 18 nn abuse, it seems to me that
is the loglcal way to handle 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I wnnder 1f you are not overlooking
the fact that the magistratef knows nothing about the case?
He hasn't enough of the background of the case to enable
him to ccnduct a really intelligent Interrogation. I think
that the average United States attorney would be afraid to
have this kind of interrogation conducted, for fear that
some bungling questions might spoil his case for him.

MR. WAITE: fThere I would say that there are two
faliacies. 1In the first place, I azree that the mazistrate

might not be exnert in doing 1%, but that 18 no reason why
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he should not attempt. Now, your suggestion that he

should bungle the case is & suggestion that the prosecuting
attorney has & case vhere he does not want the truth to
come out, and I flatly dlsagree with that. Whatever the
magistrate asks, he will ask to elicit the truth, and 1f

an answer comes out that 1s derogatory of the man's gullt,
such as that he is innocent, 80 much the better, even 1f
the prosecuting attorney cannot get a conviction in those
cases.

T want to go further, if I may. You speak about
Congress. I don't know vhether it would go throuzh or not,
but I think if we feel it 1s a good rule, we ought to put
i1t in. In fact, I would go so far as to say that even 1if
we are doubtful about it being a good rule, I1f we think it
might be & good rule, ve ought to put it in in order to
give the other people & chance to comment on it and throw
1t out, if they don't like {t, rather than leave it out
pecause we are afraid they are colng to throw 1t out.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Congress 1s not golnz to strike
out one rule or another. They might attack a rule 1llke
this and, as a result of this rule, they may chuck our
vhole set of rules into the wastebasket.

MR. WAITE: I cannot conceive that wve have to
gzet something that 18 8o integrally verfect that Congress

will take it all or nothing. If that is 80, we micht just
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as well quit right nowv.

MR. CRANE: I do not want you to be misled about
my seconding of the motion. I seconded it merely for the
purpose of developing discussion. There is another thing
to think about, and I used to think of 1t one way until
I was fsmiliar wvith criminal trials, and since then my
thought has been chenged, and that is this idea that a man
need nat testify agzainst himself and that there should be
no presumption against him 1in case he does, presumption of
guilt; and, T repeat, I used tn think that was a terrible
thing, because the mind {mmediately reaches the conclusion
that he 18 zullty if he won't teatify. But my experience
has changed my mind, end I think that is a salutory rule,
although I think perhaps modified by public opinion
somewhat, because I have known men vho have been brave
enough to teake the rap, as it s callied, to protect some
members of thelr own family.

T know of & man vho 414 it here in this city,
to protect the reputation of many, many high officlals,
and he was & good man, he vas not & gangster; and I have
seen three instances of that, where it was a sllly thing
perhaps to do, but they did it, and it prevented more
damege than anything that had happened - just the convictlon
of those men. And there are two sides to all those

questions and it may be we have to go slov in saying that
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a man can be questioned when the law gives him the privilege
of keeping his mouth shut, even 1f he goes to fall for it,
and that perhaps might be his privilege of having a
magistrate questioning him or anybody else. Why, if he
takes the stand, if he testifles, or makes a statement
before the magistrate, the maglistrate can question him now
to his heart's content - he walves his privilege as soon
as he testifies. If he appears before the commissioner
and testifies, he can be questioned. It is only wvhen he
vants to keep qui# and say nothing that the problem arlses,
and I do not ¥now as I would vant to force him to do it.

I say those are things to which there are tvwo
sides. They are great human questions; not so much a
‘matter of law., AS happens so many times, you have theories
which are perfect but human nature breaks under them, and
you have to get on middle ground.

MR. WAITE: Your opposition is a little different
from the opposition of Mr. William S. Forrest, when I
brought it up once before. He said, "Why, Welte, that is
a perfectly atrocious rule, becsuse the amateur criminal
will tell the truth and he will be caught thereby; the
expert will know how to lle and you cannot get him, and it
{s not falr to get the smateur 1f you cannot get the
expert."

MR. CRANE: That may be true, but I have seen very
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fev cases In thls state where a man did not take the stand
and the presumption was not against him in the minds of
the jury, and they convicted him; but whether or not he
should be questioned, if he wants to keep quiet, he can
take the risk is another matter.

MR. WAITE: I did not propose he be put on the
stand.

MR. CRANE: No.

MR. WAITE: I do not propose that he should be
required to answer., This 18 nothing --

MR. CRANE: True.

MR, WAITE: (Continuling) -- perfect, but I am
not going to direct he be questioned when he fails to take
the stand in court.

MR. CRANE: That 1s all llnked up tozether, and
they are difficult questions. I am only stating fro
experience what my feeling is, because I started out with
the idea, and I have seen these things happen.

And, of course, when they speak of Congress, I
agree with what has been sald here, you take the Conzress,
you take the Legislature, why, they are just men like
ourselves, they are all citlzens, they just reflect what
we feel around here. They are no different because they
are up 1n Albany or down in Washington; they are just

fellow men. They speak what is in their hearts, they feel
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what 1s in their hearts, and they respond to us, not the
books they heve read; they respond to what they have seen
in human 1ife round about them, Iin the cities, 1in the
country, or anywhere else, and I find they come pretty
near - unless it 18 simply a8 legal question - they come
pretty near answering to what the people feel about 1t.

MR. HOLTZOPF: I call for the question, Mr.
Chairman.

MR. CRANE: Now that we have had our say, I
wvithdravw my second.

MR. HOLTZOFF: There were tvo seconds.

MR. CRANE: Oh, were there two?

MR. LONGSDORF: Can't we leave 1t up to the court?
The court will pass on it before 1t roes to Conagress.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, but we are submlittinz a set
of rules that are recommendations to the court.

MR. LORGSDORF: And the question 18 whether we
want to recommend & rule such as this.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think it was definitely said at
our last meetingz in Washington that any member of the
Committee or any group of members of the Committee would
have the right to submit an addendum of rules that they
would have liked to have submitted to the court, even‘
though they do not meet with the acceptance of the ma jorlity

of the Committee, and I think it 1s very much in order thas
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the right should be accorded. I think our primary
obligation is to the court to submit to them our best
judgment. They may conclude what one member or what a
minority submits has more wisdom in it than the maiority
of the Committee. If they do, that is what they will
submit in turn to Congress.

I do think there is something very real to what
Mr. Holtzoff said about the attitude of Congress. I
happened to be in attendance at some of the hearinssgs on
the clivil rules - I had been asked to come down and make
a very brief statement - and I know at one stage of the
game how near the whole set of civil rules came to being
wrecked. It was just a fortultous circumstance that one
man happened to be in the room who could talk the languagze
of the Judiclary Commlttee, and I think at times he played
them pretty hard, but he got them back and the rules went
through. But that 1s an exceedingly difficult Committee
to talk to, because it is made up of clty lawyers and
country lawyers, from the east, south, north and west, and
you have really just got tc know the combination.

(Discussion off the record.)

MR. WECHSLER: May I ask Mr. VWaite one question
before this come to & vote?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes.

MR. WECHSLER: Why do you think this interrogation
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by the maglstrate under all these limitations 18 better
than the ordinary kind of police interrozation that jyou
get now, subject to the type of limitatlon that the
Committee has already vo;ed on, on police Interrozatlon
in one of our rules?

MR. WAITE: I will put it frankly, partly because
T find so many defense attorneys are scared to death of 1it.
Men 1like William S. Forrest -- perhaps you know who he
vas -- of Chicago --

MR. WECHSLER: Yes.

MR. WAITE: (Continuing) -- the ablest defense
counsel I ever knew of, & man of absolutely unquestionable
integrity, was opposed to i1t on just exactly that ground,
that it would result in & great many convictions, not
unfalr convictions, except as he defined "unfair,’ which
vas thst anything wvas unfair which was not preclisely in
accordance with the rules of law. The rules of law are
now that you cennot interrogate and, therefore, to allow
interrogation would be unfair, and inasmuch as it would
result Iin convictions, it would be unfair, I have heard
so much of that expressed fear.

MR. WECHSLER: That 18 not the point of my
question. The voint of 1t was that you now have a typical
form of police interrogation of arrested defendants, and

vhile that somehow 1ls accompanied by &buse, I think we
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could hit against that danger and do so in the rule that
used to be an accompaniment to 5 and hes been transposed.
It seems to me that your theory must be that you want to
shift the normal inguisitorial functlion that accompanies
arrest from the police to the msglstrate.

MR, WAITE: ©No, not at all. It is a matter
of psychology. Apparently, I don't know why, I wlll have
to admit that, but it does seem to be the fact that a man
will often ansver questions under those clrcumstances
wvhere he wlli not answver to the police., We can see how
that psychology has grown up, though I do not purport to
explain it, but it does seem to be the fact. Of course,
if the police use a rubber hose on him, why, of course,
he is going to answer, but if the police do not use it,
he is much more 1likely to answer to the magistrate than
he is to the police, and I have in mind of cocurse not
simply questions, "Are you gullty?’ but here is a
burglary charge:

"3 Where vere yu that night? A Well, I was in Jim
Smith's blind pig.
"Q Who was with you? A Tom, Dick and Harry.'

Now, those are fabrications on the spur of the
moment. When it comes to the trial, he 18 appalled, and
his attorney is appalled, to discover that Jim Smith's

blind pilg was raided the night before and 1t wasn't open



mz 213
that night. Therefore he has to figure out some other
place where he was at that time. And 1f Tom, Dick and
Rarry were in jall that night, he has got to fimure up
some other companicns, &nd when he does figure them up,
and what he says at the trial 1is contrasted with what he
saild at the time of the magistrate's interrcgatlon, the
jury is quite likely to get at the truth much more
accurately than if he had not been asked in the
megistrate's examination and had not answered, and it
seems to be the fact that they do ansver those questlons.

MR. WECHSLER: I think the defendant is much
more apt to ansver the police, if he 1s questlioned properly
after he 1is arrested, than he 1s to answer the maglstrate
after he has seen his lawyer.

MR. McLELLAN: But he hasn't seen his lawyer,
He 1s in what he thinks is a courtroom and he is scared
to death and is afraid if he doesn't anawer somethinec
that the mazistrate wlll drav an inference againast him.
It isn't falr to him.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Which he will.

THE CHAIRMAN: You have heard the argument,vhiech
has been rather full. Are we ready for a vote?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I call for the question.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those Iin favor of Mr. Walte's

motion say "aye."
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(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed, "No."

(Chorus of “Noes.”)

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion seems to be lost.
The motion is lost.

MR. YDUNGQUIST: Before a vote 1s taken, Mr.
Chairmen, on Rule 5 (b) as it now 1s, Ijust want to call
attention to the sentence beginning in 1line 32. 1In view
of the fact that we have nov provided that & copy of the
complaint shall be attached to the warrant, we can omit
a lot of that language, but perhaps that should go to the
Committee on 3Style rather than take the tlme now. I
merely call it to your attentlon.

THE CHAIRMAN: W11l you keep it in mind, Mr.
Youngqulst?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those in favor of Rule 5 (c¢)
as amended say "Aye"  Opposed "No."

Carrled,.

Ve will proceed to Rule 6.

MR. WECHSLER: Mr. Chairman, there 18 a point
in the commentary on Rule 5. Do you want to hear that?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, indeed.

MR. WECHSLER: I call attention to Subdlvision

(a) of the commentary, which is to be reworded.. That
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deals with the point about Tnited States commisslioners

that ve passed on. Down in the middle of the page,

"Note to Subdivisions (b) and (c),” there 18 this
statement: "It 1s the Federal practice to give & defendant
a preliminary examination althouszh no provislon of the
Constitution and no statute requires it.'

I'do not understand that to be true, that no
statute requlires it. It seems to me that 18, 591 (3) and
(5), and qulte specifically the provision in Title 5,
dealing with the FBI, do require bindlng over for
preliminary examination.

MR. ROBINSON: Yes, Herbert, we have studied
that carefully and we will be glad to talk it over with
you.

MR. WECHSLER: A1l I mean by oreliminary hearing
{s the duty to bring the person arrested before a
magistrate, who can discharge him if there 1sn't probable
cause or, if there is vrobable cause, who can admit him
to bail or hold him. This says that 1is not required by
statute. It seems to me 1t is required by at least four
statutes,

THE CHAIRMAN: Suppose Mr. Robinson, Mr.
Dession, Mr. Holtzoff and yourself canvass that situation
and bring 1t up later,

Rule 6. Any questions on (a)?
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MR. HOLTZOFF: Mr. Chalirman, I have & question
as to the form of that rule. I think it is 8ll right in
substance. I rather like the form in which it appeared
in Tentative Draft No. 5, and I think it is preferable,
and T suggest that it be rewvorded to read &8s follows:
"The court shall order a grand jury to be summoned at
such times as the public interest ma&y require. The grand
jury shall consist of not less than 16 nor more than 23
persons.

MR. ROBIN3ON: ¢f course, you first sentence
is not in Draft 5. 7You more or less Iintimated 1t was.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I meant the second sentence was,
George, but the first, I think, was not. My suggestion
relates to the phraseology of the first sentence. I think
it ought to be in the singular rather than in the plural,
and I think the ssescond sentence ought to read in the
same manner as it did in Draft 5.

MR. SETH: The first sentence was intended to
provide that two or more grand juries might be going on
at the same time, wasn't 1t?

MR. DEAN: The statute, as I recall, says that
can be 1n some districts and not in others. How many are
you allowed in this district?

MR. MEDALIE: All you want. This courthouse

just crawls with grand luries,
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MR. DEAN: I think in the Northern District of
I1ilinois they can have only three, or somethinz like that.
There are statutory limitations or something.

MR. MEDALIE: fThere is one other thing that I
think we leave out. This does not say what you do with
a grand jury vhen you have it, how long you can keepn 1t.

MR. ROBINSON: Yes, it does.

MR. HOLTZNFF: Yes, T think 1t does.

MR. ROBINSON: Very clearly &nd specifically.

MR. MEDALIE: Oh, I overlocked that. Where 18
that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Line 59.

MR. MEDALIE: Walt a minute. Let me make sure,

MR. SETH: 59 and 60.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Lines 59 to 61.

MR. MEDALIE: Well, as the tenure of powver lis
not affected by the beginning or the ending of the tern,
wvhen does 1ts term end?

MR. HOLTZOFF: It says, "A grand jury shall
serve until dismissed by the court but no grand jury shall
serve more than eighteen months.”

MR. MEDALIE: That is very, very well covered.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any further comments on section
(a)?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: TIs that proposal that "The court
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4

shall order a gand jury to be summoned”
MR. HOLTZOFF: “"at such times as the' --

- "at such times

MR. YOUNGQUIST: (Continuing)
as the public interest may require”?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I second the motlon.

MR. ROBINSON: I would 1like to speak against
the motlon. It is hard for me to see why we need 80 m&ny
particular or specific statutes on that subject for
certain districts vhereas the requirement 1s shown to be
a generally needed requirement in other districts. ¥e
have run through the United States Code here, and we
find for the Southern District of New York and for certain
other districts which have a population of over 400,000
or something of that kind that they may have such-and-such
grand juries and a very long and Involved statute providing
for more than one grand jury at varl-us places.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: May I interrupt Just to say
that my interpretation of it is that under the provision
"order & grand jury at such times" the court may order
any number it chooses to.

MR. ROBINSON: I understood you to say'at such
time."

MR. YOUNGQUIST: "such times’.

MR. ROBINSON: What is the objection to leaving
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it as "grand jurles" then? Why couldn't the court order
two grand jurles at the same time?

MR. HOLTZOFF: They could. I then putting 1t
in the singular would give the power to the court --

MR. ROBIRSON: We conslidered that very
carefully and we felt, Alex, unless we made it "grand
juries” it would not be clear to the bench and bar that
ve do mean that there may be more than one grand jury
8itting at the same time.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But "and in such number” is
very amblguous and may give rise to the thought that
meant number of members of the grand jury.

MR. ROBINSON: I thought you had us add that,
didn't you, George?

MR. DESSION: No, I don't recall.

THE CHAIRMAN: Doesn't the phrase "in such
number” when taken with the second sentence make it
perfectly clear that there may be more than one grand
fury at a time?

MR. DEAN: I should think so.

MR. LONGSDORF: I had that idea.

MR. DEAN: I thought this suthorized any number
of grand jurles you wanted in any district.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I thought "in such number” meant

the number of grand jfurors.
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MR. LONGSDORF: Ro.
MR. DEAN: No, no.
MR. LONGSDORPF: I didn't think so.

MR. ROBINSON: If it is perfectly clear, as

Aaron suggpests --

MR. HOLTZOFF: It 1is ':é‘:lxgar to me.

MR. ROBINSON: {Continuing) -- and it is such
a revolutionary idea in a good many places, we do have
trouble because I do not think this statute provided for
a grand jury summoned at one term to be held over by the
court so as to take care of investigations begun at that
term but not completed until a subsequent term.

Now, the Supreme Court has at least two cases
on the docket now, the E;aporated ghlk case, from George
Longedorf's district, and also the Johnson case f{rom
Chicago, in which those statutes have got the court into
some bad snarls.

MR. HOLTZDFF: You take care of that in 6 (z).

MR. ROBINSON: Just hold that moment. You will
find that 18 involved in this paragraph as well as later
ones.

In other words, wevwant 1t to be clear that a
district judge does not have to wait until a term of

court has adjourned and another term has begun before he

can call another grand jury.
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MR. YOUNGQUIST: I was confused by that phrase
"in such number”. Let me suggest, in order that there
may be no question about the meaning, that you say,
"The court shall order one or more grand jurles to be
summoned at such times as the public interest may require,”

MR. ROBINSON: Our question 18 one of style.
You have one "grand juries”, haven't you? Is that
construction satisfactory to you?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I would rather sacrificestyle
to clarity.

THE CBAIRMAN: "in such number" is certainly
ambiguous.

MR. DEAN: I think this would clear it up,
"The court shall order one or more grand juries’.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Yes, I would be glad to accept
that.

MR. ROBINSON: No cne objects stylistically?

THE CHAIRMAN: The motion i3 to substitute,
"order one or more grand jurles to be summoned at such
times as the public interest may require”’, and strike out
"and in such number”. Is that agreeable to you?

MR. ROBINSON: Is that part of the motion, to
strike out, Aaron?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: VYes.

THE CHAIRMAN: vwhat was the next sentence?
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MR. HOLTZOFF: The next sentence, I sugeest,
should read as it does in Tentative Draft 5, "The grand
fury shall consist of not less than 16 nor more than 23
persons.

My reason for objecting to the present vording
is this, that the present wording provides hov meny shall
be summoned but it does not say how many the grand jury
shall consist of. Therefore I think we would do better
to revertto Tentative Draft 5, which 1s clear rsather than
ambiguous.

MR. DEAN: Seconded.

THE CHAIRMAN: I don't qulte follow that,

MR. MEDALIE: This is pretty well drawn. It
provides that you call a certain number of persons but
out of that number of persons you must produce not leas
than 16 nor more than 23, You might call 50.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Wait a minute, There i8 no
directicn here as to --

MR. MEDALIE: What constitutes the grand jgry.

MR. YOUNGQUIS3T: That 18 right.

MR. HOLTZCFF: Whereas in Draft 5 we define 1t.

THE CHAIRMAN: The way I read it, 1t isn't more
than 23 nor less than 16.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Suppose he calls 23 and only 15

show up?
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THE CHAIRMAN: He hasn't got & grand fjury.

MR. ROBINSON: No; he has to have that many
members.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I know in our statutes and I
think 1t is quite general, there is & very specif!l
description of what a jury, a grand jury, consists of,
just about as Alex says, that a grand Jjury shall consist
of not more than 16 nor less than 23 members. That is
all there 1s to it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: That is vhat wve declded last time.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You describe what a grand jury
is, having previously glven the court authority to order
a grand jury summoned. One tles in with the other.

THE CHAIRMAN: Hasn't the polnt been made that
1t should provide that there shall be & sufficient number
called as the experience in that district indlcates is
necessary to net not less than 16?

MR. MEDALIE: It is really important for thils
reason. I can shovw you that in New York State. I had one
experience, impaneling & grand fury in Albany, way back
in 1928. Under the statute applicable there, the
commissioner of jurors picked 23 men, and vhichever of
those showed up constituted the grand jury.

In New York and Kings counties the commissioner

of jurors under a court order brines in & panel and out
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of that panel the court picks 23,

MR. HOLTZOFF: My point 18 we novhere in
this present form define what the grand jury shall consist
of.

MR. ROBINSON: The vord "members"” takes care
of that, with a little amount of common sense.

MR, DEAN: The statute, in substance, contains
this provision about calling of grand jurors:

"If of the persons summoned less
than sixteen attend, they shall be placed on
the grand jury, and the court shall order the
marshal to summon, either lmmediately or for a
day fixed, from the body of the district, and
not from the bystanders, a sufficient number
of persons to complete the grand jury."

MR. HOLTZOFF: I should like to preserve the
definition in our fifth draft, namely, defining who shall
constitute a grand jury, "The grand jury shall consist of
not less than 16 nor more than 23 persons.” If you want
to add anything about directing the summoning, I do not
ob ject.

MR. ROBINSON: This says, "to provide not less
than 16 members”, and that will be the minimum, "nor more
than 23", which vill be the maximum.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But that is a lefthanded way of
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get at 1it.

MR. SEASONGOOD: S8trike out the words "to
provide” and say "that there shall be”; would that do 1t?

MR. HOLTZOFF: The way it is phrased now, it is
a sort of lefthanded way.

MR. DEAN: This provides thsat they shall be
summoned so that there shall be not less than 16 nor more
than 23 members for each grand jury.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: You stlll have no direct
definition.

MR. ROBINSON: fThe statute defines it. We are
not changing the statute.

MR, HOLT20FF: fThis is supposed to supersede
the statuts.

MR. ROBINSON: Not at all,

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I would suggest the second
sentence be stricken entirely. You don't need it. The
statute says hov many there shall be and how they shall
be called, and we all know every judge in every district
knows how many to call for in order tc have the required
number.

MR. CRANE: Vhy don't you say, "tc provide for
& grand fury of not less than 16 nor more than 23"? That
is what you have sald, but it just makes it a little

clearer.
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THE CHAIRMAN: “to provide a grand jury of not
less than 16 nor more than 23 members”’; is that ail right?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think you ought to have a
definition of "grend jury."

THE CHAIRMAN: You have 1t.

MR. HOLTZOFF: No.

THE CHAIRMAN: Nét less than 16 nor more than
23 qualified voters plcked by the court.

MR. ROBINSON: Well, the Reporter must have nad
some purpose 1in changing the language of the preceding
draft.

THE CHAIRMAN: He wanted to get more than 23
called because 1f 23 were called, they might be scaled
down to less than 16.

MR. ROBINSON: That is right.

THE CHAIRMAN: Anyway, he thinks a full lury of
23 1s better than a skinny Jury of 16. That is what he is
trying to say here, I think.

MR. ROBINSON: We did have some regquests or
recommendatlions coming in from district judges to the
effect that the number of persons they felt they couid
call for grand jury duty was more restricted than they
felt it should be. They wanted some express statute that
they could summon -- 1f it was a sltuation where they

thought they needed to call 50 people in In order to get 16
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that they could summons 50,

MR. HQOLTZOFF: There 1s nc limitation of the
number they can call,

MR. ROBINSOR: More than that, if there are
going tc be more than one grand jury sitting at a time,
they would have to call an additional number of
orospective members,

MR. HOLTZOFF: Theoy cun call as many as they
wish. The civil rules, for example, do not provide how
many petit turors shall be called. They c¢all more than
23 and they select 23 of those called.

MR. CRANE: It 1s only a question of language.

MR. BJRN3: Isn't 1t simnler to provide for not
less than 106 nnr more than 23 members as required to
constitute a arand jury?

MR. HOLTZOFF: My motion, Judge, was to
substitute a definltion we had in & previous draft so we
would have a substantlve statement of what 8 grand jury
{8 - the grand jury shall not consist of less than 16 nor
more than 22 members,

MR. MEDALIE: The trouble is you have a statute

and a rule, hoth of which dezl with 811 the detallis. Once
you adopt the rule, 1t supersedes the statute, becsause 1t
cannot be, by thls leglslation which aporoves the rule,

or where there 1s no legislation, which is the same thing,
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that you have a rule and & statute in crime mattera. You
have tvwo legal statements on 1it. That is not good
legislation. That 18 not good rule waking. You have to
have one or the other. If you are going to fall back on
this statute, you don't need & ruls.

MR. ROBINSON: I don't think you need it.

MR. DRAN: You could eliminate the second
sentence., The Pirst sentence 1s necessary because you
completely change & compsnion statute dealing vith number
of grand jurles, but you could pretty well, 1t ssems to
me, omit the second sentence and just rely on your
statute, which 1s clear.

MR. MEDALIE: The bar won't know about &
fundamental thing 1like that. Really, they don't imov.

MR. HOLTZOFP: I think it ought to be 1n, yes.

MR. DEAN: One thing the statute does, which
every jury plan, both petit and grand, has tried to et
awvay from for years, there 18 no excuse for the bystander
types plcked in the Middle West. I don't know whether
it is different in the Bast.

MR. ROBINSON: Here, you see, thls statute
provides for bystander grand jurors too. It 18 right here
in Section 419, Title 28.

MR. DEAN: To improve the situation for grand

juries, Jjust as you need to have it improved for petlt
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juries 1n many jurisdictions, we had bhetter state that
there shall be enough summoned so you will not have to
call bystander grand jurors. I think that bystander
business i a rellc of the dark ages.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Put in the definition of grand
jury as I think it should be and then add a sentence to
take care of your point.

MR. ROBINSON: It isn't necessary. This takes
care of both.

MR. DEAN: TWo.

MR. HOLTZOFF: You have no definltlon of a
grand jury.

MR. DEAN: Why are you unvllling to say so &8s
to provide that there shall be nct less than 16 nor more
than 23 members?

MR. ROBINSON: A1l right with me.

MR. HOLMZOFF: After this explanation, Mr.
Seasongood, suppose we define grand jury and then add that
"fhe court shall direct that a sufficlent number of
qualified persons be called for that purpose”?

MR. S3ETH: I move it be left as it is.

THE CHAIRMAN: I see vhat they are aiming at.

I would like to suggest adding, "to provide not less than
16 nor more than 23 members for each grand jury without

the use of talesmen" because I think it i{s terrible to use
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bystanders on & grand jury, and 1f that 1s done anyvhere
we ought to definltely put in language that precludes 1it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: 1Is that ever done in the grand
jury?

MR. ROBINSON: The statute permits 1t.

MR. MEDALIE: It has been done around here
with pstit jurors - very rarely, but it has been done.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: The grand jury?

MR. MEDALIE: No, 1t has never been done around
here, to my knowledge, with the grand jury.

THE CHAIRMAN: The statute permits 1t?

MR. ROBINSON: The statute clearly permits it.

THE CHAIRMAN: If you put in 'without the use
of talesmen’ that avolds 1t.

MR. ROBINSON: This permits a district judge
to avold it, without talking gbout talesmen, or whatever
ve call them.

Remember, we are worklngz on the fundamental
philosophy of calling in to the district judge an adequate
number to make the machinery work rlght, so we are saying
to him, "You can avoid bystander jurors by dismissing
them until you maske up & sufficient panel to make up as
many grand juries as you need."”

MR. HOLTZOFF: My understanding of the statute

{s that bystanders may not be used for grand jurles.
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MR. SETH: That 1s what I thought,

MR. HOLTZOFF: According to Section 413 of
Title 28 you can use bystanders as talesmen for vetlt
juries but not for agrand fjurles.

MR. ROBINSON: 1I do not see why not, in the
1ight of the last sentence.

MR. HOLTZO0FF: That 1s an optional matter.

MR, RNOBINSON: "And vhenever a challenge to &
grand juror 18 allowed, and there are not in attendance
other jurors sufficient to complete the grand fury, the
court s8hall make a like order to the marshal to summon
a sufficlent number of persons for that purpose.’

MR. HOLTZOFF: No.

MR. ROBINSON: '"To summon a sufficient number of
persons for that purvose.”

MR. HOLTZOFF: Read the preceding sentence.

It says "not from bystanders.”

MR. McLELLAN: 1In practice I know wvhat that
means: If they get a lot of grand jurors in and enouch
of them have excuses so that you do not have 23, you
summon more.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, but not from bystanders.

MR. McLELIAN: But not from bystanders.

MR. CRANE: Why don't you say, "not less than 16

nor more than 23 members, who must constitute the grand
jury"?
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MR, HOLTZOFF: All right.

MR. CRANE: ‘"who must constitute the grand
Jjury.”

MR. HOLTZOFF: I am sure you don't use talesmen
for & grand jury.

MR. CRANE: Wouldn!t i+t be 811 right tc say,
"not 1ess than 16 nor more 23 members, vho must ccnstitute
sach grand jury"?

MR. MEDALIE: No, becauss 1f you do thaet, you
have frozen your grand fury, and !f cne goes off you no
longer have 2 zrand jury, because you say "which must
constitute the zrand jury.” Suppcse there were 18
required 2nd you hed & grand fury of 18 --

MR. CRANE: You haven't summened sufficlent; you
can summon more.

| MR. MEDALTE: Let us say vou have 18 now and
that constitutes your grand jury. You say, "This must

' ?hat means 18 must constitute

constitute the grand jury.’
the grand fury and that means 1f one zets sfick or dles or
1s excused or thrown off because he is corrupt, then you
have no grand jury, in that language.

THE CHAIRMAN: Wasn't that the thought, that they
are supposed to start with 23, and if seven may get bumped

off, and vyou would st11l hsve & drand Jury?

MR. MFDALIE: Yes, but Judze Crene's language
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freezes the grand jury at that number, and there 18 no
grand jury if the number goes down.

MR. CRANE: You can say "and which number must
constitute”.

MR. MEDALIE: That would be the same language.

MR. BURNS: Why do you have to say anything
about constituting the grand juror? VWhy isn't this
1snguege adequate?

MR. MEDALIE: The langusge which Alex read makes
it very cl=ar, covers everything the statute covers, vith
these additions about ordering more than one grand Jjury,
if you want to, in very simple language. It would cover
everything that is In the statutes.

MR. ROBINSON: That is a large order.

MR. MEDALIE: I mean everythingz that has been
read nov, including this business about bystanders.

THE CHATRMAN: We have our first sentence decided
upon. Can we et to an agreement on the second?

MR. GLUECK: Why can't you split the second one
{nto two sentences, saying, "Each grand fury shall consiat
of not leas than 16 nor more than 23 persons. the court
shall direct that a sufficient number of legally qualified
persons be summoned to meet this regquirement”?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Just for that purpose?

MR. GLUECK: Or something like 1t.
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MR. HOLTZOFF: I am in favor of that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Do you second Mr. Glueck's
motion?

MR. McLELLAR: I second it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any remarks? All those in
favor of that motion say "Ave'?

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed, "No.”

(Ko response. )

MR. WAITE: I am curious about one thing, Mr.
Chairman: Suppose they summon 8 sufficient number to
constitute a grand jury of at least 16, but so many of
them are released that there are not 16 left, then can
they call in talesmen?

MR. HOLTZOFF: No. Under the present statute
you can't use talesmen.

MR. ROBINSON: I would 1ike to withhold the
final word on that, Alex. There may be other statutes
involved.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let us adopt it tentatlvely then.

MR. WECHSLER: How does 1t read?

MR. OLUECK: The second sentence 1s: “The
couri shall direct that a sufficient number of legally
qualified persons be summoned to meet this requirement”;

the requirement having been previously that each grand
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jury shall consist of not less than 16 nor more than 23
persons.

—THE CHAIRMAN: All right. May we proceed --

MR. SEASONGOOD: I have something.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes?

MR. SEASONGOOD: T notice Iin the Ccurt's
Memorandum on page 3 there are further questions &s to
whether the zrand jury considered in its present T-ra
anc in-the present numberof grand jurymen 18 too
cumbersome, 38 there has been inquiry into the gquelificatlons
of grend jurcrs, and wvhether the present statute which
adopts the qualifications of the state In vhich the ~rand
jury sits should be modified. Should Federal cnurts be
bound by the poll tax qualifications existing in s~ many
states; and there 13 a reference to the Conference of
the Committee of Benlor Circult Judges on those
questions. I do not think we should pass that without
consideration. It should be conslidered.

MR. HOLTZOFF: T want to ¢all attention to this
fact, Mr. SeaaQngood: The Conference of Senlor Circult
Judges appointed a commlttee some time azo headed by Tudge
Knox to study the question of jury selection. That
committee has made & report recently in which it oroposed
uniform qualifications for Federal jJjurors throuzhout the

United States, and a un!form system for sumoning
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veniremen. So it seems to me that perhaps the Supreme
Court's gquestiocn on that point might be answered by the
suggestion that that is a matter that is belng studled
by Judge Knox's commlittee.

MR. WECHSLER: But the Court knew that. They
referred to the committee.

YR. HOLTZOFF: Yes. Therefore there is nothing
we can do about 1t.

MR. SEASONGOOD: They ask whether the fury In
1ts present number is not too cumbersome.

MR. HOLTZOFF: As to the first questlon, there
have been & number of suggestions. I know Judge Hincks'
committee, which 18 studying “he question of United States
commissioners,among other things,has made a tenative
suggestion that the number of the grand fury should be
reduced; that the grand jury should be smaller.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I think it is something the
Court has asked us to consider, and I do not think we ought
to pass it without doing so.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Mr. Chairman, didn't we declde
this at the last meeting, that in view of the work of the
Committee of the Judges, this Committee should await the
conclusions and recommendations of that Committee before
undertakint to s»ecify qualificatlons an& number of zrrand

jurors?
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MR. WECHSLER: That report is In.
MR. YOUNGQUIST: It 18 in now, Jes.
THE CHAIRMAKN: Did they recommend & change in
the number of grand jurors?

MR. HOLMZOFF: No. The qualifications of grand

jurors.

MR. SETH: We can'‘t go into that.

MR. MEDALIE: Alex, did you mentlon the Hincks'
conference?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes; but they have not submitted
any report.

MR. MEDALIE: I gathered that Judge Hincks's
associates, the other four district judges, were & little
cold toward 1t; isn't that so?

MR. HOLTZOFF: They wvere. There ls nothing in
Judge Knox's comm;ttes report which would changse the
number of the grand jury.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: What about qualifications?

MR. HOLTZOFF: It deals with qualifications,
but we do not deal with the subfect of gqualifications,
Therefore there is no overlapping of our work with the
work of Judge Enox's committes.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: That would be & matter of
statute, then?

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.
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MR. ROBINSON: Isn't it true that the
qualifications of the grand jury are determined larzely
by the laws of the states, I1linois and elsewhere?

MR. HOLTZOFF: GQualiflications to serve on a
sury. The law provides that the qualificatlons of furors
shall be the same as those of the states. The bystander
rule is a ®aderal rule of »ractlce. Nov, Judge Knox's
committee reports a proposed bill to have uniform
qualificatlions for Federal jurors. But that 18 a sub ject
wvhich we are not touching in these rules.

MR. ROBINSON: We 3pent a page on that in the
notes, Rule &, paze 4.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: It seems to me, Mr. Chalrman,
that in view of the fact that we ouzht to have specific
Pederal statutes defining qualifications and the method
of summoning jurors, that should apply alike in civil
and criminal cases, as Alex sumzested and as the
Committee suggested, and the same qualifications should
1ikewise apply to grand furors as apply to netlt jorors.
Nov it seems that we cannot deal with the subfect In these
rules, nor can the civil rules deal with 1t. Tt must be
a matter of statute, an? with that explanation I think
the comment of the Court would be satisfled.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. WECHSLER: But 1t need not be. Because vhlle
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our jurisdiction and the civil committees rules
jurisdiction 1is separated by the distinction between
civil and criminal cases, the gourt's jurisdiction to
formulate rules is not. In other words, the @ourt could
put into effect the Knox plan by submission to the
Congress as provided by the statute --

MR. HOLTZOFF: I am not 8o sure about that,
because I am not so sure that qualifications of a person
vho serves on & jury is a matter of pleading, practice
or procedure. And the f1e1d of rule making 1s only
pleading, practicse and procedure.

MR. GLUECK: 1If you are right that this is
substantive, why did the Court ask us to consider the
size of the jury?

MR. HOLTZOFP: 1 want to say this, as I said
before, that these were tentative suggestions that
occurred to the individual members of the Court, &nd I
wvas warned and cautioned by the Chief Justice that these
were not thought through and well considered suggestions,
or representative views of the Court. They were just
points that occurred to individual judges as they went
along and as they?&étted down tentatively.

MR. GLUECK: Mr. Chairman, I think this raises
a very important vollcy question of this Committee.

There must be quite a number of reforms that we may believe
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in personally, such &8 reducing the size of the zrand
jury; and the question 1s, wvhat shall ve do with those?

THR CHAIRMAN: Those come in in the Addendum
that we talked about before.

MR. GLUECK: As individuals?

THE CHAIRMAN: Or as collective groups. Mr. A
1ikes rule ao~§nd-so, Mr. B, C and D 1ike the other.

MR. GLUECK: That takes care of rule, but it
does not take care of recommendations as to substantive
reforms.

THE CHAIRMAN: I do not think wve have any right
to propose anything beyond pleading, practice or
procedure. I thought we had agreed that matters dealing
with officers, creation of nevw officers, were outside of
our scope.

MR. GLUECK: That is true; but take specliflically
the questlon under discussion: Suppeose we conclude that
i1t 18 our experience that a grand jury consisting of 12
does the job Just as well and does it more cheaply. Now,
vhat are we going to do with such a conclusion if we
should agree to that?

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think that 18 a rule of
practice, and we could act on it.

MR. WECHSLER: If the size of the grand fury

vere 8 matter of procedure rather than practice, then I
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do not see why the qualifications of jurors 18 not &
matter of procedure. I think they both are.

MR. DEAN: Are they proceedings before the
district court or before the Unlted States commissioners?
That is our test, isn't 1it?

MR. HOLTZOFFP: 1 think 1t 1s within the scope
of our authority, but I think 1t would be & ma jor mistake
to go lgto that.

MR. GLUECK: That is another 1ssue.

MR. SETH: Anything ve put in there should be
just an expression of our vievws.

2HE CHAIRMAN: Aren't the grand jurors dravn
specially? They do not come from the ordinary panel, do
they?

MR. McLELLAN: The ansver is "Yes" to both.
Usually we draw a grand jury and then we draw petit
jurors.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: From the same list.

MR. McLELLAN: But there are plenty of
jurisdictions where they draw & lot of jurors and dééién
some to petit jury work and others for grand jury work.

wHE CHAIRMAN: To be & grand juror ln my state
you have to be elther a Grand Mason or & High Knight of
Columbus, the clerk being one and the jury commissioner

another. That went on for & couple of years until the
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judges discovered 1t and sald, "'You have got to sprinkle
some ordinary citizens in the grand jury. It does not
100k right.”

MR. WECHSLER: Mr. Chalrman, I would 1like to
make my view cle&r on the record a&s to this jury thing:
I think there 18 & practical aifficulty of proposing
separate rules for criminal and clvil cases., That i3 a
difficulty for us, but it is not & dirficulty for the
Court, because they could propose the vhole thing, having
rule-making power in poth civil and criminal cases. Rovw,
it may be that the Court had in mind in putting this in
that memorandum, getting & recommendation from both the
standing Civil Committee and the Criminal Committee, and
possibly putting the Knox plan into effect if it is sound
by rule. It may be that it is just & casusl thought that
occurred to somebody noticing that we had not touched the
subject. I think 1t would be sound on a matter of such
importance tc the Committee to take s positlon on the
Knox Report, which is one of the best jobs I have ever
seen emanate from a body of that kind. I personally
would 1like to do it. But if the Committee thinks 1t
should not be, I think the Court ought to be told vhat
the reason is. 1 think the criminal-civil thing i8 an
inadequate reason, since the two commlittees could jointly

cover the fleld. Kov, the proposition that it is
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eontroversial, that ve should not touch it, 1is quite
another thinz.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I sugzgest this, that perhaps
we could pess this matter, and after the members of the
Committee have had an opoortunity to acquaint themselves
with the contents of the Knox Report - some of them may
not have had that opportunity - at the conclusion of our
ijabors we will take a vote on whether we want to make
any concurrence or dissent or recommendation,

MR. MEDALIE: I thought 1t was distributed.

MR. ROBINSON: It was.

MR. SETH: I read it on the train yesterday,
and it 1s a good revort.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It is &n excellent report.

MR. WECHSLER: Wr. Chalrman, +o bring the thing
to & head, T will make & motion:

mhe motion 1s that there be added to these
rules the substance of the Knox recommendation; that it
be submitted to the Court separately from the reat with
the statement to the effect that there 1is no point in
the Court's adopting t¢+ in the criminal rules unless
they are &also prepared to adopt 1+ on the civll slde in
the exerclse of their rule-meking power under the Civil
Act.

MR. SETH: That report does not deal with number
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at 8117

MR. WECHSLER: No, just qualifications.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I am bardly in & position to
vote on that, not having read the report.

THE CHAIRMAN: W11l someone second 1t?

MR. GLUECK: I will second 1it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Then may we have a motion to
lay on the table 80 88 to give those members of the
Committee who are not acqueinted with the report an
opportunity to study 1t; but let us not bring 1t up too
late.

MR. HOLTZOFF: BSeconded.

THE CHAIRMAN: All those in favor say "Ave."

(Chorus of “"Ayes.")

PTHE CHAIRMAN: Opposed, "No."

(No response.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Cerrled.

with Judge Knox ripght here in the bullding, 1If
there 13 & shortage of these reports ve may be able tc
get enough of them to accommodate everybody here.

MR. ROBINSON: I can telephone to Washington
and bring a lot here by Sunday.

THE CHATIRMAN: We will ask Judge Knox's secretary.

Now may we proceed to 6 (b) (1).

MR. GLUECK: 1In 1line 1, Mr, Chalrman, I suggest
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the insertion of the word "for"' before '8 defendant’
just for the gake of clarity.

THE CHAIRMAN: Why can't the defendant himselfl
do 1it?

MR. GLUECK: Is that the intentlon?

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. And everyvhere we say
rjefendant” 1t 1s understood he mey do these thinzs
through his attorney.

MR. GLUECK: I withdraw that.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I move the adoption of this
rule, Mr. Chairman.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l those In favor say "Aye.’

(Chorus of "Ayes. ")

myk CHAIRMAN: Opposed, "No."

MR. WAITE: T would lilke to sucgest to the
Committee on Style thst in 1line 1%, the first wvord tia"
should be changed to the past tense. The whole provisicn
1s that the defendant who has been held, elready has Leen
neld to answer, mey challenge an {ndividual 3jurocr on the
zround that the juror was not legally --

¥R, HOLPZOFF: Pardon me. Held to ansver bYy
the commissioner, that means.

MR. WAITE: Then I question the wvhole thing.
How in the world is & mén who has been held by the

commissloner, add who does not appear before the rpand
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jury, golng to wnow whether a grand fury is or 1s not

qualified?

MR. SETH: This is in case he does know.

MR. McLELLAN: It states "challenges shall be
made before the administration of the oath to the jurors
and shall be tried by the court.”

Now, may I ask this question” "and shall be
tried by the court." What does that mean?

MR. MEDALIE: This is what actually happens.
There 18 a courtroom, and you have gnt your 50 members
of the panel, and then they plck 23; and before they are
avorn a lawyer may get up and say, "Representinc John
Jones, who has been held to answer; I challenge Juror
so-and-sn nn the ground +hat he 1s not & cltlzen of the
United States, not & resident of the 3tate of New Tork;
he does not have the proper qualifications and 1s not a
resident of the district.” And there may be other ~rounds.

MR. McLELLAN: What is rolng to happen to the
men who has & like right, theoretical right, but has not
been held?

MR. MEDALIE: Then he has not the right if he
has not been held.

MR. SETH: I think there is & provision later on.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: This rule 1s the counterpart

of & common statutory provision -~
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MR. McLELIAN: I understand.

THE CHAIRMAN: Did you raise a question, Mr.
waite, on 6 (b) (1)?

MR. WAITE: I guess that is answered.

THE CHAIRMAN: Are there any further questlions
on (b) (1). If not, &ll those in favor of 1t say "Ave.

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: O~posed?

(No response.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Carried.

6 (b) (2). Any questions?

MR. SEASONGOOD: Yes. I am agalnst that, I do
not think that 1s a good provision +hat if there is a
disqualified person and 1t appears that more than 12
joined in the tndictment, that it 1s all right. Presumably
that 18 not true with jurors; but 1f there 1s poison in
the air, why, the virus is supposed to spread, and if the
person vho 1is disqualified participated in the
deliberations, he may have induced many of the others to
join in the indictment. I do not think that 1s a good
provision at all.

MR. MEDALIE: He may, in fact, be the grand jury.
The grand jury, we agreed & moment az0, is the district
attorney and one or two grand lurors,.

THE CHAIRMAN: Isn't +his the law as 1s8?
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MR. HOLTZOFP: This ls the lawv as is, It was
passed, I think, at the request of Attormey General
Mitchell. |

MR. SEASORGOOD: Isn't that a different rule
than we have in an ordinary jury case? One disqualified
juror may have participated In the deliberations and
very actively induced the indictment.

MR. BURNS: Suppose you had a case where &
defendant was indicted and was able to show beyond all
doubt that one of the grand jurors wvas a person who had
a long-standingz grudge against him, 1t seems to me they
ought to vacate the indictment.

THE CHAIRMAN: TYes.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I think this relates to &
disqualified person sitting on a grand jury. That is just
s person vho does not have the statutory qualifications.

MR. MEDALIE: It does not affect a blased person.

MR. SEASORGOOD: One of your grounds of challenge
tn (b) (1) is if a state of mind exists that may prevent
him from acting impartially.

MR. HOLTZOFF: That 1s bias.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Why, certalinly.

MR. HOLTZOFF: But (b) (2) does not relate to &
biased grand juror; just with respsct to ths statutory

regulations.
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MR. SEASONGOOD: He may be disqualified for
blas.

MR. DEAN: He could have been challenged; yet
he is 1In the?e.

MR. MEDALIE: If that is not clear, we ought
to be clear as to what ve mean to say in both cases.

Do we mean only legal qualification or do we also mean --

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes.

MR. MEDALIE: I know, but Mr. Seasongood does
not agree with you. Do we mean only legal qualifications
or do we alsc mean the state of mind itself? And 1f we
say 1t In one place we ought to say it in both places;
or if we are wrong in one place we are wrong as to both
places.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Look back to line 13. It
differentiates "legally qualified”’ and “'state of mind” .

MR. MEDALIE: Yes. If we want 1it, we want it
in both places.

MR. BURNS: If 6 (b) (2) were applicable only
to legal disqualificatlions, I would not object to 1t.

MR. WECHSLER: If 6 (b) (2) stands there ls
no provision for & motion to dismiss on the ground that
there was & blased juror.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Is there today?

MR. WECHSLER: Yes.
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MR, MEDALIE: I can see & flav in what I sald
before. When you impanel & petit jury in & civil or
criminal case, you may challenge for bilas. After the
verdict you may dlscover the bilas, but it 18 no good to
. you. In other words, the way this 1s drawn, you challenge
for blas before the men gets & chance to sit. Once he
sits you may not challenge for blas. I think the analogy
1s probabiy what dictated the structure here.

THE CHAIRMAN: But that 18 not sound.

MR. McLELILAN: You me&n jou cannot base an
applicetion for & new trial in & civil action upon hias
of a juror?

MR. MEDALIE: Cean you?

MR. MCLELLAN: Yes.

MR. MEDALIE: I doubt it very much.

THE CHAIRMAK: You cannot set the verdict eaalde
sutomaticelly, but 1t is a matter of appeal to the trial
judge.

MR. BURNS: It is & basis for & motlon for & nev
trial in our state.

MR. DEAN: How about & ples In abatement?

MR. MEDALIE: The plea in abatement 18 covered
by (b) (2), isn't 1t?

MR. DEAN: I would think so.

MR. WECHSLER: I3 there & nlea in abatement now
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on the zround that a grand 'juror was blased?

MR. DEAN: I do hot know of any cases, but you
nave one for prejudicilal conduct on the part of the
prosecutor. Wow, 1f you had equally pre judicial remarks
made by a hostile enemy of yours who sat &s & grand ‘uror,
T do not know why it would not equally color that verdict
of the zrand fury. I do not know of any cases, but I do
not see why there Qhould not be any cases.

MR. WECHSLER: Whatever the present lav may be,
wouldn't we want the law to be that after indictment the
defendant would have a remedy to attack the indictment on
the ground of bias by a grand juror?

MR. SEASONGOOD: I think an indictment 1s a
serious thing, and I do not see why you can't be indicted
by a sufficient number of qualified persons.

THE CHAIRMAN: You mean that 1f there is one man
{n there who set out to get you, that that should not be
a ground for your having a right to move to set aslde that
{ndictment?

MR. DEAN: The only penalty is that the
Government has to get & new indictment.

THE CHATRMAN: Do you bellieve thet they should
have a right to set aslide the {indictment?

MR. SEASONGOOD: Sure I do.

MR. MEDALIE: May I noint this out: %You XNow,
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we must conslder the theories of grand jurles. We are

not accustomed to the idea of the district attorney walking
in vith & bundle of cases and start presenting them to a
1ot of clean slates. As a matter of fact, the crand jury
sometimes thinks up one or two of its own, decldes, for
example, that the city administration is crooked, and that
is 811 there 1s to it, and they are golng to find out, or
that corruption exists in the Prohibition Unit or the
Alcohol Tax Init, or what have you, and go after it pretty
vigorously and insist on investigation. As a result there
18 the indictment. I do not think indlctments ought %o be
vitiated on that ground. There you have got very definlte
biases. I think those are biases you have to put up with,
and some of them are mighty wholesome. I think 701 &are
striking at the foundation of the grand fury system.

They are busybodles; they have & right to be. That Is what
we want them for.

MR. SETH: Isn't a grand fjuror supposed to bring
before the grand jury facts within his knowledge, whether
they are presented to him by the United States attorney
or anyone? Isn't he supposed to be more or less blased?

MR. MEDALIE: I think so.

MR. GLUECK: That is what you mean by a
presentment, don't you?

MR. MEDALIE: Yes. That i1s a wholesome bias,
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MR. BURNS: How sbout the blas where a grand
juror 1s deliberately out to get someone?

MR. MEDALIE: Well, let us say this fellow 1s
a friend of, say, Sam 3esbury, and he decides that the
Commissioner of Licenses is & crook, and he is gzolng to
get after him; he is a Republican or & mugwump Democrat
but not a regular Democrat; and he goes after him with a
bias, and he can't get 1t over unless he gets evidence
wbich‘is presented to the grand jury which convinces them
thet there 18 probable cause to belleve that that man
committed a crime. I do not think that 1s a very terrible
thing. I think it is a thing we ought not to interfere
with. 1In fact, 1t is something to encourage. Now, they
make mistakes. These runaway grand juries make mistakes
sometimes, but it seems to me they do good work too.

MR. BURNS: How would you allow & proceeding to
raise the issue as to whether all the g rand jurors were
cltizens, and yet not allow the vroceeding to test whether
or not this grand jury made a fair presentment?

MR. HOLTZOFF: A trisl juror has to be impartial.
I do not understand that a grand furor has to be.

MR. MEDALIE: Another thing, you may flle an
affidavit of prejudice against a judge. All right, jou
have been indulged; he is out. Now, the next fudze you

get, you have got to take. Or, havineg filed no affldavit
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of prejudice, you may find out, and often do, that the
judge 1is very much prejudlced. What can you dn about 1t?
You have got to have a judiclal system made up of human
beings, and if you are goinz to attack it every time
because a man happens to be human instead of an adding
machine, you are going to hamper the administration of
justice. I think we cen take 8 few unfair indictments
once in & while, and most of them are not so unfalr when
they are prejudiced, elther.

MR. BURNS: But you permit challenge 1in advance --

MR. MEDALIE: Before the hearing. You have 3ot
that with your petit jury.

MR. BURNS: That is based on the efficlency
consideration that you mentioned?

MR. MEDALIE: I think so. Once you zet ~olnz,
don't upset it- But before you get gzoinz, you have
something to say about the orzanization of the fudiclal
body. I think that comes near enough to meeting all needs;
you will never zet perfection on 1it.

MR. BURNS: Did you want to 1limit it to lezal
d;squalification?

MR. ROBINSON: This is simply what the Committee
adopted at the last meetlng.

MR. HOLTZOFF: How about inserting the words

"jegally disqualified" in 1ine 21? Wouldn't that do away
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with any gquestion?

MR. DEAN: That would, if we wented it that way.
That would Ao 1it.

MR. SEASONGOOD: 1In the statute it is
"unqualifled,” which may mean somethinz different. That
means he does not possess the qualifications necessary to
make him a furor.

MR. HOLTZOFF: That 1s what this really should
be 1limited to. If the statute says "unqualified’, marbe
ve ought to follow the language of the statute.

MR, MEDALIE: If we use the words "lezally
disqualified”, don't we use clear languagze?

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I think so.

THE CHATRMAN: What do you say to the case,

where
Georpe,/ A's most violent political enemy - let us take it
out of business qusrrels or & little business skulldurmsoery;
let us put it right down into practical politics - A's
violent political enemy -ets himself acguainted with the
foreman of the grand jury and spends six or eight weeks
vining and dining him and his fellows on the executlve
committee and ultimately brings about an Indictment.
Shouldn't A have a chance to go to the court andshnow up
that particular situation?

MR. MEDALIE: No. All the trouble comes {rom

taking extreme examples. Suppose he is his most violent
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political enemy just because he thinks he is a crook and
has gotten rich at public expense, robbed the treasury,
extorted money from citizens havinz relations with the
Government. It sounds bad if you put it one way; I think
1t sounds fine 1f you put 1t still the opposite way.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let me glve you an actusl case.
Down in Ocean Countyy; New Jersey, where we have as corrupt
a political mechine as Hague runs In Hudson County, the
corrupt political boss indicted the editor of the only
county newspaper with a real circulatlon just because he
vas tryinz to end the numbers racket and slot machine
racket and 811 that sort of thing. Now, we have &
proceeding in our state when that sort of situatlon arises
to certiorari that indictment to trial In the Suprene
Court. That has always been effective. If that fellow
ever had to oo to trial on that indictment of that zrand
jury, and before the petit jury and the judge Iin that
county, he would have had ten years up his back; and I
just do not 1like that thought.

MR. HOLTZOFF: What sort of charge was made
against him?

THE CHAIRMAN: Criminal 1libel, and a few other
things 1like that. I do not recall vhat they were. The
charge 1s immaterial when you are on a grand jury. That

is exactly what Mayor Hague is doing today to Mayor Lonovan
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of Bayonne. He has fixed up a fake vice scandal in
Bayonne vhere none existed any more than in any city; the
City of Bayonne 1s decently governed; but Mayor Donovan
decided to back Governor Edison. That made a heretlc out
of him; and Hague went out to get Donovan and Donovan's
family and all the other commissioners; and that 1s up on
one of the certioraries which they are taking now, before
& commissioner. It looks to me &s 1f there should be some
redress for that kind of & condition of anarchy.

MR. BURNS: That is true, but you never catch
it with a false indictment. A man never gets his zood name
back.

MR. McLELIAN: What I wonder, Mr. Chairman, 1is
{f you would not cure the trouble if you changed the word
"disqualified” in 1line 21 and the word "disqualified” in
line 24 to read "unqualified”.

MR. MEDALIE: It would if we knew what you meant
by 1t. If you mean by that to include Mr. Seasongood's
idea -~

MR. SEASONGOOD: No, I think "unqualified" would
mean something different. “Unqualified” would mean he
would not have the qualifications for a juror, and
"disqualified” for bias,.

MR. MEDALIE: Instead of thinking of the words

that ve want to pick, let us stick to the idea first: Do
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ve wish (b) (2) to cover a case of bias and hostillity?

If we do, we will find the words. But let us make sure
ve agree on the idea.

MR. SEASONGOOD: I suppose there will be some
difflculty chanzing & statute. The statute 1s there. It
has been there since 1934.

MR. McLELIAN: I think we have changed 1t
somevhat already.

MR. MEDALIE: I think we have the nower to do
this kind of thing if we think it is the right thinz to do;
but let us decilde whether we want to deal with the sltuation
of bilas after an indictment has been found, If ve azree,
ve will find the words.

MR. GLUECK: Why don't you make a motion one
way or the other?

MR. MEDALIE: I am content now, after thls
Alscussion, to leave it as 1t 1s; that Is, blas before
the fury is impaneled but no bias after the jury votes.

T mavy be wrongz about it. This says that now.

MR. RNBINSON: I wish we knew what the evil was
that the Attorney General was aiming at.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I will tell you what the Attorney
General was aiming at. In two or three cases where we had
a perfectly good indictment, somebody dlacovered that a

grand iuror was not qualified elther by not being a
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resident of the proper county or the district, or something
of that sort, and pleas in asbatement were sustained.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Legal disquslification?

MR. HOLMZOFF: Yes, legal disqualification; and
1t seems like & miscarriage of justice tc reverse &
conviction or sustain & plea in abatement on the ground
that it was found at & later date that one of the grand
jurors was lacklng in legal qualifications to serve on the
grand jury vhere, sctually, there was & sufficlent number
who voted for the indictment who were legally qualifled.
That was the evil almed at.

MR. GLUECK: That merely means you have some
delay in the prosecution. You c&n drav up &8 nev indictment.

MR. HOLTZOFP: Well, you have got to get your
vitnesses back, which is a hardship on them; the statute
of 1imitations may have run; any number of things.

MR. MEDALIE: Yes, and you may be dealing with
a case that took two months to present to the grand Jury.

MR. GLUECK: But all this refers to unqualified
furors.

MR. MEDALIE: Exactly. That 1s all the statute
vas intended to cover.

MR. GLUECK: But Arthur's question is, shouldn't
it be broader? Shouldn't 1t include actual blas?

MR. BURNS: May I put an amendment. I think we
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raised this question before. I move that line 18 be
amended by inserting after the words "on the" the words
"ground of legal disqualification”; and inserting in line
19 after the word "juror"”, "or where a state of mind
exists on his part which may prevent him from acting
impartially"; and then amend --

THE CHAIRMAN: It should be past tense,

MR. BURNS: (Continuing) -- then amend llne 31
by inserting after the word "more”, "legally qualified".
30 that the limitation on the power of the court to
dismiss would be as to legsl disqualification alone.

MR. SEASONRGOOD: I do not see why you do not
take the language of the statute and call him "unqualified.”
It seems to me better.

MR. BURNS: Are ve certain that "unqusalified"
in the statute takes care of the situatlon of blas?

MR. HOLTZOFF: It was not intended to.

THE CHAIRMAN: But your language does.

MR. BURNS: Yes, I would accept that.

MR. 3EA3ONGOOD: T would like to take the bias
part and call the other fellow unqualified, which is the
language of the statute and, really, to my mind, means a
1ittle something d1fferent than"disqualified".

MR. BURNS: I think that is right.

MR. SEASONGOOD: The Commlttee on Style, with the
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idea, could 1lick that into shape.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think that raises the 1ssue
very clearly. You move that, Judge?

MR. BURNS: I move that, yes.

MR. DES3ION: Seconded.

MR. MEDALIE: The real point is the state of
mind existing that prevents him from acting impartlally.
That is8 the questiocn before us.

MR. WAITE: I got a 1ittle lost on it.

MR. BURNS: As amended 1t would read, "A motion
to dismiss the indictment may be based on objections to the

array or on the ground of the legal disqualificatlion
of an individual juror or that a state of mind existed on
his part which prevented him from acting impartially, ir
not previously determined upon challenge."

And then change in line 21 "disqualified” to
read "unqualified”.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I call for the question.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Do I understand that means,
with respect to the second change, that if there are 12
or more jurors, after deducting the number who are
qualified, whether legally disqualified or blased --

MR. BURNS: Oh, no. That applies only to legal
disqualification.

MR. McLELLAN: Would you help me out by reading
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your language agaln of the first three lines?

MR. BURNS: "A motlon to dismiss the indlctment
may be based on objections to the array or on the zround
of legal disquslification of an individual juror or that
e state of mind existed on his part which prevented him
from acting impartially, if not previously determined upon
challenge. '

MR. McLELLAN: Would you 1listen to this, and I
think it may be vwrong, and it means a couple of more words,
instead of “on the disqualification”, "on the lack of
qualification”?

MR. GLUECK: That 1s wvhat I had in mind.

MR. BURNS: That is better.

MR. ROBINSON: That is supposed to be the same
thing as "unqualified”.

THE CHAIRMAN: It is an easier way of stating 1it.

Are you ready for the question, gentlemen?

MR. MEDALIE: I will be disappcinted if you do
not debate that very seriocus problem, because I may be all
vrong in my last case on it.

MR. HOLTZOFF: It seems to me we understand the
question thoroughly. We might as well vote on it.

MR. WECHSLER: Are we very sure that there 18 no
remedy after indictment now under the present law on the

ground of blas of & grand juror?
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MR. DFAN: ‘There is some question, I think.

1 know of & couple of cases.

MR. ORFIELD: Certainly under our new rules they
have & right.

MR. WECHSLFR: In a matter as dcubtful as this,
T would fisht to keep the existling law, because I feel no
conviction to change 1t.

MR. McLELIAN: We have it in this mo%tlon.

MR. WECHSLER: WNo, this motion would make &
motion available after indictment for blas of the srand
jurors, as was read by Judge Burns.

MR. McLELLAN: I think that is the law, bhut by
virtue of no statute. I think that statute cut off the
attack upon the --

MR. WECHSLER: That does not apnly.

MR. McLELLAN: Does not apply.

MR. WECHSLER: I quite agree, but apart {rom
that, I 4i1d not know what the lawv was.

MR. McLELIAN: Ry the use of the word "msy’
instead of “shall” we get back to what the law 1s, I think,
that it is discretionary with the trial judge as to what
he will rule.

MR. WECHSLER: I am not afraid of that part of 1t.
T am afraid of the blas langusage.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: I am not gquite sure, but I was
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under the impression that after the grand fury returns an
indictment, the only disqualification that was ground for
a challenge or for a motion to dismiss on the ground of
disqualification was legal disqualification in the sense
that he was not a cltizen or resident or something o the
sort and did not include blas.

MR. McLELLAN: I dare say you are right Iin many
jurisdictions, but all I know is vhat is around me, and
we have & notlon the other way in Massachusetts.

MR. MEDALIE: May I interrupt you for a8 moment?
Arthur, isn't it a fact that indictments of the kind that
were found 1n either Ocean County or in vhatever county
Bayonne happens to be are usually the products of the
prosecutor? A political prosecutor, part of & political
machine, can procure such an indictment from a psrfectly
impartial grand jury.

Now, I have in mind something that came up here --

THE CHAIRMAN: In neither case was there an
impartial grand jury. In Ocean County the grand fary 1ls
Republican and in Hudson County it 18 Democratic; both
strictly machine products.

MR. MEDALIE: Oh, but didn't you have a prosecutor
vho belonged to sither of the two partles?

THE CHAIRMAN: Surely.

MR. MEDALIE: Let me glve you an example -~ I will
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give you two examples. Recently, within the year - tn

say nothinz about the correctness of the decision, and I
do not claim that it was incorrect - the grand fury of

one of the counties of this city refused to find an
{ndictment against a prominent political person. Yo' now
the case to which I refer and I do not need to bandy the
man's name around after this thing is over. Now, in the
public mind the idea was two-fold, as indicated by
editorials. 0Nhe was that the district attorney was blased,
and I do not say he was biased, and the other was that the
grand jury came from & group that belonged to this
political leader's follovwing. Now, that 18 one kind of
case.

Another case: About six or seven years azo or
elght years ago, an aftermath of the Seabury Investi-zation,
a person whn had testified agasinst a man by the name of
Flynn, a public official of the Bronx, but not the
political leader, was indicted in New York County for
per fury. Now, there you had two things in the public mind,
that the grand jury probably had & lot of politlclans on
it who normally would below to the prevailing political
party, and the other was that the district attorney was
& Tammany man,

Now, your feeling then seems to be in the publlc

mind, and very often in fact when you get that kind of
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indictment, it 18 more largely, though not exclusively,
the product of the political attitude of the prosecutor.

Now, no matter what you do here, you will never
meet that evil., That 18 one of the hazards of government.

Now, next, and again I say this without adopting
anything that has been s&id on the subjfect, it is frequently
said, naturally by Republicans, that the present Natlonal
Administration zets even with people by having them indicted
for income tax or what not. I think at least 1t is
overstated but in the public mind the !dea 18 that 1t is
the Administration, the local or Natlonal Administration,
that succeeds in doing these things. I do not think the
evil 18 so much Iin the grand fury, if these thinss exlst,
as it 1s with the public officlals, if in fact they do
exisg, as they do on occasions.

MR. GLUECK: But, George, wouldn't you say that
nevertheless 1f we give them one more hurdle that they have
to Jjump, we would reduce thls evil?

MR. MEDALIE: You are taking a pebble off the
road instead of 811 the tacks that have been strewn on it
for the last three miles.

MR. HOLMZOFF: My objection to this proposal is
this, that 1t will enable defendants to try the grand jury,
and if the defendant 18 in & position to hire expensive

counsel --
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MR. MEDALIE: and good investigators.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Yes, he will just keep tryinn
grand jurles, and the chances are, in most cases 1t won't
do him any good or get him anywhere.

7% CHAIRMAN: He tries it to the judge; he
does not try it to a jury; and he 13 not golng to bring
that up unless he has & very good c&se.

MR. MEDALIE: 8o he takes 1t --

THE CHAIRMAN: That is the complete answer to 1t.

MR. MEDALIE: Sc he takes 1t to & ludge who is,
from his pelint of view, Impartilal; from the grand fury's
soint of view, blased.

MR. HOLTZOFF: VYes; but that willl be alsc a
ground for assigned error. 0On appeal you will have that
whole thins reviewed again.

THE CHAIRMAN: Let us face facts very
realistically, and I will give you one concrete example.
Every meat packing concern In the United States was
advised by 1ts counsel that the AAA Act wes unconstitutional.
There wasn't & one of them that dared to desist from paying
millions, and in some cases tens and perhaps hundreds of
millions of dollars of taxes, although ther were all told
by counsel that that act vas unconstitutional, because
they were afraid that they would be nicked up by one of

the 15 or 15 or 18 other Federal agencles which were 1noking
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them over, lncluding Uncle Sam's Income Tax Division.

And they had to wait until a couple of concerns went
bankrupt, so that the recelver could test the
constitutionality of the Agricultural Administration aAct.

I cite thdt as illustrating the tremendous and
growing force of the Pederal departments collectively when
they zet after a man. If they get after anybody, he mizht
just as well fold up and quit doin~ business.

MR. MEDALIE: And you have no redress.

MR, HOLTZOFF: ‘This rule would not help him.

THE CHAIRMAH:V T™his rule would help him all right
becsuse he would gzet a trial before & fudge, and you have
every belief that if you get before a fudge with newspaper
reporters present in the courtroom, that the man i8 7oing
to get a square deal or come 88 near to 1t as we will ever
get this side of Heaven.

MR. HOLTZOFF: And don't you think it would be
used for dilatory purposes?

MR. DEAN: It isn't a charge that is lightly
made. If you have to practice before that judsze, you are
not going to come in there --

THE CHAIRMAN: With a lot of flimflam stuff.

MR. McLELLAN: I think it might be well to
consider whether this objection to the indictment can be

taken after the verdict of conviction. I do not think they
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should be permitted to attack an indlictment for blas of
a member of the zrand jury after there has been & trial
and the findinz of gullt.

THE CHAIRMAN: I agree with you thoroughly.

MR. McLELLAN: Have you covered that?

MR. HOLMZNHFF: But I am afrald --

THY CHAIRMAN: My thought was that this vas a
right that a man has to attack the indictment before he
goes on to trial.

MR. McLELLAN: Yes, and that he ought not to be
allowed to do it after conviction.

THE CHAIRMAN: I agree with you.

MR. McLELLAN: We have not covered that,

MR, BURNS: This is 8 motlion to dlsmiss the
indictment, so 1t must be bhefore --

MR. MSDALIE: 1t is part of the fudement roll.

MR. BURN3: PFailure to grant this motion might
be eround for reversing & conviction.

MR. McLEBILAN: I would provide that 1t should
not be.

MR. MEDALIE: VWhat is the good of 1t? Because,
if a wrong judgment was made, why shouldn't it be reversed?

MR. McLELLAN: Because, &8 2 practical matter,
the man has had his chance and had a fury find beyond

reasonable doubt he is gullty, and that is a different
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thing from putting him to trial when he does not want to
go to trial upon an indictment procured through the blas
of somebody on the jury.

MR. HOLTZOFF: I would be willing to vote for
Judge Burns' amendment, 1f the provislon that you indicate
was added to 1t.

MR. McLEILLAN: I do not belleve Judge Burns
would be azainst that.

MR. BURNS: No, no; I would be in favor of 1t.

THE CHAIRMAN: If he had to raise this issue In
advance of trial, and the fudge decided against him, and
the court of appeals thought there was merilt to it, why
shouldn't he have the benefit of that? I do not think he
should be permitted to wailt unt!l after trial and the
adverse verdict to raise the issue.

MR. HOLTZOFF: Bu%t in the meantime the petlt
jury finds him zullty beyond a reasonable doubt. 3Should
he be allowved --

MR. McLELLAN: I can see two sides to it., I can
see the Chairman's viewpoint.

THE CHAIRMAN: My only thought on that 1is that
where an injustice has been done, in the opinion of the
circuit court of appeals, and they cannot find a point to
pin the necessary reversal on, on the evidence, this other

ground would be there.
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MR. McLELIAN: T don't know; 1f he has had a
falr trial before a petit fury --

MR. SEASONGOOD: What is the scope of review on
appeal from that? It 1s a question of fact before a jury.

MR. McLELLAN: That 18 conclusive, a8 a question
of fact.

THE CHAIRMAN: It would depend on the individual
judge. It would be a8 good bet with some judges to take
that un.

MR. WECHSLER: 1Isn't {t true that a plea in
abatement 18 not a ground for reversal?

MR. HOLTZOFF: That is right.

MR. DEAN: There is & real distinction there,
because one goes to thefairness of the original charse
and the other gzoes to the fairness of the trial. Whether
the charge 1is fair or unfair, you do not care about the
circumstances of that by the time you get to trlal, and
if you have been convicted by an impartial petit fury,

I think it is an sentirely diffefent situation, I agree
with you.

MR. YOUNGQUIST: Doesn't that same principle
apply to the proceeding before the trial judge? What 1s
the difference?

MR. DEAN: I think a man ought to have an

opportunity before he is8 put to the expense and trouble
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and possible jeopardy of & trial to have brought before
him & charze that was not born of malice.

MR. WECHSLER: Just carrying one step further
George's point, that there 1is a difference betveen
challenge and plea in abatement after the indictment is
found, there is an even larger difference after trial.
Tthe are not isolated conditions for research, but
there seem to be two cases in the annotations here that
bear on this. ne 1s a case in which the prosecutor was
a member of the grand jury, but which, I take it, was
meant the man who preferred the charge. That vas in 1871.
It was held no ground for plea In abatement.

There is another case in 1887, where one of the
grand furors had been a petit juror in & previous trlal,
in vhich there had been & verdict of conviction. That
was held ground for plea in abatement.

MR. ROBINSON: The later one 18 the Egan case?

MR. DEAN: What is the 1887 case?

MR. ROBINSON: Egan, 30 Fed. 60E.

MR. SEASONGOOD: Haven't we gone &s far as wve
e¢an in that tonight, Mr. Chairman?

MR. HOLTZOFF: So I suggest that we take a vote
on the general idea and let the Brafting Committee draft

and

something,that we look at it again, wvhen it comes up.

MR. WECHSLER: Shouldn't we take a vote on the
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principle of the thing?

MR. SEASONGOOD: Yes.

MR. WECHSLER: It seems to me we are pretty well
agreed. There mey be no drafting needed.

MR. SEASONGOOD: The motion of Judge Burns is
before us, and it may be undergtoodhthat wvhen the rule 1is
drafted it vill have & provision in 1t to the effect that
after verdict of conviction, it may not be done. I think
we could vote on that.

THE CHAIRMAN: With that understanding, are jyou
ready for the motion? If so, all those in favor say ‘Aye.’

(Chorus of "Ayes.")

THE CHAIRMAN: Opposed.

(Chorus of "Noes.")

THE CHATIRMAN: This Committee conatantly fools
me, so I have to call for a show of hands.

(After & show of hands the Chalrman announced
the vote to be 8 in favor; 7 opposed. )

THE CHAIRMAN: 8 to 7.

Gentlemen, it 1s getting very near to s8ix o'clock.
Wwhat time do you suggest we meet in the morning.

(Discussion re adjournment.)

(Whereupon, 8t 6:00 p. m. an adjournment wvas

taken to February 20, 1943, at 10:00 o'clock a. m. )



